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Byron’s Archibald alternative

The Byron Bay High School’s annual ‘Bald Archie’ competition is an opportunity for 50 Year 10 visual 
arts students to experience something similar, okay vaguely similar, to that other famous portrait 
competition the Archibald Prize. The winner of the People’s Choice award for her rather pixie eared 
self portrait was Lee Moloney, pictured right, and Highly Commended went to Molly Armstrong, left. 
Photo Jeff ‘Pixie Eyed’ Dawson

Michael McDonald
‘Whatever you can get away 
with!’ was sculptor Rick Rey-
nolds’s definition of art in 
the artsCape catalogue. His 
words inspired special guest 
Andrew Denton to describe 
the Cape Byron headland 
sculpture exhibition as art-
ists ‘getting away with so 
much in a such a remarkable 
place’.

Mr Denton later elabo-
rated on the theme: ‘This is 
art that’s escaped – it’s out of 
the galleries and in the 
world.’

He was speaking last Sun-
day at the opening of the 
exhibition which alternately 
stands bold, hides and insin-
uates itself around the Cape, 

one of the most beautiful 
outdoor settings in the world. 
His words followed on from 
a welcome to Country by 
Arakwal representative 
Yvonne Stewart, and Nigel 
Stewart singing a song to the 
creator and playing didge, 
both of which emphasised 
‘we’re still here and we’ve 
still got our culture’.   

Mr Denton confessed that 
getting him to talk on art was 
‘like asking Shane Warne to 
lecture on romance’. He 
praised Merran Morrison 
and Rebecca Townsend, sug-
gesting they had built the 
helicopters which delivered 
Andy Scott’s massive sculp-
ture ‘in their own living room 
out of spare materials’.  

‘John and Jeanette Howard 
are hardly the Medicis of 
Florence,’ said Mr Denton. 
‘We can feel the cold hard 
birch of economic rational-
ism on our pale white artistic 
fl esh. It’s a time when they 
tax your daydreams and the 
steam rising off your urine. 
So I’m pleased to say arts-
Cape, in John Howard’s 
words, is world’s best prac-
tice sculpture.’

Mr Denton said he knew 
the sculpture was good 
because his 11 year old son 
was excited by it. ‘If art 
speaks to the kids, it speaks 
to the kids in us.’

The only sculpture Mr 
Denton admitted to not lik-
ing was ‘that giant white 
thing with the light in it 
spinning around. It’s so 
obvious!’

The sculpture of a whale 
carcass at Little Watego’s, 
however, led Mr Denton to 
recall ‘just how essentially 
yummy whales are to eat’.

Judges Kevin Wilson, 
director of the Noosa 
regional gallery, and Robert 
Bleakley, former chairman 
of Sotheby’s, then announced 
the winners. Rick Reynolds 
took fi rst prize with ‘Living 
in Sunrise Station’, an instal-
lation of hardwood and steel 
spears which Mr Denton 
alleged commentator Caro-
line Baum had described as 
‘an echidna after a hang-
glider crash’.

Mr Reynolds thanked the 
Bundjalung people for the 
opportunity to work on the 
site. His artist’s statement 
defi ned Nature as ‘eat and 
be eaten in the garden of 
Eden’ and Byron as ‘the 
pointy end of the Golden 
Triangle’. 

Second prize went to 
Melissa Hirsch of Byron Bay 
for ‘Lomandra Longifolia 

The creation of a motorway 
or possible tollway is the rea-
son behind the expansion of 
the Pacific Highway study 
area to the east between Tin-
tenbar and Ewingsdale, say 
Ian Cohen and Jan Barham. 

Last week Greens MLC 
Ian Cohen and Byron Shire 
Mayor Jan Barham met with 
the State Minister for Roads, 
Michael Costa to discuss the 
Pacific Highway Upgrade 
project.

‘After repeated questioning 
from the Mayor as to reasons 
for the expanded study area 
and any fl aws with the exist-
ing corridor, the Minister 
made it clear that the project 
is to identify additional road 
possibilities, not just upgrade 
the existing highway route 
but to provide a motorway 
option,’ said Ian Cohen.  

When contacted by The 
Echo, Michael Costa’s offi ce 
denied that this was the 
case. 

‘The option of moving 
freight onto the New Eng-
land road was raised with the 
Minister but did not receive 
a positive response.  It was 
clear that this is not a consid-
eration, the government 
appears to be focused on B 
doubles and larger freight 
vehicles remaining in the 
coastal zone.

‘Once again Minister 
Costa refused to visit the 
north coast to meet with 
local residents and hear their 
concerns first hand. His 
grand plan for motorways 
was chilling listening and will 
no doubt earn the Minister 
the reputation of Costalot,’ 
he added. 

‘His response to concerns 
about safety issues is that 
money can fi x anything. It is 
public money funding the 
building of roads for the pri-
vate freight industry.’

As local MP Don Page has 
repeatedly pointed out, the 

state government does not 
currently have the funds to 
upgrade the highway between 
Ewingsdale and Tintenbar, 
yet according to Ian Cohen 
Mr Costa’s vision for the 
area includes an upgraded 
Pacific Highway for local 
traffi c and a coastal route for 
interstate traffi c and truck-
ing use.

Back in March the state 
and federal governments 
announced they were con-
sidering a toll charge on the 
Pacifi c Highway as a method 
of fast tracking funding for 
the upgrade of the road 
from Hexham to the 
Queensland border. At the 
time NSW Premier Bob 
Carr said tolls should target 
trucking companies and not 
local users. 

Ian Cohen MLC has writ-
ten to Bob Carr informing 
him of the situation and the 
manner in which he says the 

Costa plans tollway for coastal Byron Shire

continued on page 2continued on page 2

From left, Andrew Denton, art judge Kevin Wilson, artist Rick Rey-
nolds, and art judge Robert Bleakley with Rick’s winning work ‘Liv-
ing in Sunrise Station’. Photo Jeff ‘Spear Head’ Dawson

Art escapes at the Cape



Local News
2  June 28, 2005  Byron Shire Echo  www.echo.net.au

the new eMac: more powerful & affordable 

eMac 17" CRT 1.25 ghz / 512mb / 40gb / Combo Drive $1149

eMac 17" CRT 1.42ghz / 256mb / 80gb / Combo Drive $1299

eMac 17" CRT 1.42ghz / 512mb / 160gb / Super Drive $1499

The Digital Hub With OS X Tiger, iLife ‘05 and G4 processor 

See the new macs m-th 10-6 • fri 10-5 • sat 10-1 at

 Lightforce Computers 
1/10 Brigantine St. Byron Bay 6685 8796

* this is a special lightforce package and quantities are limited to stock- no rainchecks

eMac’s
from 

$1149!*

$1149

Lightforce

package!*

eMac  1.25

Ghz G4 Combo

17” flat CRT

40Gb /512 ram

Apple mouse

& Keyboard

ETNIX
Your local bazaar of 
ethnic clothing in the 

Bay is having a massive 
end of  nancial year 
sale. Everything in 
the shop is 20 – 30% 
off – come and dress 
yourself ethnically!

1/87 Jonson St Byron Bay 
6685 6687

2005

Byron Bay  
Wr i t er s
Fe s t i val

04 August–07 August 2005
workshops from 01 August

Tickets and Program available from 
Jetset Travel Marvell Street Byron Bay 

02 6685 6262 
or www.byronbaywritersfestival.com mor
e th
an w
ords
a lon
e...

TOM KENEALLY WENDY HARMER JOHN CLARKE KATE GRENVILLE

From front page
Red’; third to Suvira Mc-
Donald of Federal for ‘Spar-
kling Shoal’; and fourth to 
Lynne Adams of Upper 
Main Arm for ‘Cape Broms, 
Eastern Exposure’. 

Judges also awarded 
commendations to Noel 
Har t  o f  Huonbrook 
(‘Weeds and Glass’); Chris-
tina Khumari of Mul-
lumbimby (‘Things Grow 
When We Stand Still’); Joe 
Stark of Ballina (‘Big in 
Japan’, the whale carcass 
complete with bowl and 
chopsticks); Samantha 
Collyer of  Brunswick 
Heads (‘Bleeding Hearts’); 

and Mike Taylor of Mount 
Tamborine (‘Aorta’).

As guests tucked into lunch 
outside the lightkeeper’s cot-
tages, Zen Player and his 
Byron Body Art Movement 
team were busy painting 
models to blend in with the 
lighthouse walls. Art enthusi-
asts lined the walkway from 
the lighthouse down as far as 
the Little Watego’s turnoff.

The exhibition of 55 works 
is scattered throughout the 
Cape grounds and runs until 
July 11. 

If an old fart like me can 
walk up from Watego’s to 
view it, most of you certainly 
can.

community has been treated 
by the Minister for Roads 
and the RTA.

‘You may be aware of 
incredible community con-
cern about social and envi-
ronmental impacts in the 
expanded study area. I 
include copies of a recent 
petition from approximately 
630 desperately concerned 
residents living in the area,’ 
the letter says.

‘Many people have built 
their homes, farms and live-
lihoods in this area, expect-
ing that the existing Pacifi c 
H i g h w ay  wo u l d  b e 
upgraded. Those that pur-
chased within the highway 
corridor knew the potential 
for resumption for that 
future use. Those that chose 
to buy outside the corridor 
now feel they have been dis-
enfranchised and unable to 
plan their future.

‘With the pressures and 
the sensitivity of the coastal 
strip the idea of an additional 
major road through this area 
is frightening,’ the letter 
added.  

A mayoral motion to reject 
the expanded study area will 
be presented at Byron Shire 
Council’s Ordinary meeting 
today (Tuesday).

Find out how bottlenose and 
common dolphins commu-
nicate at the next Byron 
Marine Wildlife talk next 
Tuesday July 5.

Whales and Dolphins is 
the subject of this months 
session which will feature 
Olive Andrews from Whales 
Alive and talks from students 
conducting research into 
these marine mammals.

Liz Hawkins has been 
studying the behaviour and 
acoustics of Byron Bay’s 
inshore bottlenose dolphins 
and common dolphins. Liz 
will detail how these two 
species communicate and 
demonstrate how we can  

modify our activities, partic-
ularly in vessels, to avoid dis-
turbing these animals. 

Dan Burns has been stud-
ying the  migration of hump-
back whales past Ballina and 
has fascinating information 
about the movements of 
individual whales, including 
Migaloo, and some of the 
more interesting sightings   
in the last two years.

The evening starts at the 
Byron Bay Community 
Centre’s studio room at 
6.30pm but seats must be 
confirmed with Brian 
Hughes on 0408 417 621 or  
at brian.hughes@clarence.
nsw.gov.au.

Purl one knit one for penguin pullovers

The plight of the Phillip 
Island fairy penguin colony 
has caught the imagination of 
several locals who are madly 
knitting jumpers for the pen-
guins in order to assist with 
their rehabilitation.

The knitting effort is 
being coordinated by the 
Pet Porpoise Pool in Coffs 
Harbour which has a keen 
interest in fairy penguins as 
it has six of its own, and 
also has a rehabilitation 
program for turtles.

The problems for the fairy 
penguins are caused by oil in 
waters off Phillip Island. 

‘When the penguins hit oil, it 
takes all the natural water-
proofi ng out of their coats,’ 
said Jenny Faynes, spokes-
person for the Pet Porpoise 
Pool. 

‘They then swim madly 
for shore and when they 
arrive they are exhausted, in 
shock, wet and cold. Rescu-
ers then put the little jump-
ers on the penguins to keep 
them warm while they evalu-
ate their health and plan 
their rehabilitation.

‘They cannot be released 
back into the wild until their 
coats have returned to nor-

mal, and that can take up to 
two or three months depend-
ing on the penguin’s condi-
tion when it arrives.’

The aim is to get 2,000 
jumpers knitted by the end 
of July, with local efforts 
being coordinated by Gail 
Doggett. If you are inter-
ested in helping, please 
phone Gail on 6625 1814 
and she will provide a pat-
tern and any other details. 
Please note that you need to 
use acrylic wool in bright 
colours. Why bright colours? 
Perhaps the penguins prefer 
them.

Art escapes from the Cape Whale and dolphin info night

Costa’s plan 
for tollway
Front front page
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Mullumbimby swimming 
star Petria Thomas has 
revealed her struggle with 
depression in a candid new 
book, Swimming Against The 
Tide, by journalist and crime 
writer Andy Shea. The book, 
published by ABC Books, 
follows her Olympic career 
and quotes her extensively.

Petria hopes that her book 
will help at least one person 
dealing with depression.  
‘There comes a time when 
you realise you can’t go on 
alone and that to survive you 
need help – all the help you 
can get,’ she says in the 
book.

‘Find someone to talk to. 
Start with your family and 
friends.

‘If that’s too diffi cult, see 
your doctor. Tell him or her 
how you feel, and let them 
refer you to a psychologist or 
a psychiatrist. And don’t be 
ashamed.’

The book also chronicles 
Petria’s family life and early 
swimming days in Mul-

lumbimby, her three painful 
shoulder reconstructions, 
her Olympic triumphs and 
her marriage to AIS coach 
Julian Jones.

And has Petria really 
retired from swimming? ‘Yes, 

I have, she says. ‘It’s been an 
incredibly diffi cult decision 
but I think the time has come 
for me to listen to my body, 
and my body is telling me 
that it has pretty much had 
enough.’ 

Petria’s tough struggle with 
depression revealed in new book

Sleepless nights caused by 
the noise of raging holiday 
makers could be a thing of 
the past if Council resolves 
the issue of holiday letting on 
Wednesday. 

Prohibiting the rental of 
properties to tourists in resi-
dential areas has fi nally made 
it onto the Council agenda 
after years of lobbying by 
disgruntled residents. 

Last week councillors 
wrestled with the issue, sink-
ing into a quagmire of differ-
ent options, which is further 
confused by the desire to 
allow residents to rent out 
their homes while they take a 

holiday (temporary holiday 
letting). 

Resident action group 
BRACE, say they would like 
to see a preservation of resi-
dential areas, free from the 
pressures of holiday rentals. 
Council staff recently pro-
duced a map proposing ‘hol-
iday rental free zones’, how-
ever Watego’s Beach, parts of 
Alcorn Street and Belongil 
were excluded from those 
zones. 

Councillor John Lazarus is 
opposed to any permanent 
holiday rentals in residential 
areas, saying it is a form of 
commercial activity which 

should be prohibited. 
‘We have some concerns 

about allocating new areas of 
commercial activity. It will 
create a new zone for tourist 
activity, over the years that 
new zone would turn into 
exclusively tourist accom-
modation,’ he said.  

BRACE say the commu-
nity should be consulted on 
which areas are to be zoned 
for holiday letting. A spokes-
person for the group, Peter 
Wilkosz, told a council meet-
ing recently that he believes 
Alcorn Street should not be 
included in the zone because 
of the negative impact on 

residents, however he says 
some Belongil residents 
‘seem keen to allow holiday 
letting in their area’.

Various schemes to allow 
temporary holiday letting by 
residents have been kicked 
around over the past week 
ranging from permitting the 
activity in all residential 
zones for a maximum of 90 
days a year to prohibiting it 
completely.

Peter Wilkosz said, ‘The 
average number of days leave 
is 20 days. Up to that amount 
it is a private matter for the 
resident if they want to rent 
their property.’

Belongil residents say they will 
challenge Council in court if 
they approve new planning 
controls to limit development 
because of coastal erosion, 
according to Belongil resident 
John Vaughan. Since 1988 a 
clause has existed in local 
planning instruments (the 
DCP) which prohibits major 
developments in any area 
affected by coastal erosion. 
The move to ‘strengthen’ the 
clause by writing it into the 
new Byron Bay Local Envi-
ronmental Plan (LEP) has 
angered Mr Vaughan.

Byron Shire Council 
mayor, Jan Barham, defended 
the inclusion of the clause in 
the new LEP saying, ‘It is an 
existing planning clause 
which is already part of the 
DCP. It is a government 
direction that any planning 
requirement that is manda-
tory should be in the LEP.’

‘Recent information on cli-
mate change is persuasive 
and has led Council to look 
at their erosion controls.’

Belongil 
legal threat

Controls on holiday letting take shape
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Bookings have already been taken for the 
June and July Bangalow Cooking School 
following the enormous success of the fi rst 
two courses held in April and May.

The June course will again tantalise taste 
buds with Indian cuisine while familiarising 
participants with spices and identifying basic 
curry spices. Held at the A&I Hall in Banga-
low, the Indian cooking school will operate 
on Thursday June 16 from 10am to 2pm 
and Sunday June 19 from 2pm till 6pm.

July courses will focus on Middle Eastern 
fare and will be held Thursday July 28 from 
10am to 2pm and Sunday July 31 from 2pm 
till 6pm.

Participants of each four-hour course get 

hands-on cooking experience covering ten 
to twelve dishes; will take home a menu/
recipe manual, which also lists local suppli-
ers; and get to enjoy the delicious food pre-
pared on the day.

 Cooking School coordinator Leah 
Roland, pictured above with students in an 
Indian cooking class, said, ‘I’m looking for-
ward to another set of very enjoyable cook-
ing classes and sharing my love of Indian 
and Middle Eastern cuisine.’

To get more familiar with and test your 
knowledge of spices, call Leah on 0427 872 
830 or email bangalowcookingschool@hot
mail.com.

Photo Lisa Sharpe

Spice up your life with Bangalow Cooking School
Wild dogs are roaming the 
Shire’s hinterland killing 
livestock, native wildlife and 
even pets, say residents of 
Wilsons Creek and Huon-
brook. Concerned by what 
has been described as an 
alarming increase in wild 
dog numbers, residents 
have called a public meeting 
at Wilsons Creek Hall this 
Wednesday June 29 at 7pm 
to put together an action 
plan.

Eaten alive
‘A recent Landcare meeting 
heard community members 
report in gruesome detail 
how, over the last 12 months, 
livestock and native wildlife 
have been eaten alive and 
how pet dogs have been 
mauled by packs of up to 
fi ve wild dogs,’ said hinter-
land resident Stephen 
Booth. ‘Residents have also 
reported recently seeing the 
same dogs hunting walla-
bies and hearing packs 
howling at night over a 
range of at least ten kilome-
tres.’

‘Physical appearances and 
behaviour patterns indicate 
these dogs are crossbred 
wild animals. 

‘They are not dingoes and 
certainly could not be 
described as domestic,’ Mr 
Booth added. ‘Mr Jerusa-
lem National Park appears 
to be their main breeding 
ground and in the interests 
of protecting native wildlife, 
our domestic animals and 
ourselves we need Wednes-
day’s meeting to deliver a 
co-ordinated action plan 
that will reduce the wild 
dog population.’

Drought impact
The number of wild dogs in 
the Wilsons Creek/Huon-
brook area has been partic-
ularly bad this year accord-
ing to the Rural Lands 
Protection Board’s ranger, 
Neil Hing. 

‘Given the drought the 
dogs have moved into an 
area where there is food. 
The breeding rate was also 
very high last year,’ said Mr 
Hing who explained that 
the average litter size is 
between six to eight pups. 

‘We’ve had a pretty bad 
problem with dogs in the 
Pocket and Main Arm area 
also and have been fl at out 
with baiting programs in 
those areas. 

‘A lot of properties used 
to be fairly clear and now 
they have more vegetation 
they provide great habitat 
for the dogs.’

National Parks say they 
have received a couple of 
reports of wild dogs in the 
Mt Jerusalem area, but were 
not aware that it was a major 
problem. 

The ranger for the Mt 
Jerusalem area will be 
attending this week’s meet-
ing and says he is happy to 
work with the Rural Lands 
Protection Board to address 
the issue.

At least one property 
owner in the area has baited 
to kill the dogs and a wider 
baiting program will be on 
the agenda on Wednesday 
night. 

Responsible dog owner-
ship may also be discussed, 
with local resident and law-
yer Bill Tweedie saying, ‘At 
some past point in time, 
these dogs or their prede-
cessors were owned by 
someone as a domestic pet. 

‘The community needs to 
inform itself with regard to 
exactly what the current 
legal requirements for dog 
ownership are.’

‘Alarming increase’ in wild dogs 
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Winter Rug Sale

Local News

at             Byron Bay Craft
Knitting Yarns Patterns Classes
Shop 6, off Byron St, first right after Centrelink – 6680 9951

widest yarn selection

on the North Coast

Glorious yarns, beautiful patterns.

Eleven people who were 
arrested during the Peace 
Convergence at the Shoal-
water Bay US/Australian 
military exercises – Talisman 
Sabre 2005 – return to face 
court in Rockhampton this 
week. 

Ten protesters were 
arrested for jumping the 
fence and refusing to leave 
the training area as they 
linked arms on the road and 
quietly read out the names of 
Iraqi civilians and American 
war dead. 

Their peaceful action 
halted the military convoy of 
tanks and supplies into the 
training base for three hours. 
Another young woman was 
arrested for graffi tiing ‘Stop 
the War’ on the footpath of a 
Rockhampton shopping 
mall. 

The current military exer-
cises which sees 11,000 US 
servicemen and 6,000 Aus-
tralian troops and nuclear 
warships carrying out full 
scale war games inside the 
Great Barrier Reef marine 
national park is a taste of big-
ger things to come. 

Talisman Sabre is part of 
ongoing future war games 
with the US military that the 
Howard government signed 
up for with the Bush admin-
istration last July as part of 

the Son of Star Wars missile 
‘defence’ system. Under the 
secret treaty, Australia will 
allow the US military to train 
its troops for preemptive 
strikes on our soil and use 
our most pristine environ-
ments in Queensland, 
Northern Territory and 
Western Australia to test its  
latest generation of weapons 
including ‘smart’ bombs and 
laser guided missiles.

Protesters are concerned 
at the moral consequences of 
Australia belonging to such 
an alliance post Gulf War II 

and what effect carcinogenic 
weapons such as the possible 
use of depleted uranium and 
tungsten warheads might 
have on the environment and 
our population. 

Depleted uranium (which 
is anything but ‘depleted’ in  
radioactivity) was used 
extensively in the two Gulf 
Wars, Afghanistan and the 
Balkans conflicts. It has a 
half life of 4.5 billion years 
and can travel on the wind 
l,500 kilometres in a few 
days. 

That puts Byron Shire 

residents right in the sights 
of the US war machine and 
its nuclear fallout. 

The film Blowin’ in the 
Wind, produced by local 
fi lmmakers David Bradbury 
and Peter Scott, draws dra-
matic attention to the effects 
of depleted uranium and 
what we have signed up for 
with the US for the next 20 
years. The fi lm will have a 
release in Byron in July fol-
lowing its successful launch 
last week at the Sydney fi lm 
festival. 

Photo David Bradbury

Protesters arrested at war games

Independence from Amer-
ica Day will be celebrated in 
Byron Bay on Sunday July 
3. The fifth annual Inde-
pendence from America 
Day will like previous years 
be celebrated as a carnival 
of liberation and this year it 
will take place in association 
with the Byron Markets, say 
organisers

A big drum up and a big 
crowd is to be expected. 
Paul Barrett, drum master 
of the Samba Blisstas, will 
be assembling at least 40 
drummers.

Organiser Graeme Dun-
stan said, ‘The drums will be 

saying that here is a place 
and people where no sway is 
held by the lies and deceits 
of the US government and 
its murderous military, its 
war profiteers and its 
resource pirates, its poverty-
making World Bank, and its 
Earth destroying corporate 
greed.

The carnival will assemble 
in Apex Park, Main Beach, 
from 11 am, for a Speak Out, 
which will be addressed by 
Mayor Jan Barham among 
others, followed by a sing 
and drum up, then a parade 
of fl ags, banners and drums 
will move through Byron to 

the market ground.
Mr Dunstan said the 

Byron Independence Day in 
Byron Bay will be a rehearsal 
for a mass mobilisation that 
will take place at the Sydney 
Opera House August  30-
September 2 in protest at 
the Forbes Global CEO 
conference there.

Called A30, the mobilisa-
tion will occupy the fore-
court of the Opera House 
for a Speak Out and a mass 
drum up with Paul Barrett 
as drum master. Check out 
the website www.peacebus.
com/30A and make it a date 
to be in Sydney for. 

Drumming up dissent in Byron Bay
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Dominic Arena Snr describes 
himself as having ‘no talent 
for singing, dancing or music, 
but luckily I can cook!’ We’ve 
known that for some time 
now as he has been behind 
the very successful Domin-
ic’s Italian Cafe in Brunswick 
Heads for several years. What 
we didn’t know until just 
recently is that he can also 
write children’s rhymes.

Dominic has always had a 
fl air for rhyme; as a young 
man, when he was interested 
in a girl he would send her 
fl owers and include a rhyme 
with them. However, mar-
riage, children and a career 
took precedence over artistic 
endeavour, and for years he 
forgot his literary talent.

Then, after his last mar-
riage broke down, Dominic 
took some time to refl ect on 
life and an eight month stint 
in the scenic region near Mt 
Warning inspired him to take 
up writing again, particularly 
children’s rhyme. Some 
friends then encouraged him 
to write a children’s rhyming 
alphabet, so he did.

‘When I opened my res-
taurant, I showed my alpha-
bet rhymes to one of my staff, 
Kassandra Bennett, and she 
asked if she could draw illus-
trations for each letter,’ said 
Dominic. ‘We then went on 
to use the rhymes and illus-

trations for a children’s 
menu, and got so much pos-
itive feedback from children 
and their parents that I 
decided to publish them as a 
book.’

The last couple of years 
has been spent saving the 
money to self publish and 
sourcing the expertise to get 
the project off the ground. 
The book, called My ABC 
Book, has just been released 
and is available at bookshops, 
newsagents and post offi ces 
in Brunswick, Mullumbimby 
and Ocean Shores. Dominic 
hopes to get it into Byron 

Bay in the next couple of 
weeks, but is fi nding it hard 
to get a distributor. 

Printed in south east 
Queensland, the book fea-
tures an original rhyme and 
colourful illustration for each 
letter of the alphabet. The 

rhymes are humorous, quaint 
and educational with no 
political or religious refer-
ences, no poor language and 
absolutely no violence. Fea-
turing Fry the Fish, Jim the 
Jumper, Tim the Teddy and 
many more such likeable 
characters, this is a book that 
will appeal to the very young 
as well as newly independent 
readers. It is also very easy 
on the hip pocket, costing 
less than ten dollars.

‘I’m aware that people 
haven’t always got that much 
spending money, so I wanted 
to keep the book affordable. 
I’m not interested in being a 
millionaire; I’m happy just 
making a decent living. If the 
book is a fi nancial success, 
then great. If not, I’ll just 
keep going along as I am.’

With very positive feed-
back so far from the book 
shops, Dominic has every 
reason to be confi dent that 
his latest venture will be as 
successful for him as his res-
taurant has been.

Local News

That the cost of housing in 
Lennox Head is increasing 
rapidly has never been in any 
doubt, but just how large 
that increase has been over 
the last fi ve years may come 
as something of a surprise to 
many.

Based on statistics from 
PRDnationwide research, 
median house prices in Len-
nox Head have risen from 
$220,000 in 1999 to 
$502,000 in 2004, equating 
to a 128.8% increase over  a 
fi ve year period. 

Unit prices have increased 
from $167,000 in 1999 to 
$403,500 in 2004, a whop-

ping 141.6% increase, and 
even more staggering is the 
cost of land which has 
increased by 238.8% over 
the same period.

When compared with 
similar statistics for Ballina 
Shire, Lennox Head stands 
out as having a far greater 
percentage price increase 
than the rest of the shire. 

With the population 
increasing rapidly and hous-
ing prices becoming so 
inflated, residents are 
becoming concerned that 
the ‘village’ atmosphere will 
eventually disappear amid 
the real estate frenzy.

Lennox house prices rocket Chef creates an ABC of rhyme

Dominic Arena Snr reads to Josephine Greenhalgh while illustrator 
Kassandra Bennett looks on. Photo Jeff ‘Alphabet Loop’ Dawson

Wedding dress display and talk
‘She’s like discovering a ‘liv-
ing treasure,’ said secretary 
of the Bangalow Historical 
Society Wendy Grissell, 
speaking about Coopers 
Shoot woman Madeleine 
Sweeny, ‘She is full of 
humour and stories with an 
amazing knowledge of his-
tory particularly about the 
fashions and textiles since 
Australia’s colonial days.’

To coincide with the His-
torical Society’s Weddings 
Through Time exhibition, 
which opens this Saturday, 
Madeleine has agreed to 
present Victorian Cameo. 
She will tell us about a typi-
cal day in the life of a Victo-
rian woman between 1870-
1890 with genuine gowns 

and accessories from that era 
on display. 

Madeleine is a founding 
and life member of Caval-
cade of History and Fashion 
Inc. a Sydney based volun-
tary organization, that stores 
some 900 gowns and thou-
sands of accessories. These 
items all donated from the 
time of white settlement, 
have a documented history.

Victorian Cameo will be 
presented this Saturday July 
2 in Bangalow Catholic Hall 
at 1.30pm, cost $10 includes 
afternoon tea. Bookings to 
Wendy Grissell 6688 4342. 
Weddings Through Time 
Exhibition at Heritage 
House, Bangalow July 2-3 
and July 9-10, 10am-4pm.
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Local News

Robert Bleakley
Dore Ashton, the celebrated 
American writer on post war 
art, is regarded with rever-
ence, having closely engaged 
in understanding and writ-
ing of many of the greats, 
Rothko, Cornell and Guston 
of whom she was a lover, to 
name a few. She was in Aus-
tralia recently to open the 
show by David Rankin at the 
Tweed Regional Gallery, 
Rankin is an Australian artist 
who has long resided in New 
York and who has a follow-
ing in both Australia and the 
US.

I was particularly taken by 
her statement (paraphrased) 
that good art could be easily 
recognised as great artists 
are very intelligent people 
who reduce that which is 
represented to its essence, as 
does a fine poet. She was 
lamenting the trend she per-
ceives of artists (she was 
referring mainly to New York 
and if she had thought of it, 
would almost certainly have 
exempted the Northern 
Rivers artists) painting 
mainly for commercial out-
comes. Here in the FEHVA 
exhibition is an opportunity 
to see if you can recognise 
great art.

Not surprisingly the infl ux 
of creative seachangers is 
delivering to the Northern 
Rivers a new cultural stimu-
lus which is revealed in many 
areas of the performing and 
visual arts. The database 
compiled thus far lists over 

700 visual artists working in 
the region and is far from 
complete.

The rich diversity of work 
represented in this year’s 
FEHVA-supported Buttery 
benefit auction affords 
buyers the opportunity to 
purchase works by both esta-
blished and emerging artists. 
Works will be sold on the 
basis of fi fty percent being 
returned to the artist and in 
many cases there is a signifi -
cant reduction on the nor-
mal gallery price, a great 
incentive for astute buyers to 
purchase high quality works 
very favorably.

The credibility of the 
whole FEHVA event is 
underscored by the  support 
it has been accorded by the 
deep establishment of the 
Australian art world. This 
year the line-up could well 
be for an event based in one 
of the capital cities rather 
than Byron Bay and includes 
the director of the MCA in 
Sydney Liz Ann Macgregor 
and many prominent artists 
from the local and the 
national stage. There are 
artists who have achieved 
prominence both in Austra-
lia and abroad. In short, it is 
a breathtaking lineup.

I have been deeply 
immersed in the world of 
commercial sales of  art and 
collectables for ten years 
with Sothebys in London in 
the 1970s and early 80s and 
then for a further 18 plus 
years as CEO and a specia-

list in indigenous art for Sot-
hebys in Australia. As inte-
resting as the works from 
earlier cultures are, there is a 
huge charge of excitement in 
being involved with contem-
porary art. The artists work 
represented in this curated 
exhibition is a direct com-
ment on their experience of 
contemporary society as 
revealed in this region and of 
inspiration drawn from the 
natural world.

I certainly intend to be 
actively viewing this fine 
offering which will be dis-
played at The Byron Com-
munity Centre from Tuesday 
June 28 until the time of the 
auction and soiree. All works 
will be available for sale 
through the silent auction 
and buyers will be able to 
register offers progressively 
through the course of the 
four and a half days of the 
viewing.

Caroline Baum, guest interviewer at 48 Hours of Visual Arts, is chatting with Robert Bleakley, auctioneer 
at the forthcoming FEHVA art auction. Caroline will also be interviewing Robert as a guest speaker as 
part of the Saturday Day 2  program.  For full program details visit www.fehva.com. Tickets can be 
bought at the Byron Bay Community Centre for the auction, and for information call 6685 5214. 

Recognising great art at FEHVA

Garden grants 
Australia’s Open Garden 
Scheme in association with 
ABC Radio is providing a 
total of $55,000 across Aus-
tralia to community organi-
sations for the creation or 
improvement of a garden for 
a public or community out-
door space. Applications are 
invited from individuals, 
community groups and not-
for-profit organisations. 
Application forms are avail-
able from ABC Shops and 
Centres.

After the completion of the 
first Common Ground 
Men’s Program some of the 
comments from the men 
who participated were: 
‘Immeasurable, I cannot 
describe the benefi ts. Thank 
you so much.’ ‘Better under-
standing of men’s issues and 
what they are.’ ‘More belief 
in myself.’

A  free information evening 
will be held on Monday July 
4 at the Watergarden, south-
ern end of Jonson Street 
Plaza (behind Byron Cin-
ema complex).

This information evening 
is open to both men and 
women. The full 8-week pro-
gram for men will commence 
on July 11. 

For further information 
call Garry 6685 4841 or Neil 
6684 7246.

Common 
Ground for men 
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Newspoll got it wrong 
again in the North-
ern Territory, under-

estimating the Labor vote, 
as it did in the 2001 federal 
election, by three per cent 
(in 2004 it overestimated 
the Labor vote by three 
per cent, or 350,000 votes, 
twice the population of 
Newcastle) after, as always, 
refusing to ring mobile 
phones. Why would you, 
it’s only everyone under 37 
who has mobile phones, 
who cares how they vote? 

Last week, too, it showed 
under the headline ‘Beaz-
ley bombs out with the 
electorate’ Labor gaining 
240,000 votes and Beazley, 
my s t e r i o u s l y,  l o s i n g 
700,000 votes the same 
week. You work that one 
out. It furthermore showed 
the same 240,000 people 
preferring Labor on May 
13, the Coalition on May 
27, and Labor on June 17. 
That’s a quarter of a mil-
lion very changeable peo-
ple. Do you know any of 
them? You must, on the 
numbers, know at least fi ve. 
Who are they? 

One may ask how long 
this crazed and sinister 
innumeracy will go unau-
dited. Newspoll is the most 
infl uential force in Austral-
ian politics, telling Labor 
each fortnight what the 
issues are and how their 
leader is doing, and Labor, 
stupidly, is still listening. 
It’s about as reliable – and, 
I believe, between elections, 
as honest – as Fox News. 

Laurie Ferguson’s loss of 
the immigration portfo-

lio was long overdue. I saw 
him at the Labor State 
Conference in Sydney 
Town Hall and told him 
Roqia Bakhtiyari, pregnant 
and diabetic, might die 

soon in childbir th in 
Afghanistan. He said lots of 
people die in childbirth in 
lots of countries. He plainly, 
frankly, massively didn’t 
care. 

I asked him if he knew 
anything about the Bakhtiya-
ris, supposed Pakistanis 
whose children spoke no 
Pakistani language, currently 
in Afghanistan where they 
said all along they’d come 
from, fl eeing the Taliban the 
way one does. He said he 
didn’t think it was his busi-
ness to get involved in indi-
vidual cases. I said it was 

individual cases like Rau and 
Solon and Chen Yonglin, the 
children born in detention, 
that was lately doing Howard 
massive damage and, through 
Georgiou’s insurrection, 
eroding his leadership. 

He repeated that he didn’t 
think it was his business to 
involve himself in individual 
cases. I told him he was a 
fucking idiot and walked 
away. 

I used to meet him at 
Film Festivals. I will here-
after, I think, avoid his 
company. 

That he is still in the 
shadow ministry and Bob 
McMullan isn’t, or John 
Faulkner, or Craig Emer-
son, is a measure of how 
worthless Labor’s faction 
system has become. While 
the Centre Left existed, it 
made some sense because 
that’s where the talent 

would go, and organise, 
and sometimes prevail. 
Without it the system pun-
ishes talent (Faulkner and 
McMullan are former min-
isters, and good ones, and 
excellent parliamentary 
performers), and rewards 
time-serving mediocrity 
and stupidly limits what a 
Leader can do. I fear we 
will see many more Laurie 
Fergusons stuffing up 
before the party comes to 
its senses. 

 

It may be time for the 
clear and potent bumper 

sticker ‘Howard the Cow-
ard’ to be activated. Howard 
the coward won’t stand up 
for Schapelle Corby with 
the Indonesians; it’s out of 
my hands, he says, I can do 
nothing, and I’m really 
sorry about the baby pow-
der. He won’t stand up for 
Vivian Solon with his own 
immigration department, I 
can’t say anything, not even 
sorry, he says, lest the gov-
ernment be sued at some 
future date. Or Cornelia 
Rau. 

Or David Hicks; it’s my 
belief he’ll get a fair trial, he 
says, in Guantanamo Bay 
which is above reproach. Or 
the war dead on Gallipoli; 
I’ve asked them to stop des-
ecrating our heroes’ graves, 
he says, but they won’t, and 
there’s nothing I can do 
about it. 

He arrogates to himself 

the Anzac spirit, and he 
won’t even say boo to our old 
foe Turk in defence of our 
most sacred site. 

He won’t, moreover, 
stand up for ordinary 
human rights in China, or 
Pakistan, by readily taking 
in refugees from these tyr-
annies. 

He won’t stand up for the 
whales the Japanese are 
threatening to kill – by, say, 
putting tariffs on Japanese 
cars, or saying we’ll stop 
guarding the Japanese in 
Iraq – till they stop killing 
whales altogether. 

He won’t, above all, stand 
up to George Bush, who 
called him a man of steel, 
and tell him to stop killing 
Iraqis and get the hell out of 
there because it’s a debacle. 
Nor will he bid him get rid 
of his catastrophic Secretary 
of Defence, a war criminal 
who has made us a billion 
enemies. 

No, Howard the coward 
won’t do any of that. He 
will, however, punish any 
defenceless boat people he 
can get his hands on, and 
any working Australian 
who wants a fair wage, and 
any plaintive employee a 
boss once groped and then 
sacked when she wouldn’t 
come across. 

These are the adversaries 
Howard prefers: helpless, up 
against it, unjustly man-
handled, cruelly neglected; 
nuisances; whingers; ne’er-
do-wells. Outback tribespeo-
ple. The urban poor. 

The single mothers. 
Imprisoned infants in Villa-
wood. A pregnant, fright-
ened, fugitive Chinese 
woman, sobbing please don’t 
send me back because they’ll 
kill my baby. People like that. 
People more his size.

Howard the coward. It’s 
got a ring to it. Pass it on.   

Comment

The coward in Howard emerges

In a short space of time, under deadline pres-
sures which a newspaper can truly admire, cura-
tors Merran Morrison and Rebecca Townsend 
did wonders with the inaugural sculpture exhi-
bition artsCape: The Nature of Sculpture. They 
pulled off a show containing pieces of interna-
tional standard on what must be one of the 
most glorious sites on the planet for outdoor 
sculpture.

Much credit is also owed to the Arakwal 
people, the members of the Cape Byron Trust, 
the National Parks and Wildlife Service, the 
event’s patrons and the host of volunteers for 
having the faith such an exhibition could be 
staged. They can rest assured they have given 
the public a fi rst class show.

The sculpture on show runs from the 
extremely subtle to the monumental and makes 
good use of the sense of place. Rick Reynolds’s 
‘Living In Sunrise Station’ is a fi tting winner and 
Glasgow sculptor Andy Scott’s ‘Argestes Aqua’ is 
a wonderful international contribution, a senti-
nel looking out to sea, complete with a bell for 
the public to ring. In addition, our local artists 
demonstrated they could compete easily with 
the best of them.     

Not represented is English artist Andy Golds-
worthy, perhaps the pre-eminent fi gure in the 
exploration of art in the environment. His fl eet-
ing images brilliantly utilising leaves and twigs, 
among other things, set the benchmark for 
ephemeral sculpture.

So how does artsCape measure up to that 
benchmark? It probably offers nothing of such 
haunting beauty but to its credit it comes 
remarkably close. In the Goldsworthy spirit local 
women arts collective Efemera offers ‘Save As’, 
described only as ‘text on beach’ which repre-
sents ‘a computer function equally applicable to 
the environment’. It is the sea which will wipe 
away their ‘fi le’ and it is the environment which 
will wipe away us if we do not ‘save’ it.

There is always room for improvement. While 
some works previously seen at Thursday Planta-
tion were used for starters at artScape, next 
year it would be good to have all original 
entries. And not enough was made of the 
kinetic possibilities of the Cape, the powerful 
winds which sweep across it and the powerful 
sense of precipitous inclines. But make sure you 
catch artScape before it ends on July 11, other-
wise you will have missed out on one of the best 
events Byron has had to offer in the fi rst decade 
of the new century. 

Art starters
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Letters

Support Sarah
Readers of The Echo should 
be made aware of a motor 
vehicle accident in the US 
which has lead to the hospi-
talisation of one of Byron 
Bay’s popular young women,  
Sarah Eaton. Sarah had just 
returned to California after a 
month of voluntary unpaid 
humanitarian work in a Ken-
yan Orphanage only to be 
badly injured in a car acci-
dent which has left her with a 
shattered femur and broken 
and dislocated hip.

Wellwishers should write 
to: Desert Regional Medical 
Center, 1150 N Indian Can-
yon Drive, Palm Springs CA 
92262, USA.

Let’s show Sarah we care, 
and appreciate her efforts for 
the poor in Africa.

 David Messiter
Byron Bay

Go to blazes
It amazes me that your 
esteemed editor can listen to 
a submission that I made to 
the assembled Council, make 
the supercilious comments 
he did, and fail to report the 
very point that I made and 
repeated to the councillors at 
least three times. 

It is a farce and a waste of 
ratepayers’ money to go to 
the trouble of amending the 
Byron Local Environmental 
Plan to protect a surveyor’s 
blaze on a diseased tree when 
there are literally thousands 
of  trees within Byron Shire 
marked by surveyors and 
probably hundreds of thou-
sands of them throughout 
the state.

 If the councillors really 
think that a surveyor’s blaze 
is really so historically signifi -
cant they should instruct 
their offi cers to interrogate 
all local landowners and sur-
veyors to ascertain the 
whereabouts of all the 

marked trees and nominate 
the rest of them as heritage 
items.

Wroth Wall
Mullumbimby

Omission
Horatio Bitemark last week 
rightly accorded uncertainty 
the prominence it has in our 
lives. He failed to note, how-
ever, that there is only one 
letter difference between 
chaps and chaos.

Malcolm Modnar
Mullumbimby

Waste reduction
As a community representa-
tive on the Byron Shire 
Council Solid Waste Man-
agement Committee, I invite 
any community members 
with reasonable ideas on 
‘waste reduction’ in the 
Shire, to write to me and I 
will then share their commu-

nity ideas at committee 
meetings.

Please, no complaints, 
however thoughts on how 
individuals, business, fami-
lies, holiday accommodation 
and visitors can actively min-
imise the amount of material 
being buried at the tip are 
welcome.

Some items on the next 
agenda for discussion are: 
organic waste and education. 
Please write to PO Box 135, 
Byron Bay NSW 2481.

Robyn Sparks
Byron Bay

The garlic issue
Re Simon Thomson’s feed-
back (Letters, June 14). 
Firstly voices are not quieter, 
nor winds stronger and to 
my knowledge police are of a 
mixed bag, differing ages, 
ethnic backgrounds etc, not 
much has changed concern-
ing the above. As to the 
number of varieties of garlic 
available your information 
was invaluable, cheers!

ABC Radio North Coast 
made contact after reading 
The Echo letter ‘What’s hap-
pened to garlic?’, inviting me 
to be interviewed on air via 
talk-back slot – I took up the 
challenge. One caller, a local 
grower from Corndale 
informed us of a variety he 
grows and sells at Farmers 
Markets, ‘purple’ known to 
him as Glen Large – har-
vested October, available 
until June. Korean Red is 
now another option which 
appeals. Once I fi nd the gar-
lic I prefer (taste test) I will 
be able to grow my own, 
enhancing my garden to 
boot.

I appreciate the time and 

effort you put into forward-
ing the detailed list of vari-
ous strains from throughout 
the globe including Oz; 
home grown naturally sup-
porting our economy and 
local growers. 

Our Shire is very grateful 
too, and two growers in the 
area have now come to light 
all because of one enquiry. 
Long live The Echo for pro-
viding the forum.

My Yiddisha Mamma 
from Drummoyne in Sydney 
will certainly receive a copy 
of your dissertation, who will 
no doubt pass it onto her 
Rabbi with a ‘rye’ smile.

You have earned the award, 

Letters to the Editor
Fax: 6684 1719
Email: editor@echo.net.au
Deadline: Noon, Friday
Letters longer than 200 
words may be cut; letters 
already published in other 
papers will not be considered; 
pseudonyms not acceptable. 
Please include your full name, 
address and phone number.

continued overleaf

I refer to the letters from 
Lois Hunt in The Echo June 
7 and 21, and thank Lois for 
bringing the safety of the 
sport to the public attention.  

There are some factual 
errors in her letters though.  
Firstly, there haven’t been 
any beach walkers injured by 
the sport – not one.  Also, the 
council hasn’t given any 
commercial licences to oper-
ate a teaching and rental 
operation at The Pass.  Also, 
kiteboard.com is a commer-
cial site with no references to 
sports safety. It certainly 
doesn’t have the ridiculous 
quote Lois claims about rip-
ping off people’s limbs.  

The constant improve-
ment of safety within the 
sport is taken seriously by 
its participants and particu-
larly by the Byron Bay Kite-
surfing Club (BBKC).  
Kitesurfi ng is not as dan-
gerous as it is perceived to 
be. Recent studies by the 
Australian Kite Surfing 
Association (AKSA) show 
that for participants it is 
actually less dangerous than 
most team contact sports.  

Also for spectators and 
bystanders it cannot be said 
to be dangerous.   

Most active kitesurfers in 
Australia are members of 
AKSA and have public lia-
bility insurance for their kite 
fl ying activities.  In Australia, 
there has never been a claim 
for damages or injury, nor 
has a third party ever pre-
sented a significant injury 
caused by a kitesurfer or 
their equipment.  If only this 
could be said of motor vehi-
cles, surfboards, sailboards, 
motor boats, or sports rifl es.  

Kitesurfers generally have 
a very high level of training 
that is consistent across the 
world. Our club has four 
qualified and experienced 
instructors from the Interna-
tional Kiteboarding Organi-
sation.  As a club, we are fast 
to recognise a kitesurfer who 
doesn’t have the level of con-
trol necessary for the condi-
tions or a particular location, 
and we encourage them to 
move to a less crowded and 
more suitable place.  We also 
ensure that all kitesurfers are 
using modern safety releases 

which can instantly eliminate 
all power from the kite.  

The BBKC has been 
developing our own safety 
guidelines since late last 
summer when we noticed an 
increase in the number of 
tourist kitesurfers on the 
beaches, most of whom had 
little understanding of the 
way we have come to share 
the beaches with others.  Our 
guidelines include the NSW 
Maritime Authorities Guide-
lines and acknowledge the 
needs of other beach users. 

Our guidelines aim to direct 
newcomers to the most sensi-
ble place to launch, and land 
their kites, and to be aware of 
the other water users in the 
vicinity.  They inform tourist 
kitesurfers of where the club 
(and its stakeholders) don’t 
want them to kite, and where 
we do want them to kite.  The 
times when the beaches are 
the busiest are also when kite 
fl ying is least dangerous.  This 
is because nobody likes being 
on the beach when its very 
windy, when kites have a lot of 
power. Strong winds = empty 
beaches. 

On the busiest day last 
summer there were 22 kites 
up from Belongil to The 
Pass. It can hardly be said we 
have an overcrowding prob-
lem yet. An average day at St 
Kilda’s West Beach, in the 
heart of Melbourne, will see 
over 60 kites in an area simi-
lar to the space between 
Thompsons Rock and the 
Pass.  That small space is also 
shared by the Royal Mel-
bourne Yacht Squadron, is 
an environmentally sensitive 
area for its seagrass beds and 
is a hugely popular beach for 
Port Phillip residents to swim 
and sunbake.

Kitesurfi ng is not danger-
ous, is easy to learn, is easy 
to master, and the most fun 
you’ll ever have.  Every time 
I go for a kite in Byron at 
least one, usually three or 
four people come up to me 
to comment on how good 
and fun the sport appears.  
The positive feedback I get 
from beach users far out-
weighs the almost insignifi -
cant amount of negative 
feedback I get. Most of the 
negative feedback relates to 

safety and how people feel 
so I take it very seriously.  So 
do all the members of Byron 
Bay Kitesurf Club and 
AKSA. We are convinced 
though, the fears of our 
sport are born through igno-
rance and not real risks. I 
urge Lois and any other 
members of the public who 
would like to understand 
the sport more fully, to con-
tact the club. We are consid-
ering holding an informa-
tion night for the public 
covering all aspects of the 
sport in the Shire. If there is 
enough interest we will go 
ahead with the plan.

Please let us know your 
thoughts, concerns, or gen-
erally if you care by going to 
our website at www.aksa.
com.au/bbkc or email us:  
mwalker@ferntree.com.

Mike Walker
President 

Australian Kite Surfi ng 
Association

Secretary 
Byron Bay Kitesurfi ng 

Club

 Edited for length – Ed

Kitesurfi ng club responds to public fears
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Letters

Simon, pity I cannot present 
the award personally; imagi-
nation will suffice I hope. 
Congratulations.

Joy Rice
Ocean Shores

No parking
Once again the subject of 
parking on Butler Street 
Reserve has raised its head.

May I remind the mayor 
that several years ago Coun-
cil hired a Sydney consultant 
at great expense to investi-
gate this matter.

I was present at the meet-
ings as a representative of the 
Byron Shire Stallholders 
Association.

It turns out that the 
Reserve is Crown Land and 
designated as ‘recreational’ –
this absolutely, definitively 
precludes any thought of  
using this open public space 
to solve the parking issue.

The representative of the 
Crown produced an up-to-
date map of Byron (Coun-
cil’s copy was woefully out of 
date), and pointed out that 
there were in fact several 
obscure areas in the vicinity 
of Butler Street whose zon-
ing permitted parking.He 
also recommended that 
Council reorganise street 
parking in the vicinity of the 
market – this has subse-
quently only been done to a 
limited extent.

Martin Adlington
Byron Bay

Sea Shepherd
I note Ashiya Austin of 
ROAR’s comment about 
raising money for the Sea 
Shepherd to go out and pro-
tect our whales.

Paul Watson and his Aus-
tralian crew used money 
raised in Australia to put the 
pirate whaler MV Sierra out 
of action back in 1979. The 
Sierra roamed the Atlantic 
with two other pirate whalers 
killing everything – blue 

whales, fi ns, seis and hump-
backs.

They had the nasty habit 
of spearing babies and then, 
when the parents came up 
to the boat to protect them, 
killing the mothers and 
fathers too. There were Japa-
nese whale meat inspectors 
on board choosing the best 
cuts, not caring that the 
whales were endangered and 
had been killed illegally.

The head of the Japanese 
IWC delegation at that time 
was heard to say that if they 
killed the last whale in the 
ocean it would prove they 
had been ‘effi cient’.

The Sea Shepherd put the 
entire pirate whaling fleet 
out of action and saved many 
hundreds of endangered 
whales.  How they did this is 
another story. Maybe one 
day Paul will tell it.

Yes, the Sea Shepherd is 
worth supporting.  Maybe 
they will be able to do some-
thing when governments 
can’t.

Check them out on www.
seashepherd.org or write to 
them at Sea Shepherd Con-
servation Society, PO Box 
2616, Friday Harbor, WA 
98250, USA.

They will probably need 
one hundred thousand dol-
lars to protect our whales in 
the Antarctic sanctuary. Local 
millionaires please note!

Richard Jones
Possum Creek 

Give us a break
Reading the latest about 
Becton’s plans to buy Lot 
100 Bayshore Drive and 
Council’s plans not to sell 
and Becton trying bullyboy 
tactics with threats of a court 
action make me express 
myself here.

Ever since Club Med 
owned the land now owned 
by Becton, these two compa-
nies have tried to bully their 
way through the Council’s 
authority over DA approvals 

have resorted to Land & 
Environment Court cases. 
These court cases and pro-
cesses by Becton have cost 
you the ratepayers of Byron 
Shire thousands of dollars. 
This money has been wasted, 
yes I agree, thanks to Becton 
that money will not be put 
into the Shire’s infrastruc-
ture like it should have been.

Thanks a lot Becton and 
Hamish Macdonald. You just 
haven’t got the message, have 
you Hamish, were you like 
this at school? Please Hamish 
and Becton, take a leaf out of 
Club Med’s book and just 

piss orff. You’re giving us all 
the shits mate, sooner rather 
than later.

Paul Brecht
Mullumbimby

PS. P Mckellar’s and Dean 
Jeffrey’s letters June 14, the 
whales will love you forever 
and ever. Om Shanti.

Sand skimming
I’m afraid Andrew Hall’s 
enthusiasm for sand skim-
ming is probably misplaced.

I remember distinctly the 
last time major damage was 
done to our beaches in ’96 or 
’97 (I remember the event 

much more precisely than 
the year unfortunately). I 
also remember that in the 
days prior to the storm event 
Council had been engaged 
in skimming the beach 
between The Wreck and 
Belongil.

The storm created vertical 
sand cliffs five to seven 
metres tall. It was as if Ma 
Nature was snubbing her 
nose at our feeble efforts.

It has long been observ-
able that all our beaches are 
subject to storm damage and 
that the beaches that are 
allowed to function without 

interference self-repair some-
times within six months.

It is also known to Council 
and all other authorities 
involved that the beaches 
that do not self-repair are 
those whose functioning has 
been altered by groynes and 
other devices.

However no-one does any-
thing for fear of making an 
even bigger mess – I would 
presume.

If the groynes were 
removed or suitably modi-
fi ed there would be no need 
for skimming as all the 
beaches would self-repair. 

continued from page 9

We can do anything and everything. 
Our mini excavator even has a grab for rock walls

House sites, farm roads, House sites, farm roads, 
all excavations.all excavations.

Broken Head Quarry Earthworks

0418 0418 666 546666 546Call for a 
free quote 

Proud to support 
the Pink Ladies 
and the Friends 
of the Library.

mor
e

tha
n wo
rd s

a lon
e...

2005

Byron Bay  
Wr i t er s
Fe s t i val

04 August–07 August 2005
workshops from 01 August

Tickets and Program available from Jetset Travel Marvell Street Byron Bay 
02 6685 6262 or www.byronbaywritersfestival.com

Re June 14 article, ‘ReGen-
esis: Eco innovators or prop-
erty developers?’ It’s a good 
question. In reference to the 
claim of ‘a year of commu-
nity consultation’, with 
whom did they consult?

ReGenesis announced 
their proposals at a public 
meeting in November 2003 
(arranged by Council). Since 
then there has been only one 
other ‘community consulta-
tion’ in July 2004. This was a 
public meeting where their 
proposals met unanimous 
opposition by residents.

Up to the present there 
have been only two other 
occasions that the Main Arm 
Residents Association has 
had face-to-face contact with 

the developers. How can 
ReGenesis, who went into 
damage control after the 
November 2003 unveiling, 
feel that their advertisements 
in The Echo would persuade 
any Main Arm residents? A 
cynical but realistic assess-
ment is that they feel that 
opinions of Main Arm resi-
dents don’t matter in the 
long run anyway if enough 
councillors support their 
proposals.

At the November 2003 
meeting ReGenesis issued 
copies of a questionnaire 
about the development and 
copies were left at the shop.

Late last year the residents 
association MARA asked 
Regenesis about this ques-

tionnaire because the devel-
opers were repeatedly refer-
ring to the fact that they had 
‘done’ this survey, but the 
results have never been 
revealed.

After prompting from 
MARA, a newsletter with 
the same questionnaire 
attached was dropped spo-
radically around Main Arm. 
Perhaps the developers don’t 
realise that 40% of residents 
in the greater Main Arm vil-
lage area did not receive a 
copy because they have a 
post offi ce box in town. Resi-
dents of The Pocket, Palm-
woods etc were not asked, 
yet they are just as interested 
and affected as Main Arm 
residents.

Perhaps residents don’t 
feel confi dent in sending the 
completed questionnaire to 
ReGenesis Farm for assess-
ment. It is akin to posting 
your federal election votes to 
a political party for counting! 
An independent assessment 
would be impartial and more 
likely to ensure a credible 
response for publication.

Elaine Seiler has ignored 
Main Arm resident’s opin-
ions so far, as they stand in 
the way of her profits, the 
real motivation for this prop-
erty development. Is the 
existing Main Arm commu-
nity to be traded like pork 
bellies?

Nick Gazzard
Main Arm

ReGenesis revisited
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Skimming is expensive, time 
consuming and ultimately 
ineffective.

David Gilet
Byron Bay

Fries with that
As a Byron resident and 
franchisee of the McDon-
ald’s Store at Ballina, I 
wanted to point out inaccu-
racies reported in the June 
14 edition of The Echo, under 
Backlash.

Currently, McDonald’s 
have one supplier of french 
fries and hash browns which 
is Simplot. From March 
2006, Tasmanian farmers 
will continue to supply all 
our restaurants throughout 
Australia with hash browns 
and 50% of the french fry 
business. 

We have appointed a sec-
ond supplier to our french 
fry business – McCain 
Foods – effective from 

March 2006. The decision 
to appoint a second sup-
plier was not based on price 
alone, however both gov-
ernment and industry bod-
ies continue to raise the 
issue that the ‘farm gate’ 
price for vegetables, includ-
ing potatoes from Tasma-
nia, is signifi cantly higher 
than the international 
benchmark.

 Scott Campbell
Byron Bay

Noise goes on
To the Manager, Byron Shire 
Council: As one of your long 
term Mullumbimby rate 
payers I cannot believe how 
you have ignored cries for 
assistance in kerbing the 
noise menace in this loca-
tion. The noise at times is 
affecting  the entire township 
and has increased dramati-
cally over the past three 
months. 

As the source of the noise 

is only 50 metres from my 
home it is affecting me the 
most. Every afternoon of 
every day competition Motor 
cross  bikes circulate past my 
home. As you have refused to 
return any of my calls I  am 
writing this letter, possibly 
you have no idea of the 
extremity of the noise but I 
wager if it was at your door 
step you would do something 
about it.

I have written to The Min-
ister for the Environment via 
Don Page asking for his 
guidance in this area where it 
appears no-one is game to 
step or take action.

Mullumbimby was once a 
nice peaceful place to live we 
are now having to go out 
when we know the bikes will 
start. I as well as others are 
considering relocating to 
another Shire to escape the 
din.

M T Wilson
Mullumbimby

  
More on garbage
A letter in last week’s Echo 
claims that ‘we’ really need 
the RGS (rural garbage serv-
ice).  The claimant cites over-
fl owing bins in town as the 
reason to do so.  RRAGS 
(Rural Residents Against the 
Garbage Service) has con-
sidered most issues around 
the RGS and argues that the 
service is not necessary. In 
particular making it compul-
sory ($10 opt-out fee) 
stinks. 

In the case of the bins-in-
town argument, ten unman-
aged receptacles in Mul-
lumbimby is really a lousy 
reason to foist bins, trucks 
and fees onto thousands of 
rural residents. Council has 
operated the bins-in-town 
successfully in the past but 
then ceased doing so. 

Originally the town bins 
were locked onto steel posts 
that prevented large items 

continued overleaf

On June 23 the Council that 
Ballina elected in 2004 took 
its fi rst test in Practical Rec-
onciliation. It failed the test 
miserably by dispossessing 
the First Inhabitants of this 
shire and dishonouring their 
heritage.

Before June 23, our new 
Council had never been chal-
lenged to reveal its Aboriginal 
Reconciliation credentials. At 
last meeting, when Angels 
Beach cyclepath was debated, 
Council sat its test in public 
view.

The scorecard is now there 
for all to see. It’s not a pretty 
sight, and it gives little hope 
for the future of black-white 
relations in the Shire.

Five years ago National 
Parks commissioned an 
assessment of the spiritual 
and traditional signifi cance of 
Angels Beach for Bundjalung 

people. The beach scored 
high on every criterion for 
being regarded as a signifi cant 
Aboriginal Cultural Place.

In May the RTA sent a cul-
tural assessor to appraise the 
beach’s signifi cance to Abo-
riginal people. He concluded 
that the signifi cance was very 
real, and that Council’s 
deplorable standard of con-
sultation failed to recognise or 
take it into account.

RTA promptly withdrew 
joint funding for the proposed 
cyclepath. 

It could not risk having its 
high Indigenous consultation 
credentials sullied by sup-
porting fi nancially a project 
based upon such threadbare 
consultation.

The only honourable thing 
now would be to step back 
from the brink and start talk-
ing again with the people 

whose sacred land will be des-
ecrated by this construction. 
Choosing instead to proceed, 
Council will rob funding from 
other badly needed road 
projects, simply to demon-
strate spite at being censured 
by a State authority.

The tough question can no 
longer be avoided. Is this a 
racist decision by Ballina 
Council? 

Racism is when we act 
towards others in ways less 
favourable than we would 
towards our own race. One 
has to wonder – would Coun-
cil construct a road over a 
white pioneers’ graveyard 
without honestly listening to 
their descendants’ wishes?

This cyclepath will pass 
over sacred dune sand once 
stained by the blood of mas-
sacre victims and which once 
held their mortal remains. 

That’s why the Bundjalung 
oppose the route. That’s why 
all Community Dune Carers 
of Ballina Shire unanimously 
oppose it.

Some Councillors are fond 
of displaying their ‘Christian’ 
credentials. I’m not a reli-
gious follower, but I do have 
a conscience, and it is com-
pletely clear on this issue. My 
colleagues and I have bitterly 
opposed the beach location 
for a cyclepath (but not the 
cyclepath itself) for as long as 
traditional custodians oppose 
it.

For us there is no other 
morally right position. How 
then do those Councillors 
who voted for this miserable 
project manage to sleep easily 
at night?  

Lee Andresen
Angels Beach Dune Care 
& Reafforestation Group 

Failing the reconciliation test



12  June 28, 2005  Byron Shire Echo  www.echo.net.au

Letters

going in.  Why did this stop?  
Laziness, we presume, and a 
bureaucratic tendency away 
from hands-on solutions.  Or 
maybe for the convenience 
of the garbage contractors.  
One does wonder at Coun-
cil’s motives sometimes. 

There was also the system 
of locked town bins with a 
hole cut in the lid. That 
worked too, so it had to be 
abandoned. Lastly, the town 
bins could be much smaller 
(they must be the ugliest 
piece of street-scaping you’ve 
ever see) and emptied more 
often.  Are the current 240-
litre bins being paraded as a 
reason to have the RGS? 

Last week’s letter assumes 
1, that town bins are fi lled by 
rural residents and 2, that 
those people will change 

their ways and take up the 
RGS. Has anyone checked 
this prejudiced argument 
out? No, because the com-
munity consultation planned 
for the RGS was scrapped. 

Support will be strong for 
the RGS, but strongest 
amongst those who invite 
suburbia out into the hills. I 
personally oppose the spread 
of urban infrastructure such 
as this.  Rural life is fi ne and 
this change is not necessary.  
Not only that but the form of 
RGS proposed is just a copy 
of the town service, with no 
thought to innovation. 

If the Shire is really suffer-
ing a waste management cri-
sis, then articulate the prob-
lem and we’ll invent a 
solution to it. Don’t just 
thrust the RGS down our 
throats and then justify it 

with rubbishy arguments 
afterwards. 

Duncan Dey
RRAGS 

Meter needed
Freedom From Foul Odour 
(FFOO) is desperately seek-
ing an odour meter or simi-
lar. Following the Odour 
Audit submitted by Sunny-
brand to the Environment 
Protection Authority on June 
17 and a subsequent visit by 
the EPA to the factory dur-
ing the day on June 23, it 
seems the EPA doesn’t think 
the odour is really too bad.

The problem is the odour 
permeates the surrounds 
mainly between 7pm and 
7am and that ain’ t public 
servant hours. And of course, 
it depends on one’s olfactory 
sensibilities, although in this 
case you’d have to have corks 
up you nose to miss it.

Anyway if you happen to 
have an odour meter or 
some such device, or know 
where we can get one, or 
have been thinking of build-
ing one in your garage for 
some time, please email us 
at info@fffoo.org. In the 
meantime for updates visit  
www.fffoo.org and then ring 
the pollution line 131555 to 
let them know your nose 
knows how bad it is. 

Len Bates 
Belongil

Weed problems
Paul Brecht says, ‘Keep read-
ing Geoff Dawes’ letter till it  
hurts!’ (Letters, June 14.) It 
already hurts.

Geoff totally misconstrues 
my message and then uses it 
as a peg to hang his ideologi-
cal  ramblings on. In my letter 
of March 22, I called for peo-
ple to be responsible for their 
own weed problems. I pointed 
out that most  weed infesta-
tions start on private property 
and that it was unfair that 
Landcare had to handle the 
problem when it spilt over 
onto public property .

My call was (somewhat 
frivously) to have ‘Weedies’ 
back on the job to force peo-
ple to pay attention to their 
own responsibilities and their 
own back yard.

As far as local weed prob-
lems go I do think Geoff is 
on the wrong horse as there 
is  damn all ‘broadacre’ farm-
ing round here.

Furthermore, I feel that 
the method of weed eradica-
tion is up to the individual 
landholder.

Andrew Hall
New Brighton 

Half your wage
When someone asks you 
who you work for, you can 
say in all honesty ‘I work for 
the government’.  Here are 
some of the  taxes, levies, 
charges, fees we pay. Add 
them all up and it accounts 
for about half the average 
wage.

Federal – Income tax; 
GST; Medicare levy; tax on 
interest earned on savings; 
fringe benefits tax; payroll 
tax, which pushes up the 
cost of products; petrol tax 
(about half the price); noise 
abatement tax; airport 
departure tax; high-income 
superannuation surcharge; 
tax on super payments; tax 
on super interest; Medicare 
surcharge for high-earners 
without private health cover; 
HECS; Customs duties; 
capital gains tax on land or 
shares; wool tax; stevedoring 
levy; terminations payment 
surcharge; probable gun 
buyback levy; milk levy 11¢ 
a litre; sugar levy; luxury car 
tax; wine equalisation tax.

State – Stamp duty on 

proper ty and vehicles 
bought; compulsory insur-
ance (green slip), stamp 
duty on loans; land tax on 
homes valued at more than 
$1.3m; land tax on invest-
ment properties; environ-
ment levy absorbed into 
water rates; beer, tobacco, 
gambling taxes; Sydney 
Harbour Bridge toll; motor-
way tolls; car registration; 
insurance/fi re brigade tax; 
national parks entrance fee.

Council – Rates; pet reg-
istration; parking fees.

And if we happen to be 
able to save any money after 
all this, the banks use our 
savings to loan out and 
make their profits and 
charge us at the same time.

Makes ya feel like a work 
horse covered in blood-
sucking leeches, don’t it?

 Peggy Balfour
Mullumbimby

Growers market
I wish to express my avid, 
enthusiastic support for the 
Growers Market held in 
Byron every Thursday. 
I am  a mother of two young 
children and I have been 
buying there since a few 
months after its inception. I 
find it a fantastic, relaxed, 
sociable way to get fresh, 
affordable, organic produce, 
but also a truly wonderful 
way to go shopping with 
children! They actually know 
and chat to the growers who 
produce the bulk of their 
food (as well as being 
involved in our small scale 
vege garden at home). 

There are many people 
not able to run a car that 
would love to get to the 
Growers Market and to that 
end, I hear the Growers 
Market is looking at getting a 
minibus to do circuits to Suf-
folk, Mullum etc. I think the 
Council should give their 
utmost support to the Grow-
ers Market and help them 
with this bus service – per-
haps one run on an environ-
mentally friendly fuel. If you 
also support the Growers 
Market send a letter – as I 
did – to the Byron Shire 
Council at council@byron.
nsw.gov.au.

 Jenni Cargill
Mullumbimby

Visual pollution
Council has gone to a lot of 
trouble advising everyone 
that the drains are for rain, 
but when you look along 
Shirley Street the drain is full 
of cars that are parked and 
advertised for sale. Shirley 
Street has become a car yard 
for anyone who wants to 
operate a car sales yard part-
time without paying rent.

Someone needs to clear 
Shirley Street of vehicles 
parked for sale as it’s a real 
visual pollution problem.

Jim Hodge
Byron Bay

5 day intensive
Monday July 11-Friday July 15

7:00 am-9:00 am

Byron Yoga centre,
The Epicentre

51 Border Street, Byron Bay

$75 or $15 per class

for bookings and details
ph: 0432291918 or email
rachel@ishtasystem.com

Discover your own inherent
connection with the mantra and
yantra of Aum through the practice
of asana, pranayama, meditation
and chanting. Strengthening poses
and practices for all levels will be
emphasized in this workshop.

the
ISHTA

system
rachel zinman
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uncovering the 
symbolic nature of AUM

a workshop with rachel zinman

continued from page 11

 Letters acknowledged 
from M Mizzi, Tabulam, 
Clive Lawler, Federal, 
Andrew Hewett, Oxfam 
Australia, Peter Olson, Goo-
nengerry, Brian Warne, Fern-
leigh, Benny Saunders, Main 
Arm, Marc Luck, Coorabell.

The recent visit by the recy-
cled but unrenovated Kim 
Beazley has had an unfortu-
nate consequence for our 
new local member Justine 
Elliott.

Kimbo breezed into the 
Tweed and, without so 
much as a nod to the stance 
of the Carr mates, threw his 
considerable weight behind 
the Coalition, Queensland 
ALP and multiple vested 
interests by endorsing the 
environmentally irresponsi-
ble C4 Tugun Bypass route.

Now any follower of the 
bypass saga will be aware 
that the NSW government 
had refused pro-rata fund-
ing for this project and that 
the EIS has thrown up mul-
tiple environmental nega-

tives including destruction 
of wetlands, threatening 71 
rare and endangered species 
and disturbing massive acid 
sulphate soil deposits. The 
project, which advantages a 
snake’s nest of intermeshed, 
airport-related interests, 
also involves a sub-sea-level 
tunnel under the runway 
and a price tag far in excess 
of any alternative.

It is common ALP behav-
iour to have a blowhard like 
Beazley riding into town 
and shooting off his mouth 
on the advice of a coterie of 
factional nasties whose 
motivation is related to deals 
rather than the environment 
– but where does that leave 
Ms Elliott MLA?

Our local member, whose 

main contr ibution to 
democracy so far has been 
to serve as a photographic 
backdrop to Beazley during 
question time, has hitherto 
strongly espoused the cause 
of coastal protection. The 
C4 is undoubtedly the 
Tweed’s greatest current 
threat to coastal health so 
where is she now?

Gone to ground like a 
good little, line-toeing 
mouse, that’s where!

Larry Anthony had a 
solid-gold record of slavish 
obedience to the party. 
Looks like we have another 
one.

 Why did we bother?
 Tom Tabart

Secretary
Tweed Greens

Labor member gone to ground
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experience
the power of

Creator
Consciousness

(and take home the secret to living a magical life)
with William Whitecloud, Australia’s leading
authority on Creator Consciousness

William Whitecloud is the author of the spellbinding best 

seller, The Magician’s Way, and keynote speaker at Living 

NOW’s October symposiums. His new series of seminars,

Invitation To Awaken, have been giving people across Australia 

a spectacular insight into their creative nature and how they 

can apply it in generating quantum improvements in their 

creativity,well being, wealth and relationships.

Now you can experience the magic of Creator 

Consciousness first hand. Join William at one of his 

upcoming information nights and actually experience 

for yourself how his principles and techniques work in 

bringing your creative power to life.

• Learn how your subconscious creates your reality

• And how you can direct it to create what you want

“Author and teacher, William Whitecloud, has created a 

practical training that accesses the potential theorised in 

the movie ‘What The Bleep’. Invitation To Awaken provides 

the pathway that actually transforms the programmed 

Victim mentality into the Conscious Creator ability.”

Lois Hunt, Women Talk host, RadioBAY FM

FREE CD Gift Offer Worth $30!
William Whitecloud’s profound personal insights into the secrets of 

creating a magical reality have been captured on a CD called Living in 

the Light.These priceless gems of wisdom can be yours for FREE. Book 

into a FREE information night and receive a complimentary copy of 

Living in the Light. Act now while stocks last!

RSVP TODAY! Contact Darren Eden on 1800 030 855 or

darren@wizdompress.com or visit www.magiciansway.com

Free Experiential Information Night:

Tuesday 5 July (from 7 pm)

Byron Bay Beach Resort, Bayshore Drive.

Seminar:

July 29 - 31 (Fri night, Sat & Sun)

Byron Bay Beach Resort, Bayshore Drive.

Admission: $595 / Deposit: $100

Bookings at Information 

Sessions $495 – Save $100!

Early bird (before end of June)

Only $395 – Save $200!

www.magiciansway.com       1800 030 855

Eve Jeffery
According to the Australian 
Bureau of Statistics, between 
1986 and 2001, the number 
of one-parent families in 
Australia increased by 53%. 
In contrast, the  number of 
couple families increased by 
3%.

These statistics are quite 
disconcerting, but in reality 
over 45% of Byron Shire 
children are from single par-
ent families compared to  
the national average of under 
25% and that is downright 
scary. No matter how dis-
turbing these fi gures are, sta-
tistics are of no comfort 
when you need legal help, 
fi nancial advice or a health 
professional for your child.

Deb Hall, pictured with 
her daughter Danielle, has 
spent the last three years as 
project offi cer at the Ocean 
Shores Parent Resource 
Centre located in the shop-
ping complex on Rajah 
Road. Deb is trying to 
develop a ‘one-stop-shop’ 
for all parents and families. 
The centre is home for an 
early childhood clinic for 
health advice as well as a 
resource for information 
about financial and legal 
services. 

‘We are a family assistance 
service and offer one to one 
support and referrals. Some-
times people need help with 
parenting styles. We try to 
normalise parenthood,’ she 
says.

Drawing from her own 
experience as a mother and 
as a single parent, she feels 
that the role of parenting is 
very demanding, and dou-
bly so for one parent fami-
lies. ‘Sole parents are con-
stantly battling society’s 

expectations to be perfect 
parents. They are put under 
a microscope and conse-
quently made to feel shame 
and guilt about their cir-
cumstances when in most 
instances they are in that 
situation for valid and 
healthy reasons.’  It is with 
this in mind that  the Centre 
will be hosting a six week 
course for sole parents.

The aim of the program is 
to  show single parents how 
to access services and infor-
mation, and provide the 
chance to meet and share 
experiences in a supportive 
and informal environment. 

‘We want to challenge the 
stigma and myths surround-
ing sole parenting, we want 
to make sole parents proud 
of the job they are doing.’ 
The course will also be a 

forum for discussion in all 
matters relating to lone par-
enthood. Many concerns are 
surfacing in regard to the 
recent welfare reform and 
recommendations from the 
Child Support Agency, and 
these will be discussed, along 
with day to day issues such 
as what services are availa-
ble, childhood development 
and behaviour, and building 
social networks.

The free course will run 
on Tuesdays from 9.30am 
starting July 28 at the Baptist 
Community Centre, Ocean 
Shores. Child care places are 
limited so book early. 

For more information on 
either the Sole Parent pro-
gram or the Parent Resource 
Centre, phone Deb Hall or 
Gail Geoghegan on 6680 
4919.

Half the couple, twice the parent

Organisers are overwhelmed 
by the response to the inau-
gural Brunswick Heads Sim-
ple Pleasures Photographic 
Competition and Exhibition 
with 115 entries received, 
from photographers as 
young as four years old.

The Simple Pleasures  
theme has inspired a mix-
ture of classic, thoughtful, 
unusual and fun images.  
According to the organisers 
of the competition, the qual-
ity of the entries is impres-
sive, with the theme Simple 
Pleasures  producing some 
spectacular sunrise and sun-
set images, capturing the 
enjoyment of Brunswick’s 
beautiful natural environ-
ment and the delights of the 
village’s treats, and evoking 
some of our fondest child-
hood memories.

The judging panel, com-
prising the Mayor Jan 
Barham, Echo photographer 
Jeff Dawson, advertising 
consultant Alan Morden, 
Brunswick’s Mina Mina Art 

Gallery owner, Roz Good-
child and local elder Roma 
Millican, who has lived in 
Brunswick for 53 years, met 
on Friday June 24 to judge 
the entries.  The winners will 
be announced at the Hotel 
Brunswick on Sunday July 
10 at 3 pm, and presented 
with prizes generously 
donated by local businesses.  

The Simple Pleasures 
Photography Competition 
and Exhibition is a commu-
nity event that aims to 

encourage and showcase 
local creative talent.  Young 
people have been particu-
larly encouraged to explore 
the art of photography with 
the inclusion of two youth 
categories.

The whole local commu-
nity is invited to get into the 
spirit and support this home 
grown event by participating 
in the People’s Choice 
Award.  

Voting slips will be letter-
box dropped to every 
household in Brunswick 
this week and will also be 
available in the local shops, 
cafés and businesses dis-
playing the photographs. 
Voting boxes will be at the 
Brunswick Newsagency, 
Print Rescue and Mina 
Mina Art Gallery.

The photographs will be 
hung around town from Sat-
urday July 2. The People’s 
Choice voting closes at 12 
noon on Sunday July 10.

Further enquiries to 0412 
042 004.

Simple Pleasures captured at Bruns
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Articles

 In the ten years I’ve been 
coming to IWC Conven-
tion meetings, this Ulsan 

meeting takes the cake as 
the most infamous.

If this was a Star Wars 
movie, the audience might 
say the dark forces have 
won, at least for the time 
being.  Nothing has changed 
save that Japan has granted 
itself a de facto commercial 
quota, Norway and Iceland 
will continue their own 
slaughters under another 
loophole.  Australia and 
New Zealand have been big 
on rhetoric, driving the 
votes condemning Japan’s 
actions, leading the anti 
whaling nations in the bat-
tle to stop Japan taking over 
the IWC. But there  is no 
victory.

Scientifi c whaling will go 
ahead, many of the coastal 
states which are poor and  
undeveloped countr ies 
could follow the precedent 
set by Japan and grant 
themselves scientific per-
mits. Or invite Japan to 
whale in their waters by tak-
ing the same loophole Nor-
way and Iceland have used.

What is abundantly clear 
is that fact that the IWC 
Convention has become 
completely unworkable.  
While New Zealand is 
attempting to get ministe-
rial talks at the highest level 
in place after the IWC 
meeting to discuss the 
impasse, any solution to 
this morass of legal and 
diplomatic problems is not  
obvious.  In spite of all the 
condemnation and Austral-
ia’s resolution, no action 
has been taken to stop Jap-
anese scientifi c whaling.

An indication of the seri-
ous ramifications of 

this program came out dur-
ing the  week when Japan 
gave a power point presen-
tation of aspects of JARPA 
11, their  next 18 year ‘sci-
entific whaling’ program. 
One Japanese scientist 
detailed how the reproduc-
tive age of Antarctic minke 
whales had dropped from 
l6 years down to seven 
years of age. According to 
the Japanese scientist, this 
dramatic drop in a decade 
indicated how rapidly the 
minkes were breeding. (It 
was their Commissioner 
last year who described 
minkes as the ‘cockroaches 
of the  sea’). In fact this 
drastic drop is a major indi-
cation of a species in deep 
trouble.

Harp seals, in response 
to the massive cull of the 
last years, now come into 
oestrus at around the age of 
two, another dramatic 
reduction in the start of 
reproduction.  Many of the 

seals are so young when 
they give birth that they’re 
unable to adequately feed 
their pups who die of star-
vation.

The meeting was told in 
great detail how much and 
what species of fi sh Antarc-
tic whales eat, highlighting 
the ‘greedy’ whales with 
figures such as one slide 
which indicated that three 
baleen whales could con-
sume over eight million 
tons of fi sh. Whether this 
was in a lifetime or over 
one  year  was  never 
explained.

Ja p a n e s e  s c i e n t i s t s 
patiently explained how 
they needed to ‘bring the 
Antarctic ecosystem back 
to a normal state’ with their 
l8 year experiment to 
manipulate  the ecosystem. 
JARPA 11 is an insult to 
any pretence of science. 
The l8 year program has 
been reviewed by the Insti-
tute of Cetacean Studies in 
Japan, otherwise it has 
undergone no ethical 
review process.  JARPA 11 
has been widely condemned 
by the IWC Scientific 
Committee and a majority 
of IWC member nations. 

All to no avail.

Another resolution intro-
duced by Japan again 

attempted to bring in 
coastal  whaling in their 
exclusive economic zone.  
The IWC Commissioner 
demanded a  quota of 150 
minke whales and 150 
Brydes, claiming that vil-
lages like Taiji had  strong 
cultural needs to kill whales 
going back 700 years.

Taiji is one of the sites of 
the infamous Japanese dol-
phin drives. More than  
400,000 dolphins and por-
poises have been slaugh-
tered in the most cruel and  
brutal fashion in these 
drives over the last 20 years. 
Each year the Japanese 
government gives a quota 
of 20,000 dolphins and 
porpoises. 

Yet not one word was spo-
ken by any delegate on this 
infamous, horrendous 
slaughter.

After losing the resolu-
tion condemning its scien-
tifi c whaling program, the 
Japanese IWC Commis-
sioner told an informal 
press scrum that the IWC 
meeting and  the condem-
nation had not damaged 
Japan’s relationship with 
Australia, New  Zealand or 
the USA. He indicated that 
Japan had a simple major-
ity and the fact  that three 
nations who would have 
supported Japan had not 
arrived at the meeting was 
an indication of their eco-
nomic poverty.

‘We are at a turning 
point,’ he said. A com-
pletely correct summing up 
of the meeting.

The last major vote on 
Friday when the meet-

ing wrapped up is on 
another  resolution led by 
Sweden, Denmark and Fin-
land with a number of other 
countries  who are ‘mush-
ies’ (fence sitters) to recom-
mence negotiations on the 
Rev i sed  Management 
Scheme. As many delegates 
are desperate for a compro-
mise, this resolution has 
caused bitter division and 
has been the topic of discus-
sion in many late night pri-
vate delegation meetings.

The resolution would 
ignore the scientifi c whal-
ing permits and go back to 
a  situation where there is 
no compliance for any 
commercial whaling pro-
gram. It’s a little like the 
movie Groundhog Day 
where the same old story 
was told again, day after 
day.  Attending the IWC 
meetings costs govern-
ments and non government 
organisations a small for-
tune, it is a colossal waste 
of money which could be 
used more effectively to 
save whales and protect the 
ocean environment.

One leading American 
activist told me that a deal 
might be struck at a future  
Ministerial meeting which 
gave Japan its coastal whal-
ing quota in return for an  
end to scientific whaling.  
In the opinion of seasoned 
IWC activists this option 
will never fl y.

Depending on the feroc-
ity of Japan’s response to 
this IWC meeting, we may 
see  attempts by Japanese 
puppet nations to take 
exceptions to the Conven-
tion and go whaling. Almost 
every third world country 
supported Japan, reiterat-
ing over and over again 
their right under the Law 
of the Sea to use the marine 
resources of their exclusive 
economic zones.

The IWC Commissioner 
from the Solomon Islands 
repeatedly supported Japan 
in spite of that govern-
ment’s assurances to the 
Australian Environment 
Minister Ian Campbell that 
it would not. A New Zea-
land delegate told me that 
pre Campbell’s visit Japan 
was giving $6.7 million in 
aid.  After Senator Camp-
bell’s visit, Japanese aid 
went up to $30 million.

Australia and New Zea-
land delegations were 

strong and outspoken in 
their  defence of whales. But 
Japan’s ‘scientifi c’ slaughter 
will soon begin and none of 
the rhetoric or resolutions 
will change this situation.

The federal government 
needs to be put under 
immense public pressure to 
take Japan to the Interna-
tional Court of Justice. My 
group, Australians for  Ani-
mals, lobbied many mem-
ber nations on this issue and 
we will shortly obtain  legal 
advice from a well respected 
international lawyer skilled 
in these complex issues.

A boycott of Japan is also 
on the cards but this action 
needs to be well organised 
and focussed.

Unless international legal 
action is taken and public 
pressure is maintained, the 
remaining whale species 

have never been at greater 
risk. Japan’s whaling  pro-
gram in the Antarctic has 
the potential to cause the 
localised extinction of all 
three species which are the 
focus of JARPA 11.

The IWC meeting in 
Ulsan can only be described 
as a tragedy for whales and 
a tragedy for humanity.  

 There will be whale info 
night with Sue Arnold this 
coming Thursday at 7pm at 
the Lord Byron Resort, 170 
Jonson Street, Byron Bay. 
She will give a first hand 
report of the events at the 
IWC meeting. Dean Jefferys 
and Howie Cooke from the 
Whale Action Group will 
also give a presentation. 
Entry by donation. For 
recent IWC reports, lobby 
information and photos see 
www.worldpeacenow.org.
au.  

Inquiry into Pacific Highway Upgrades
CALL FOR SUBMISSIONS

The Legislative Council General Purpose Standing Committee No. 4 is calling for submissions to its inquiry into the
impact of the proposed Pacific Highway upgrades. The terms of reference for the inquiry are:

That the General Purpose Standing Committee No 4 inquire into and report on the impact of the proposed
upgrades of the Pacific Highway between:

1) Ewingsdale and Tintenbar, with particular regard to the following issues:
a) Reasons for expanding the highway upgrade study area on the St Helena to Tintenbar section;
b) The level of upgrade proposed for this section and the remainder of the Pacific Highway;
c) The impact of the highway upgrade on prime agricultural land;
d) The potential impact of the upgraded highway on prime agricultural land in the expanded study

area;
e) The impacts of B-doubles on the Pacific Highway;
f) The impacts of interstate heavy transport on the Pacific Highway and of the mixing of interstate and

local transport;
g) The impacts of interstate truck transport on the New England Highway;
h) The significance of the New England Highway as a designated national transport route;
i) Existing or proposed strategic transport plans that seek to deal with the forecast doubling by 2025 of

the NSW freight task;
j) The significance of statements by the Minister for Infrastructure Planning and Natural Resources that

the Pacific Highway is dedicated as a regional road; and
2) Ballina and Woodburn, with particular regard to the following issues:

a) Impact on prime agricultural land;
b) Impact on flooding in the mid-Richmond area;
c) Impact on communities at Broadwater and Woodburn; and

3) Any other related matters

The Committee encourages public participation in the inquiry process and invites written submissions addressing
the terms of reference from interested persons and organisations. Submissions become the property of the
Committee and may only be released following a decision of the Committee to make them public. The Committee
will consider requests that a submission remain confidential and not be made public. Please indicate clearly if
you wish your submission to remain confidential.

In order to facilitate electronic publishing of submissions, the Committee would prefer submissions to be emailed
to gpscno4@parliament.nsw.gov.au or lodged via the Committee’s website whenever possible. Alternatively,
submissions may be sent to: The Director, General Purpose Standing Committee No 4, Legislative Council,
Parliament House, Macquarie Street, Sydney NSW 2000.

Further information can be obtained from the Committee Secretariat on telephone (02) 9230 3543, facsimile
(02) 9230 3416 or by visiting the Committee’s page on the Parliament’s website at www.parliament.nsw.gov.au.
An information sheet elaborating on the Committee’s terms of reference is available on the web site.

THE CLOSING DATE FOR WRITTEN SUBMISSIONS IS FRIDAY, 19 AUGUST 2005

The Hon Jenny Gardiner MLC
Committee Chair

64
67

33

LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL

GENERAL PURPOSE STANDING COMMITTEE NO. 4

HELP!
WE CAN 

Sue Arnold reports from the IWC meeting in Ulsan, South Korea

A tragedy for whales and for humanity

Cartoon by Howie Cooke
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Television Guide

1. Helen Mirren is her usual brilliant self 
in Prime Suspect: The Last Witness 
(Prime of course, Sunday, 8.30pm). 
2. It’s spooky in Sweden in the horror fl ick 
Drowning Ghost (SBS, Friday, 11pm). 
Julie Andrews and Anne Hathaway 
appeal to, um, teens in the teen fl ick The 
Princess Diaries (Prime, Friday, 8.30pm). 
Tennis nuts get their fi ll of lobs, spins, 
grunts and racquet abuse on NBN all 
week with Wimbledon. For the rest of 
us, there’s the artsCape exhibition up at 
Cape Byron, with no commercial breaks.

1 2 3

 4.30  Movie: The Brothers (PG, B&W, 1947) 
Patricia Roc, Will Fyfe, Maxwell Reed, Dun-
can Macrae, John Laurie

 6.00 Kid’s Programs
 10.00 School Programs
 11.05 Behind The News
 12.00 Midday Report
 12.30 Something In The Air
 1.00  National Press Club Address 
 2.00 The Bill
 3.00 Kid’s Programs
 5.00 Roller Coaster
 6.00 Doctor Who
 6.30 Beat The Chef
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30 7.30 Report
 8.00  The New Inventors  
 8.30  Spicks And Specks 
 9.00 Black Books
 9.30 The Glass House (M, sr,a) 
 10.00 At The Movies
 10.30 Lateline
 11.05  International Series Netball Australia 

v New Zealand test
 12.35 Night And Day (PG)
 1.00 100 Centre Street (M, a,du) 
 1.20  Movie: Heat Wave (G, B&W, 1935) A 

vegetable seller gets mixed up with revolu-
tionaries in South America. Starring Albert 
Burdon, Cryil Maude, Les Allen

 3.15  National Press Club Address 

 7.00 World News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Business Report
 1.00 The Thai Elephant In Life And Legend 
 2.00 Japanese News
 2.30 Cantonese News
 3.00 Mandarin News
 3.30 The Sea Kingdoms 
 4.00 World Sport
 5.00 Newshour
 6.00 Global Village
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 The Food Lovers Guide To Australia  
 8.00 The Movie Show 
 8.30 Dateline 
 9.30 World News Tonight
 10.00 Movie: The Princess And The Warrior 

(2000) German drama 
 12.15 Movie: Happy Birthday! (M, s,cl, 2003) 

Hungarian comedy
 2.00 Living Black
 2.30 Movie: Salome (PG, 2002) Spanish fl a-

menco ballet
 4.00 City Cabs Yogyakarta
 4.30  FIFA Confederations Cup Soccer LIVE 

from Germany – Final

7.15 Sunrise
 9.00 Playhouse Disney
 9.30 Home Shopping
 10.30 Morning News
 11.00 Life With Bonnie
 11.30 Quintuplets
 12.00 Movie: Face Value (M, v) Scott Baio, 

Krista Allen, James Wilder
 2.00 Blue Heelers
 3.00 Home Improvement
 3.30 Who Dares Wins
 4.00 Go Go Stop
 4.30 News
 5.00 M*A*S*H
 5.30 Deal Or No Deal
 6.00 Prime News
 6.30 Seven News
 7.00 Home And Away
 7.30 Beyond Tomorrow 
 8.30 Blue Heelers (M, v)
 9.30 Seconds From Disaster
 10.30 Life Of Luxury   
 11.30 The X-Files (M, v,h)
 12.30 Time Life Australia
 1.00 Home Shopping
 5.00 Crefl o A Dollar
 5.30 Joyce Meyer 

  6.00 Totally Wild
 6.30 Aerobics Oz Style
 7.00 Cheez TV
 8.30 In The Box
 9.00 Good Morning Australia
 11.30 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 11.30 Ten News
 12.00 The Nanny
 12.30 Seinfeld
 1.00 Ready Steady Cook
 2.00 The Oprah Winfrey Show 
 3.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 3.30 Infomercial
 4.00 Totally Wild
 4.30 The Bold And The Beautiful
 5.00 Ten News
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Neighbours
 7.00 Big Brother
 8.30 House (M)
 9.30 Law & Order: SVU (M, a)
 10.30 The Shield (M)
 11.30 Late Night News
 12.00 Sports Tonight  
 12.30 Big Brother Up-Late (MA15+)      
 2.30 Infomercials
 4.00 Religion 

 6.00 Early Morning News
 7.00 Today
 9.00 Mornings With Kerri-Anne
 11.00 Today Extra
 11.30 Danoz
 12.00 Dr Phil
 1.00 Days Of Our Lives
 2.00 The Young And The Restless
 3.00 Fresh Cooking
 3.30 Hi-5
 4.00 Hot Source
 4.30 Frasier
 5.00 The Price Is Right
 5.30 Temptation
 6.00 Evening News
 7.00 A Current Affair
 7.30 Supersize Kids
 8.30 CSI: Miami (M)
 8.40 Lotto
 9.30 Comedy Inc. The Late Shift (M, cl) 
 10.30 Wimbledon Tennis LIVE 
 4.00 Late Show With David Letterman
 5.00 Entertainment Tonight
 5.30 Whose Line Is It Anyway?  

 4.30  Movie: Always A Bride (G, B&W, 1953) 
Peggy Cummins, Terence Morgan, Ronald 
Squire

 6.00 Kid’s Programs
 10.00 School Programs
 11.35 Mentor
 12.00 Midday Report
 12.30 Something In The Air
 1.00 Born And Bred
 2.00 The Bill
 3.00 Kid’s Programs
 5.00 Roller Coaster
 6.00 Doctor Who
 6.30 Collectors
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30  7.30 Report
 8.00 Catalyst: Space Odyssey
 8.30 Monarchy: Death Of A Dynasty
 9.30 MDA 
 10.30 Lateline
 11.05 Devil’s Playground (MA, cl,du) Teenage 

life for Amish youth
 12.00 Movie: Quest For Love (PG, 1971) A 

young physicist’s experiment ends up in a 
parallel world. Stars Tom Bell, Joan Collins, 
Denholm Elliott, Laurence Naismith

 1.35 Movie: 49th Parallel (G, B&W) Laurence 
Olivier, Leslie Howard, Glynis Johns, Ray-
mond Massey

 3.30 Mr Bean
 3.55 New Eden 

 7.00 FIFA Confederations Cup LIVE – closing 
ceremony

 7.30 World News
 9.20 Le Journal
 9.55 Russian News
 10.30 Greek News
 11.30 Arabic News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Business Report
 1.00 Dateline 
 2.00 Japanese News
 2.30 Cantonese News
 3.00 Mandarin News
 3.30 School Torque
 4.00 World Sport
 4.30 The Journal
 5.00 Newshour
 6.00 Global Village
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 Bronski & Bernstein (PG) 
 8.20 Hotline
 8.30 Storyline Australia: My Brother’s 

Kosova Wedding A Kosova-Australian 
returns to a country that has changed since 
the war against Serbia ended for his broth-
er’s wedding   

 9.30 World News Tonight
 10.00 FIFA Confederations Cup Highlights
 11.30 The Land Of Sex And Sinners (M, v,s,a) 
 12.25 Close 

6.00 Sunrise
 9.00 Playhouse Disney
 9.30 Home Shopping
 10.30 Morning News
 11.00 Life With Bonnie
 11.30 Quintuplets
 12.00 Movie: Crimes Of Passion – Voice 

From The Grave (M, v, 1996) A true story 
examining the murder of a young woman 
that would have remained unsolved if not 
for the intervention of her voice from the 
grave. Starring Kevin Dobson, Megan Ward, 
John Terlesky, Michael Riley, Kim Dickens, 
Tim Grimm and Robert Knepper.

 2.00 Blue Heelers
 3.00 Home Improvement
 3.30 Who Dares Wins
 4.00 Go Go Stop
 4.30 News
 5.00 M*A*S*H
 5.30 Deal Or No Deal
 6.00 Prime News
 6.30 Seven News
 7.00 Home And Away
 7.30 Las Vegas
 8.30 Lost (M)
 9.30 The Amazing Race
 10.30 One Day Cricket LIVE from Canterbury, 

England – Australia v Bangladesh
 3.30 Expo
 5.00 Religion

  6.00 Totally Wild
 6.30 Aerobics Oz Style
 7.00 Cheez TV
 8.30 In The Box
 9.00 Good Morning Australia
 11.30 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 11.30 Ten News
 12.00 The Nanny
 12.30 Seinfeld
 1.00 Ready Steady Cook
 2.00 The Oprah Winfrey Show 
 3.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 3.30 Infomercial
 4.00 Totally Wild
 4.30 The Bold And The Beautiful
 5.00 Ten News
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Neighbours
 7.00 Big Brother
 8.00 The Offi ce (PG)
 8.30 Law & Order: SVU (M, a)
 9.30 Law & Order: Trial By Jury (M)
 10.30 Late Night News
 11.00 Sports Tonight
 11.30 Big Brother Up-Late (MA15+)
 1.30 Infomercials
 4.00 Enjoying Everyday Life With Joyce 

Meyer 
 4.30 Kenneth Copeland
 5.00 Life Today With James Robison
 5.30 This Is Your Day With Benny Hinn 

 6.00 Early Morning News
 7.00 Today
 9.00 Mornings With Kerri-Anne
 11.00 Danoz
 11.30 Guthy Renker
 12.00 Dr Phil
 1.00 Days Of Our Lives
 2.00 The Young And The Restless
 3.00 Fresh Cooking
 3.30 Hi-5
 4.00 Hot Source
 4.30 Frasier
 5.00 The Price Is Right
 5.30 Temptation
 6.00 Evening News
 7.00 A Current Affair
 7.30 Getaway Kids hotel in Florida, Lourdes in 

France, Costa Rica, Lord Howe Island, train 
trip in South Australia, new place to stay 
near Byron Bay

 8.30 This Is Your Life
 9.35 The Footy Show (M)
 11.00 Wimbledon Tennis LIVE – Women’s 

semi-fi nals
 4.00 Late Show With David Letterman
 5.00 Entertainment Tonight
 5.30 Whose Line Is It Anway?

 5.00 Weatherwatch
 5.25 World News
 9.55 Russian News
 10.30 Greek News
 11.30 Arabic News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Business Report
 1.00 The Mystery of The Tomb Of Jesus
 2.00 In Search Of Ancient Ireland
 3.00 Australian Biography: Jack Mundey 
 3.30 The Movie Show
 4.00 World Sport
 4.30 The Journal
 5.00 Newshour
 6.00 Dolce Vita
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 Feast Indian culture, food and customs 
 8.00 A Fork In The Mediterranean: Israel
 8.30 Sophie’s World (PG) Part 2
 9.30 World News Tonight
 10.00 In Search Of The Perfect Penis (MA, 

s,n,a)   
 11.00 Movie: Drowning Ghost (2004) Swed-

ish horror about an exclusive boarding 
school that each year celebrates the 
murder of three students by a farmer who 
went mad 100 years before.

 12.45 Movie: Absolute Hundred (MA, v,cl,a, 
2001) Yugoslavian drama 

 2.25 Close 

6.00 Sunrise
 9.00 Playhouse Disney
 9.30 Home Shopping
 10.30 Morning News
 11.00 Temptation Island Reunion/Wedding 

Special
 12.00 Movie: The Disappearing Act (M, v,s, 

1998) True story about an abusive woman 
who kills her boyfriend. Starring Patty 
Duke, Kelly Rowan and Robert Floyd.

 2.00 Blue Heelers
 3.00 Home Improvement
 3.30 Who Dares Wins
 4.00 Go Go Stop
 4.30 News
 5.00 M*A*S*H 
 6.00 Prime News
 6.30 Seven News
 7.00 Home And Away
 7.30 Better Homes And Gardens     
 8.30 Movie: The Princess Diaries (G, 2001) 

A shy San Franciscan teenager learns the 
astonishing news that she’s a real-life prin-
cess. Starring Julie Andrews, Anne Hatha-
way, Hector Elizondo, Heather Matarazzo 

 11.00 Movie: The James Gang (M, v,cl,s, 
1997) A woman takes her four kids to Lon-
don in search of her husband. Starring Toni 
Collette, John Janna, Helen McCory, Jason 
Flemyng, Darren Brownlie, David Brownlie.

 1.00 Home Shopping

   6.00 Totally Wild
 6.30 Aerobics Oz Style
 7.00 Cheez TV
 8.30 In The Box
 9.00 Good Morning Australia
 11.30 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 11.30 Ten News
 12.00 The Nanny
 12.30 Seinfeld
 1.00 Ready Steady Cook
 2.00 The Oprah Winfrey Show 
 3.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 3.30 Infomercial
 4.00 Scooter: Secret Agent
 4.30 The Bold And The Beautiful
 5.00 Ten News
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Neighbours
 7.00 Big Brother
 9.00 Movie: Ali G Indahouse (MA15+, 

cl,sr,du) Sacha Baron Cohen, Michael Gam-
bon, Charles Dance, Kellie Bright

 10.50 Late Night News
 11.20 Sports Tonight
 11.50 Big Brother Up-Late (MA15+)
 1.50 Video Hits Up-Late
 2.00 Infomercial
 4.00 Cottonwood Christian Centre
 4.30 Infomercial
 5.00 Life Today With James Robison
 5.30 Reverend Joyce Meyer 

 9.00 Mornings With Kerri-Anne
 11.00 Today Extra
 11.30 Guthy Renker
 12.00 Dr Phil
 1.00 Days Of Our Lives
 2.00 The Young And The Restless
 3.00 Fresh Cooking
 3.30 Hi-5
 4.00 Holly’s Heros
 4.30 Frasier
 5.00 The Price Is Right
 5.30 Temptation
 6.00 Evening News
 7.00 A Current Affair
 7.30 Motorway Patrol
 8.30 Friday Night Football Wests Tigers v 

Manly Sea Eagles
 11.00 Wimbledon Tennis LIVE – Men’s semi-

fi nals
 4.00 Late Show With David Letterman
 5.00 AFL Collingwood v Port Adelaide
  

 4.30  Movie: Rockets Galore (G, B&W, 1958) 
Jeannie Carson, Donald Sinden, Roland 
Culver

 6.00 The Saddle Club
 6.30 Kid’s Programs
 10.00 School Programs
 12.00 Midday Report
 12.30 Gary Rhodes’ Cookery Year
 1.00  Classic Parkinson
 2.00 Keeping Up Appearances
 2.25 My Hero
 3.00 Kid’s Programs
 5.00 Roller Coaster
 6.00  Message Stick (G*) 
 6.30 How the Quest Was Won
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30 Stateline
 8.00 Strictly Dancing
 8.30 Taggart (M, v)
 9.45 The Memphis Trousers Half Hour 

With Roy & HG 
 10.15 The Kumars At No.42 (G)  
 10.45 Lateline
 11.20 The Glass House (M, sr,a)
 11.50 Rage Simulcast on Triple J (M) 
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$30 one way    $36 Brisbane Airport

ABC6 NBN9TEN10SBS41 PRIME7

SBS advises viewers that programming 
between 6pm and 10.30pm nightly is 

Closed Captioned (CC)

Most Prime programs between 6.30pm 
and 11.30pm (approx) nightly are Closed 

Captioned (CC)

All Ten programs between 5pm and 
11pm (approx) nightly are 

Closed Captioned (CC)

Programs are correct at the time of 
going to press but beware – 

all stations like  tinkering with things at 
the last minute.
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Art for Colour
PICTURE FRAMING & ART GALLERY

Experienced framer – 19 years
Artist / Student / Bulk Discounts

Colourful, vibrant, yet affordable, art for sale
www.artforcolour.com.au

142 Bangalow Rd, Byron Bay 6680 7449
Open Mon - Sat

 11.50 Rage continues
 11.00 Commonwealth Bank Trophy Netball 
 12.00 Stateline
 12.30 Australian Story
 1.00 Foreign Correspondent
 1.40 Mosaic: Eyes On The World Ecuador 

– the enchanted land
 2.00 International Series Netball Highlights 

Australia v New Zealand
 3.00 NSW Premier Rugby LIVE
 5.00 Bowls Tri series women: Australia v NZ
 6.00 Go Wild!
 6.30 Gardening Australia
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30 Doctor Who
 8.15 Very Little Britain  
 8.30 The Bill (PG)
 9.30 Parkinson Interviews Peter Kay, Nicholas 

Lyndhurst, Sandra Bullock
 10.10 The Blues: A Musical Journey  
 11.35 At Home With The Braithwaites (PG)
 12.25 Rage (M) Simulcast on Triple J  

 5.00 Weatherwatch
 5.25 World News
 7.25 Italian News
 8.00 DAS Journal
 8.30 Spanish News
 9.20 Le Journal
 9.55 Russian News
 10.30 Greek News
 11.30 Arabic News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Business Report
 1.00 Masterpiece On Saturday Cannes 

Composer of the Year 2000: Polish Krzysz-
tof Penderecki

 2.05 Krzysztof Penderecki’s Sextet
 3.10 In Whitest Solitude
 3.20 Le Grand Tango
 3.35 Rembetiko – Greek Blues
 4.30 The Journal
 5.00 Newshour
 6.00 Nest 
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 As It Happened: Germany’s War 
 8.30 Iron Chef  
 9.15 Fashionista
 9.30 Hell On Wheels Tour de France
 11.40 Retro Le Tour 2004 Highlights
 1.15 Tour De France 2005 LIVE 
 3.30  FIFA World Youth Championships 

2005 LIVE from the Netherlands

6.00 City Guys
 6.30 Tractor Tom
 7.00 Saturday Disney
 9.00 Saturday Club
 10.00 The Book Of Pooh
 10.30 Stanley
 11.00 Flipper And Lopaka
 11.30 That’s So Raven
 12.00 On The Land
 1.00 Beastmaster
 2.00 Home Improvement
 2.30 Saturday Kitchen
 4.30 The Great Outdoors Star Wars desert 

kingdom fi lm set, China’s journey down the 
Yangtze River

 5.30 Sydney Weekender
 6.00 Seven News
 6.30 The World Around Us: Living With 

Tigers
 7.30 Rugby LIVE – Australia v France
 10.00 One Day International Cricket LIVE 

from Lords – Australia v England
 3.30 Expo
  McDonald’s new ad campaign 

‘I’m loving it’ is an anagram for 
‘ailing vomit’. 

 6.00 The Big Cheez
 7.30 Totally Wild
 8.00 Wicked Science
 8.30 Yakkity Yak
 9.00 Video Hits
 12.00 State Focus
 12.30 Infomercial
 1.00 I Fish
 1.30 Seriously AFL
 2.00 Saturday Afternoon AFL LIVE from the 

MCG – Richmond v Sydney 
 5.00 Ten News
 5.30 Sports Tonight
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Monk (PG, v) Double episode 
 8.30 Movie: Top Gun (M, s, 1986) A bunch of 

guys stand around high-fi ving each other 
for about 90 minutes. The wardrobe for this 
fi lm consists of a towel, a jump suit, and 
50 pages of gay innuendo. Starring Tom 
Cruise, Kelly McGillis, Val Kilmer, Anthony 
Edwards and Tom Skerritt.  

 10.45 Saturday Night AFL Melbourne v Bris-
bane 

 1.15 The Fifth Quarter
 1.45 Video Hits Up-Late
 2.00 Infomercials
 4.00 Bayless Conley       
 4.30 Key Of David
 5.00 Hour Of Power

  8.00 Danoz
  8.30 Y?
  9.00 Don’t Blame Me
  9.30 Outriders
  10.00  So Fresh
  11.30 Fishing Australia
  12.00 Speed Machine
  12.30 Surfsport
  1.30 Snow Show
  2.00  Movie: A Little Romance (PG, a, 1979) 

An American girl and a Parisian boy fall in 
love and they embark on a journey that 
will lead them to Venice, Italy. Starring 
Laurence Olivier, Arthur Hill, Diane Lane 
and Sally Kellerman.

  4.00 Everwood
  5.00 Destinations
  5.30 Amazing Homes
  6.00 NBN News
  6.30  Australia’s Funniest Home Video 

Show I have never been able to fi gure 
out why watching other people’s misery is 
appealing, but my friend Adrian seems to 
like it.

  7.30  Movie: Jack And The Beanstalk – The 
Real Story (PG, v,n)    

  8.40 Lotto
  10.40 Wimbledon Tennis LIVE – Women’s fi nal
 4.00 Late Show With David Letterman
 4.30 Guthy Renker
 5.30 Turn Round Australia 

 6.30 Kid’s Programs
 9.00 Insiders
 9.45 Inside Business
 10.15 7 Days
 10.35 Asia Pacifi c Focus
 11.00 Songs Of Praise
 11.30 Sunday Spectrum
 12.00 Landline
 1.00 Gardening Australia
 1.30 Message Stick
 2.00 Sunday Afternoon Matthew Bourne’s 

Nutcracker!
 3.30 God Is A DJ
 3.55 Great Artists: Whistler
 4.30 Lee Kernaghan   
 5.00 The Battleships 
 5.50 National Treasures 
 6.00 At The Movies
 6.30 The Einstein Factor
  7.00 ABC News
 7.30 Outback House
 8.30 The Commander (M, v,du)  
 9.40 Compass: Pagans (M, v)
 10.30 Gulpilil: One Red Blood (M*)
 11.30 Movie: Mina Tannenbaum (M*, cl, 

1993) Romane Bohringer, Elsa Zylberstein, 
Hugues Quester, Nils Tavernier

 1.35 Movie: A Tale Of Two Cities (G, 1958) 
Dirk Bogarde, Dorthy Tutin, Cecil Parker

 3.30 Justin (G*) 
 3.55 Aftershock (G)

 6.00 Weatherwatch
 7.00 Hungarian News
 8.00 Korean News
 8.30 Latin American News
 9.00 Maltese News
 9.30 Polish News
 10.00 Ukrainian News
 10.30 IAAF Golden League Meeting Gaz de 

France
 12.00 Speedweek 
 2.00 100 Years Of The Tour De France The 

infl uence of early cinema and television
 3.00 COPA Libertadores Semi fi nal from 

Brazil
 4.00 The World Game
 6.00 Tour De France Highlights
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 Lost Worlds: Leonardo’s Dream 

Machines By choosing only materials that 
would have been available in Leonardo’s 
time and not deviating from the 500-year-
old designs, teams re-produce the ancient 
machines.

 8.30 Movie: Dangerous Liaisons (PG, 2003) 
Final of French drama about Madame de 
Merteuil and her sidekick who set out to 
break hearts by seducing innocent, naive 
young people. Starring Catherine Deneuve, 
Rupert Everett and Nastassja Kinski.

 10.30 Tour De France LIVE 

6.00 Rugby New Zealand v British Lions – from 
Wellington 

 8.00 Weekend Sunrise
 9.00 Sportsworld LIVE
 11.00 My Business
 11.30 Cirque Du Soleil: Fire Within 
 12.00 The Most Extreme
 1.00 Bewitched-A-Thon (G)
 5.00 Your Life On The Lawn
 5.30 How Clean Is Your House 
 6.00 Seven News
 6.30 Australia’s Guinness World Records
 7.30 Las Vegas (PG, v,s)
 8.30 Prime Suspect: The Last Witness (M, 

v,cl,a) Helen Mirren, Ben Miles, Barnaby 
Kay, Robert Pugh, Sam Hazeldine

 11.50 Ally McBeal (M)
 12.50 Danoz Direct
 1.50 Expo
 5.00 Crefl o A Dollar
 5.30 Joyce Meyer 
  It’s Been Lovely But I Have To Scream Now.

 6.00 Mass For You At Home
 6.30 Meditation Medication
 7.00 Fergus McPhail
 7.30 Totally Wild
 8.00 Bread
 8.30 Meet The Press
 9.00 Video Hits
 12.00 World Superbike Championship From 

San Marino
 12.30 World Rally Championship From 

Greece
 1.30 RPM
 2.30 V8 Supercars From Darwin
 5.00 Ten News
 5.30 Sports Tonight
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Newlyweds
 7.00 Big Brother
 8.30 Law & Order: Criminal Intent (M) 
 9.30 NCIS (M)  
 10.30 2005 Formula One Grand Prix From 

France 
 1.00 Infomercials
 4.00 Enjoying Everyday Life With Joyce 

Meyer
 4.30 Kenneth Copeland
 5.00 Life Today With James Robison
 5.30 This Is Your Day With Benny Hinn

 6.00 Danoz
 6.30 Guthy Renker
 7.00 Untold Wealth
 7.30 Business Success
 8.00 Business Sunday
 9.00 Sunday
 11.00 Sunday Roast
 11.30 The Sunday Footy Show
 12.30 Boots ’N’ All
 1.00 Sunday AFL Adelaide v Fremantle
 4.00 Sunday Rugby League Brisbane Bron-

cos v Cronulla Sharks
 6.00  Evening News
 6.30 Skating On Thin Ice
 7.30 60 Minutes
 8.30 LIVE 8 The major acts that are set to 

perform in the UK are Robbie Williams, 
Coldplay, U2 and Madonna, and lining up 
for the US concert is Will Smith and Stevie 
Wonder. Adding to third world misery will 
be an appearance by P Diddy.

 10.45 Wimbledon Tennis LIVE – Men’s fi nal   
 4.00 AFL Geelong v Hawthorn

 4.30  Movie: The Woman For Joe (G, 1955) 
Diane Cilento, George Baker, David Kossoff, 
Sydney Tafl er

 6.00 Kid’s Programs
 10.00 School Programs 
 12.00  Midday Report
 12.30 Something In The Air
 1.00 Pilot Guides
 1.50 Mosaic
 2.00 The Bill 
 3.00 Kid’s Programs
 5.00 Roller Coaster
 6.00 Doctor Who
 6.30  Talking Heads Ron and Valerie Taylor
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30 The 7.30 Report
 8.00 Australian Story
 8.30 Four Corners
 9.15 Media Watch
 9.30 Enough Rope With Andrew Denton 
 10.35 Lateline
 11.10 Big Mike (M*)
 12.10 Night And Day
 12.35 Flight For Life: Dr Peter (PG*) 
 1.05 Movie: Bless This House (G, 1972) 

Sid James, Diana Copeland, Terry Scott, 
June Whitfi eld

 2.30 Sissy (M*)
 3.00 Mr Bean  
 3.25 Bowls Tri Series: women – Australia v 

New Zealand

 5.00 Weatherwatch
 5.25 Japanese News
 6.00 Weatherwatch
 6.20 World News
 7.25 Italian News
 8.00 DAS Journal
 8.30 Spanish News
 9.20 Le Journal
 9.55 Russian News
 10.30 Greek News
 11.30 Arabic News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Polish News
 1.00 Ali Farka Toure Malian singer/guitarist
 2.40 The Complete Cosmos
 3.00 A Fork In The Road
 3.30 If Only
 4.00 World Sport 
 4.30 The Journal
 5.00 Little Angels
 5.30 Living Black 
 6.00 Global Village
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 Mythbusters  
 8.30 Pizza (M, cl,a,v)
 9.00 Chappelle’s Show (MA, s,cl,a)
 9.30 World News Tonight
 10.00 Oz (MAV, s,v,cl)
 11.00 Tour De France LIVE
 1.40 Close 

6.00 Sunrise
 9.00 Playhouse Disney
 9.30 Tabaluga
 10.00 Girl TV
 10.30 Morning News
 11.00 Home Shopping
 12.00 Movie: The Phoenix And The Carpet 

(G) Miriam Margoyles, David Suchet
 2.00 Perfect Match
 3.00 Home Improvement
 3.30 Who Dares Wins
 4.00 Go Go Stop
 4.30 News
 5.00 M*A*S*H
 5.30 Deal Or No Deal
 6.00 Prime News
 6.30 Seven News
 7.00 Home And Away
 7.30 The Great Outdoors New Harry Potter 

adventure, dam dropping in New Zealand, 
Japanese experience in Victoria, France’s 
Medieval Coast, Tasmania’s biggest export

 8.40 Desperate Housewives (PG)
 9.40 Last Man Standing (M)  
 10.35 The Simple Life 3: Interns (PG)
 11.00 My Big Fat Obnoxious Boss (PG)
 12.00 Batman Begins – Making Of (M)
 12.30 Time Life Australia
 1.00 Home Shopping
 5.00 Crefl o A Dollar
 5.30 Joyce Meyer 

6.00 Totally Wild
 6.30 Aerobics Oz Style
 7.00 Cheez TV
 8.30 In The Box
 9.00 Good Morning Australia
 11.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 11.30 Ten News
 12.00 The Nanny
 12.30 Seinfeld
 1.00 Ready Steady Cook
 2.00 Oprah Winfrey Show
 3.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 3.30 Infomercial
 4.00 Totally Wild
 4.30 The Bold & The Beautiful
 5.00 Ten News
 6.00 The Simpsons 
 6.30 Neighbours 
 7.00 Big Brother  
 8.40 Law & Order (M) 
 9.40 Big Brother Uncut (MA15+)
 10.40 Late Night News
 11.10 Sports Tonight
 11.40 Big Brother Up-Late (MA15+)
 1.40 Video Hits Up-Late
 2.00 Infomercials
 4.00 Enjoying Everyday Life With Joyce 

Meyer  
 4.30 Kenneth Copeland
 5.00 Life Today With James Robison
 5.30 This Is Your Day With Benny Hinn  

 6.00 Early Morning News
 7.00 Today
 9.00 Mornings With Kerri-Anne
 11.00 Today Extra
 11.30 Danoz
 12.00 Dr Phil
 1.00 Days Of Our Lives
 2.00  The Young And The Restless
 3.00 Fresh Cooking
 3.30 Hi-5
 4.00 Hot Source
 4.30 Frasier
 5.00 The Price Is Right
 5.30 Temptation
 6.00 Evening News
 7.00 A Current Affair
 7.30 Nanny 911
 8.30 Who Wants To Be A Millionaire
 8.40 Lotto
 9.35 Cold Case (M)
 10.35 Body Of Evidence (M)
 11.05 Psychic Detectives (PG)
 11.30 Nightline
 12.00 The Agency
 1.00 Twilight Zone (M)
 2.00 Wanda At Large
 2.30 Like Family
 3.00 Guthy Renker
 4.00 Snow Show Nagano, Dylan Lewis at Falls 

Creek
 4.30 Good Morning America 

 5.00 Weatherwatch
 5.25 Worldwatch
 8.30 Spanish News
 9.20 Le Journal
 9.55 Russian News
 10.30 Greek News
 11.30 Arabic News
 12.05 Indonesian News
 12.30 Business Report
 1.00 Movie: Slogans (PG, 2001) Albanian 

drama
 2.35 The Complete Cosmos  
 3.00 The Three Musketeers
 3.30 Living Black
 4.00 World Sport
 4.30 The Journal
 5.00 Newshour
 6.00 Global Village
 6.30 World News
 7.00 World Sport
 7.30 Fine Line Ethical judgements made by 

some of Australia’s journalists 
 8.30 Cutting Edge: Someone’s Watching 

Eavesdropping
 9.20 Homemade History  
 9.30 World News Tonight
 10.00 Hot Docs: Men Of Passion 80 second 

bareback horse race around Siena’s town 
square    

 11.00 Tour De France LIVE
 1.40 Close

6.00 Sunrise
 9.00 Playhouse Disney
 9.30 Tabaluga
 10.00 Girl TV
 10.30 Morning News
 11.00 Home Shopping
 12.00 Movie: Unlikely Angel (PG, a, 1996) 

Dolly Parton heads for the pearly gates 
after she learns a lesson in giving and car-
ing for others. Also starring Brian Kerwin.

 2.00 Perfect Match
 3.00 Home Improvement
 3.30 Who Dares Wins
 4.00 Go Go Stop
 4.30 News
 5.00 M*A*S*H
 5.30 Deal Or No Deal
 6.00 Prime News
 6.30 Seven News
 7.00 Home And Away
 7.30 Border Security – Australia’s Front 

Line (PG)
 8.00 Medical Emergency
 8.30 All Saints (M, a,s,v)
 9.30 Boston Legal (M) Double episode 
 11.30 Ally McBeal
 12.30 Time Life Australia
 1.00 Danoz Direct
 2.00 Expo
 5.00 Crefl o A Dollar
 5.30 Joyce Meyer 

6.00 Totally Wild
 6.30 Aerobics Oz Style
 7.00 Cheez TV
 8.30 In The Box
 9.00 Good Morning Australia
 11.00 TTN
 11.30 Ten News
 12.00 The Nanny
 12.30 Seinfi eld
 1.00 Ready Steady Cook
 2.00 The Oprah Winfrey Show
 3.00 Huey’s Cooking Adventures
 3.30 Infomercial
 4.00 Totally Wild
 4.30 The Bold And The Beautiful 
 5.00 Ten News
 6.00 The Simpsons
 6.30 Neighbours
 7.00 The Simpsons
 8.30 The O.C. (M, sr,a)
 9.30 Rove Live (M, cl,a)
 10.45 Late News
 11.15 Sports Tonight
 11.45 Big Brother Up-Late (MA15+) 
 1.45 Video Hits Up-Late
 2.00 Infomercial
 4.00 Enjoying Everyday Life
 4.30 Kenneth Copeland
 5.00 Life Today With James Robison
  5.30 This Is Your Day With Benny Hinn  

 6.00  Early Morning News
 7.00 Today
 9.00 Mornings With Kerri-Anne
 11.00 Danoz
 11.30 Guthy Renker
 12.00 Dr Phil
 1.00 Days Of Our Lives
 2.00  The Young And The Restless
 3.00 Fresh Cooking
 3.30 Hi-5
 4.00 Hot Source
 4.30 Frasier
 5.00 The Price Is Right
 5.30 Temptation
 6.00 Evening News
 7.00 A Current Affair
 7.30 Frasier
 8.00 Two And A Half Men
 8.30 Taken (M, v)
 10.30 Real Crime (M)
 11.30 Nightline
 12.00 The Associates
 1.00 Late Show With David Letterman
 2.00 Fastlane
 3.00 Guthy Renker
 4.00 Entertainment Tonight
 4.30 Good Morning America
  The box said Windows 2000 or better. 

So I installed Linux.

[s] = Sex
[a] = Adult themes
[n] = Nudity
[d] = Drugs
[v] = Violence
[*] = Could offend
[h] =  Horror
[du] = Drug use

[dr] = Drug references
[cl] = Coarse language
[sr] = Sexual
  references
[sv] =  Supernatural 

violence
[mp] =  Medical 

procedures

 4.30   Movie: Nor The Moon By Night (PG, 
1958) Michael Craig, Belinda Lee, Patrick 
McGoohan, Anna Gaylor

 6.00 Kid’s Programs
 10.00 School Programs
 12.00 Midday Report
 12.30  Something In The Air
 1.00  The New Inventors
 1.30 The Einstein Factor
 2.00 The Bill
 3.00 Kid’s Programs
 5.00 Roller Coaster
 6.00 Doctor Who
 6.30 Second Opinion
 7.00 ABC News
 7.30 The 7.30 Report
 8.00 Grumpy Old Women   
 8.30 The Bill (PG)
 9.20 Foreign Correspondent
 10.05 Big Train (MA, cl)  
 10.35 Lateline
 11.10 Live At The Basement Tim Rogers 
 12.10 Night And Day
 12.35 P.I.N.S. (M, cl,n) Parking inspectors
 1.35 Movie: Blithe Spirit (G, 1945) A man’s 

former wife’s ghost upsets his second 
marriage. Starring Rex Harrison, Constance 
Cummings and Kay Hammond

 3.10 Movie: Account Rendered (PG, B&W, 
1957) Griffi th Jones, Ursula Howells, Honor 
Blackman
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Byron Bay Writers Festival 

Piccolo and Annabelle by 
Stephen Axelsen

My Grade 3 to 6 class and I 
were delighted to review 
two books in a gorgeous 
new series called ‘Piccolo 
and Annabelle’ written and 
illustrated by local author 
Stephen Axelsen. 

Volume One The Very 
Messy Inspection begins 
when Piccolo (a very organ-
ised boy) meets Annabelle 
(his supposed great aunt 
who is a guardian angel in 
training). These two com-
plete opposites are destined 
to be each other’s greatest 
teacher, which makes for 
very funny reading as they 
get to know each other in 
the setting of Piccolo’s par-
ents’ huge house. 

Piccolo has not seen his 
parents for a while (they are 
believed lost at sea) and has 
been living a very orderly, 
lonely existence with only 
his two fi sh to talk to while 
he waits for them to come 
home. The arrival of a pink 
round lady with wild red 
hair and wings is at fi rst very 
inconvenient and rather 
annoying. 

Of course this changes as 
Piccolo and Annabelle fi nd 
ways into each other’s 
hearts.  My class loved the 
contrast of these different 
personalities and particu-
larly enjoyed the eccentrici-
ties of Aunt Annabelle. To 
sum it up from two of my 
students; ‘Piccolo is a very 
bossy boy living a very 
steady life without his par-
ents until this crazy old lady 
who lives in a world of her 
own arrives.’

In Volume Two, The Disas-
trous Party, we meet Elspeth, 
a not-so-nice angel, Stella 
McKellar, a school friend of 
Piccolo’s, and Mr Yow, a very 

odd gardener, as the story 
unfolds. By now I can picture 
any 9 or 10-year-old reader 
chuckling away as they enjoy 
the eccentricities of these 
fantastic characters.

The illustrations through-
out each book are fabulous, 
giving the reader a further 
humorous look at the won-
derful characters we meet. 

We look forward to read-
ing Volume Three The 
Stinky Cheese Gypsies when 
it comes out soon. 

– Jennifer Parenteau
Classroom teacher

Crabbes Creek 
Public School

A Cage of Butterflies by 
Brian Caswell, reviewed by 
Joe Weiley, aged nearly 13

The book was deeply mys-
terious and cunningly writ-
ten. A Cage of Butterfl ies by 
Brian Caswell is one of the 
best books I have read for a 
long time. It was so grip-
ping. It wasn’t a page-
turner, it was just very well 
written.

The story starts giving 

out mysteries and clues at 
the fi rst page. Then it starts 
giving quirky diary entries 
from the characters and it 
goes like that till the end, 
which gave the feeling you 
are really there witnessing 
this story right from the 
start to the end.

After the clues it starts 
telling you who the charac-
ters in the story are, with-
out you really knowing. 
And after the fi rst chapter 

you feel like you have 
known them all your life. 
Some of the characters you 
love, others you hate, and 
when I say hate do I mean 
it. It is based at a place  
called ‘the farm’ which is 
an advanced learning facil-
ity, a think tank for kids 
with very high IQs.

You could read this book 
in a day; I suggest you fi ght 
the urge because you would 
be thinking about it for the 
rest of the week and you 
wouldn’t get anything 
done. 

The book is not for kids 
under twelve – it’s not scary 
but it’s very sad and the 
suspense could kill a dog 
(so don’t read it to a dog 
unless it likes sad and puz-
zling stories). The good 
thing about it is that it  has 
only one storyline, unlike 
most books these days 
where there are six but it’s 
so obvious that they are all 
going to join it makes you 
want to burn something or 
read a better book like this 
one.

Warning to mums: your 
child’s chores are out the 
window until the book is 
fi nished!.

This book would be a 
good present on a 12th or 
13th birthday and is short 
enough to read in a week 
easily. Enjoy!

Little Fur by Isobelle Car-
mody, reviewed by Matthew 
Correy, aged 10

Little Fur is an exciting 
adventure story about 
secret trees, trolls and hun-
dreds of different forest 

creatures. It is also a story 
about how humans and 
nature must live together in 
harmony.

Little Fur, the main char-
acter, is a kind of elf troll 
and the healer of the forest. 
She heals birds, animals 
and all the trees. She is as 
small as a three year old 
child, has slanted green 
eyes, wild red hair, pointed 
ears and bare, broad, four-
toed feet. She lives within 
the secret circle of the seven 
magic trees. 

Our adventure starts with 
Little Fur waiting for the 
exact moment when the 
yellow evening primroses 
open so that she can spread 
the seeds across the forest 
to keep the earth magic 
fl owing. 

This is important for Lit-
tle Fur as she needs to keep 
in physical contact with 
nature. If she walks on 
man-made things, she will 
turn into a human.

When t ree  bur ner s 
threaten the forest, Little 
Fur is forced to go to the 
city with her friends Crow, 
Sly and Ginger. They need 
to find Sett Owl in the 
Beaked Bouse, who holds 
information about how to 
stop the tree burners and 
avoid be ing seen by 
humans.

Will Little Fur defeat the 
tree burners and save the 
forest?

 Little Fur will be launched 
at the Byron Bay Writers 
Festival. Isobelle will also 
discuss and read from her 
books on the festival Satur-
day at 11.30am. 

Waiting for the Stinky Cheese Gypsies

By now you will have pur-
chased your three day pass 
to the Byron Bay Writers 
Festival, chosen your Fea-
ture Events and booked the 
workshops to polish your 
writing practice. And if you 
haven’t, hit the website 
(www.byronbaywritersfesti-
val.com) quickly! So now 
it’s time to explore what else 
the program is offering in 
2005.

From an intimate, single 
venue event that in 1997 
involved 20 writers and sev-
eral hundred audience mem-
bers, the Festival has grown 
to the multi venue extrava-
ganza that in 2005 will wel-
come over 100 writers and 
sell in excess of 30,000 tick-
ets. Along the way, a sub-
stantial and expanding 
schools program has been 
added to ensure that the next 
generation of readers and 
writers is nurtured. Both pri-
mary and secondary stu-
dents will love the high pro-
file authors providing 

performance and workshop 
experiences.

Block buster fantasy crea-
tor Isobelle Carmody and 
funky novelist/ broadcaster 
James Valentine combine to 
present primary school pro-
grams at Lismore, Murwil-
lumbah, Ballina and Byron 
Bay. Entertainment and 
inspiration is guaranteed, so 
contact your child’s school 
to confi rm attendance. 

For older students, a com-
prehensive range of events 
for years 7 to 12 is offered at 
the Festival site on Thursday 
August 4. 

Featured festival writers 
have been selected to share 
knowledge on topics that 
will include Understanding 
Physical and Emotional 
Journey ( Iranian refugee 
playwright Shahin Shafaei), 
Whodunits (Australian 
crime writer Shane Maloney) 
and History and Memory 
(Sea Change heart throb 
and memoir writer William 
McInnes with playwright 

Alana Valentine.) The pro-
gram offers an extraordinary 
opportunity for budding 
writers to get the inside 
scoop from authors shaping 
the future of Australian writ-
ing and publishing. 

Saturday at the Festival 
provides a world of activities 
for the younger reader. Ali-
son Lester and Frane Lessac 
will tell stories from their 
wildly popular picture books, 
as will Byron local Stephen 
Axelsen and edgy Queens-
land novelist Nike Bourke. 

Alison’s sharp observation 
of the details of children’s 
lives makes her books lasting 
favourites and her newest 
release, Are We There Yet?, 
captures the spirit of journey 
from both a child and adult 
perspective.And yes, it’s 
true: Little Fur by Isobelle 
Carmody is being launched 
at the Festival! 

On Saturday at 11.30am, 
Isobelle will discuss and read 
from her books in a session 
that will appeal to young as 

well as teenage fantasy fans. 
She will then offi cially launch 
her newest book and every-
one is invited to share in the 
fun. 

Stay around for sci-fi  buffs 
James Valentine and Simon 
Higgins: they will share their 
fascination with the genre 
and are guaranteed to con-
vert new readers. For those 
who like a taste of the moral-
ity tale in their fi ction, pro-
lific author Brian Caswell 
will delight. All ages appreci-
ate Brian’s haunting narra-
tives with their dark and 
dreamy themes.

Plus loads of new media 
and performance based writ-
ing for young web designers, 
songwriters and fi lm makers. 
Don’t miss out: bring your 
family along to the Festival. 
But don’t panic: if you 
haven’t got a child, you’ll still 
be allowed in. Visit the web-
site www.byronbaywriters-
festival.com or call 6685 
6262 for full program and 
tickets.

Festival offers much for younger readers

South Golden Beach illustrator and writer Stephen Axelsen is the author of the popular Piccolo and 
Annabelle series. Stephen will be reading from his work at the writers festival.
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Australia is the driest continent. Para-
doxically, we have one of the highest 
water usages per capita in the world. 
Our population is expanding, global 
warming seems to be drying up the 
rain and we’re having to look at some 
pretty interesting alternatives to get 
the H20 to fl ow. As Sydney’s water 
supply gets perilously low, scientists 
have been touting two major water 
conservation proposals: desalination 
for those who live in the Eastern 
Suburbs, and for those lucky enough 
to live on the other side of the bridge, 
recycled wee. Which is kind of ironic, 
because after living on the North 
Shore, I could testify of anyone, they 

would be able to do it, because they 
really think their shit doesn’t stink. 
Of course it’s not just wee, there’s 
lots of other contaminants in it as 
well, possibly detergents, hair, skin 
fl akes, the odd fi nger. I was reeling in 
horror at the thought of having to use 
recycled grey water and my English 
friend said, ‘don’t be stupid, ours has 
a 9 person cycle.’ Meaning that water 
has been through 9 people. But which 
9 people? If I am going to be drink-
ing recycled water, I want to choose 
which people it’s been through. Like, 
Brad Pitt, Keanu, Angelina…you get 
the picture. But what if the nine peo-
ple it goes through includes people 

like John Laws or Amanda Vandstone. 
Hmm, that’s tasty. Lately I have been 
fantasising about bathing in a hot tub 
with enough DNA to fi ll a nightclub 
– it’s the closest I am ever going to 
come to swinging. There’s also that 
odd chance of falling pregnant after a 
shower, when the Ian Thorpe of the 
sperm world does the fi nal victory 
lap and passes out on the egg. It re-
ally does change the whole hanging 
around the offi ce at the water cooler 
scenario as well. In fact, we could just 
cut out the middle man and get Mt 
Franklins, or some other company to 
sponsor urinals, with a refi ll tap at the 
end. 

Thanks to everyone 
who entered ‘anti franti 
in my panti’ comp. 
The winners of Franti’s 
overbearing political 
do-goodery are Alice 
and Max. Congratula-
tions on winning the 
equivalent of Vogon 
poetry from ‘Hitchhik-
ers guide to the galaxy’.
Anyone interested in a 
Faker and Tim Ireland 
CD (playing here this 
week), simply email 
mandypow@echo.net.au

■ TRIPOD – WHEN 
THREE HEADS 
ARE BETTER
Scod, Yon and Gatesy are 
Tripod – one of Australia’s 
most popular and distinctive 
comedy acts. For those who 
don’t know, Scod is the geeky 
one with the guitar and the 
glasses. Gatesy is the ‘Himbo’ 
plagued by self doubt. He 
sings well and wants to play 
the guitar. Yon is shorter, he’s 
weirder. The guys have been 
touring together for the past 
nine years, but claim they 
have never seen each other 
nude. 

The boys are renowned 
for their ability to create fresh 
material, (unlike my rehashed 
attempts – ed) and their new 
two act show, ‘Self Saucing’ 
is testament to this – seeing 
the boys traverse the subur-
ban badlands of Aussie Pop 
culture with nothing but a well 
tuned g string (on the guitar of 
course). 

Tripod appear at the Banga-
low A&I Hall on Thursday at 
8pm. Tix are $25 and are avail-
able at Barebones Gallery in 
Bangalow on 6687 1393, or at 
the door if any left. Any other 
enquiries to 6685 4045

■ DREAM IT’S 
NOT OVER
The Beach Hotel is proud to 
host a tribute to Crowded 
House and Split Enz, featur-
ing some of Sydney’s best 
musicians performing over 
two special nights. Crowded 
House was and still is an 
inspirational and impression-
able band for many Austral-
ian singer/songwriters. The 
recent death of Paul Hester 
has been a huge loss for 
the music industry and fans 
alike, and these two shows 
will hold true to the music 

of arguably Australia’s best 
songwriting team. Come and 
hear your favourite Crowded 
House and Split Enz songs 
performed by the elite of 
Sydney’s musicians, featur-
ing: Rex Goh on guitar, Floyd 
Vincent, Tania Bowra, Raoul 
Graf, Andy Gordon all singing 
various tunes, ably backed on 
with Jon Howell (Leonardo’s 
Bride) on drums, Steve Bull 
on bass and enigmatic Lind-
say Paige on keys. Saturday 
and Sunday at the Beach Ho-
tel. Also at the Beachie this 
week is Odessa on Friday.

Think before you drink

gettingintouchwithatenfootpole

gettingintouchwithatenfo

 The Remains at the Lennox Point Hotel, Friday

LiveMusic
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■ REMAINING COLD
Yeeeehhhaaaawww! The 
Re-mains fi nally return to the 
Coast, brandishing their new 
album ‘Field Conditions’ in 
their frozen paws. Following 
their massively successful 
national tour, they’re on the 
way home now with a fresh 
batch of CD’s. They’re play-
ing the Lennox Point Hotel 
on Friday, eager to acquaint 
the Coast with their 15 track 
masterpiece. The national 
tour ain’t over yet though. In 
August the Re-mains head for 
Queensland and the Northern 
Territory, where at least they’ll 
be warm... Also they will be 
at the Pacifi c Hotel Yamba 
on Saturday, Sunday at the 

Tyalgum Hotel and then Great 
Northern on the 7th July. 
Double pass and giveaway 
next week.

■ TIM IRELAND 
ON TOUR
Delivered with a whiskey rich 
voice on a bed of acoustic 
guitar, the lyrics of Tim Ireland 
poke around the darker cor-
ners of the psyche. His years 
of song craft have culminated 
into his new recording ‘Down 
the well’, and he has shared 
the stage with the likes of 
Mick Hart, David Lane and 
Diana Ah Naid. Sydney based 
Tim is playing at the Chinny in 
Mullum on Friday.

■ FAKER THAT BAND 
FROM SYDNEY
As part of a huge national 
tour of the eastern seaboard, 
Faker will be appearing at the 
Northern on Sunday. The CD 
‘Addicted Romantic’, is remi-
niscent of the guitar driven 
sounds of Blur, Dinosaur Jr, 
The Cure, The Pixies and 
Echo and the Bunnymen. 
The original and distinctive 
sound of Faker starts from 
9pm. Also this week at the 
Northern is Baron Samadhi 
on Wednesday, locals Fatter 
than Nusrat on Thursday, and 
Carlos Panguana on Friday.

■ MELBOURNE 
FENTON @ RAILS
D Henry Fenton is an inde-
pendent singer/songwriter 
from Melbourne playing at 
The Rails Hotel on Wednes-
day. The lad has had JJJ air-
play with ‘The Many Faces Of 
Esther’, from the debut album 
Autumn Sweet, and he has 
also opened for John Mayer 
and Pete Murray. (Well, I 
won’t hold that Pete Murray 
thing against him). He’ll be 
performing solo acoustic on 
the night. Also at the Rails is 
Waiting for Brian on Thurs-
day, Natural Born Lovers 
Friday, and The Romaniacs on 
Sunday.

■ FORTUNATELY 
LOCAL
Jezebel’s Fortune plays at the 
Hotel Brunswick this Sunday. 
Jezebel’s front woman Lyn 
sings with heart and soul 
and her powerful voice 
harmonises with the tight 
arrangements of Grant and 
Rick on rhythm and Aaron on 
guitar. These guys are local 
too! Come down and support 
them on Sunday.
Also at Hotel Brunswick 
will be Alisha Flanagan on 
Friday, and the Henchmen on 
Saturday.

■ IMPROV AT THE 
SOUNDLOUNGE
This Friday sees the CD 
launch of ‘The Neighbourhood 
Groove Collective’. Featuring 
members of AfroDizziAct, 
George, Kafka, Zimbira, 
SpankinHide and Promiscu-
ous, the Groove Collective 
explores the creative spirit of 
improvisation. Their sound 
meets somewhere between 
the good-time funk of St 
Germain and the seething 
underworlds of Bitches Brew 
and Mahavishnu.
This group combines Bris-
bane’s fi nest Groove styled 
musicians and free form blow-
ing jazz musicians with the 
purpose of creating a musical 
forum in which explorations in 

improvisation, through the lan-
guage of Beats, Melody and 
Timbre could be the primary 
focus. Supported by Kwerk-
shoppe. Show starts at 8pm 
on Friday at Soundlounge in 
Currumbin.

■ MUSICA VIVA 
LISMORE SUBSCRIP-
TION CONCERT
Musica Viva Lismore is pre-
senting a very special concert 
to be held this Thursday at 
the Lismore City Hall. The 
proceeds will contribute to a 
new concert grand piano for 
the Ballina Shire community.
The concert is led by Peter 
Luff and Paul Dean and they 
will be joined by other profes-
sionals and emerging young 
artists from Griffi th Univer-
sity’s QLD Conservatorium. 
Works by Mozart, Copland, 
Bartok, Haydn and Stanhope 
will be featured. Fresh back 
from playing with the London 
Royal Philharmonic Orchestra, 
Jayson Gillham is a brilliant 
young Australian pianist who 
was a fi nalist in the Sydney 
International Piano Competi-
tion last year. Also featured 
will be eighteen year old Nick 
Hewett, a trumpeter from 
Lismore who is now studying 
at the Sydney Con. The focus 
on youth is deliberate and the 
fi rst experience of hearing a 
live orchestra and virtuoso 
performances can be life 
changing and there are very 
few opportunities to do so in 
the Northern Rivers. See it 
this Thursday at Lismore City 
Hall, 7.30pm. For more infor-
mation contact 6624 7807

■ FATTER THAN 
This Thursday night  Fatter 
Than Nusrat play at the Great 
Northern Hotel. It will be a 
special night for the band 
and punters alike as the boys 
are making a live recording of 
the gig and having the show 
fi lmed. The night promises 
to be one of heightened and 
passionate performance, and 
Fatter Than Nusrat are calling 
on all friends, family, fans 
and funksters to help make 
the night huge. Come and 
get your throaty outpourings 
heard on the recording and 
your dancefl oor manouvres 
captured on fi lm in all their 
glory. The best way to fi ght 
the cold is to move and Fatter 
than Nusrat will be delivering 
two and a half hours of the 
primeval modern funk that 
has seen them acclaimed up 
and down the east coast. Fat-
ter Than Nusrat also plays the 
Lennox Point Hotel at 9pm on 
Saturday night. Put it in thy 
Diary.

Jezebel’s Fortune at Hotel Brunswick, Sunday

 Tania Bowra at Buddha Bar, Thursday

LiveMusic
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THE
VICTORY 
HOTEL

WELL 
WORTH 
A VISIT!

A month away from Byron 
and winter has sure kicked 
in. Though Soma Rasa 
were hot, and Moses’ 
seemed to warm up 
enough by midnight. La La 
(club)Land is still always a 
couple of weeks away 
from reopening with its 
cosy new lounge area but 
the other venues are 
keeping up the blistering 
beats. Last week c-moog 
smouldered to the UK 
breaks of Ali B, The 
Buddha Bar backstage 
room has a fl are for private 
parties and the terrace has 
a couple of heaters. Along 
with Cocos, c-moog and 
Elsewhere the line-ups 
have been tweaked to a 
winter vibe. So here’s 
what’s new to those 
who’ve been away (or 
hibernating) for a month.

WEDNESDAYWEDNESDAY
Cocos mainly shuffl es the weekly 
line-ups between the regulars, 
but this week Vanessa Wagner 
(of last Saturday’s Great Northern 
shenanigans) hosts Cocos second 
Majesty drag night. With Showgirls 
assisting, those in the lip sync 
competition get styling and makeup 
– providing they’re in full drag!

THURSDAYTHURSDAY
The girls have gone weekly at 
c-moog and Miss B Rockin and 
DynaMo are bringing in guests 
and adding vocals to the funky mix.

FRIDAYFRIDAY
Del Larkin still has the Buddha 
Bar night but the Byron Funk 
Collective have taken on the 
backstage area. Adding live ele-
ments are guests Shannon Sol.
R plus rhythm crew from Afro-
DizziAct. c-moog’s added a new 
rotating-Friday resident, Lucky9, 
doing hip hop to breaks.
In Lismore this week, the One 
Club goes psy-trance again with 
Psyneumatix and Tribeadelic. 
Headlining is Israeli duo 
Psy Craft with a live 
trance show of guitars 
and effects. Their pro-
ductions have covered 
fi ve years, two albums 
and crossed over into 
several compilations. 
Plus now in the remix 

market, Psy Craft have added a 
version of Infected Mushroom 
and Yahel’s Electro Panic to their 
credits. Also on the (till 4am) line-up 
at One Club is a Dark Nebula live 
set and DJs Fresh and Ozzy.

SATURDAYSATURDAY
In a suitably pre-Splendour vibe, 
Elsewhere has Strawberry 
Syme and his bass-driven grooves 
at Ben Abrahams’ Motion Theory 
night. In Byron, with the Great 
Northern back to free rock-music, 
just the regular DJ decks are spin-
ning. It’s Nick Taylor’s fortnightly 
turn upstairs at Cocos, Dave 
Gravy continues his residency at 
the Buddha Bar and c-moog has 
its house night with Willjay and 
Austin.

SUNDAYSUNDAY
Live electro dance beats with 
Cyberbass now at the Buddha 
Bar’s sunset session. At Belongil 
Cafe from 6pm, Mission Ignition 
bring in tunes, liove instuments and 
friends.

Balinights
If Bali is becoming the Ibiza of 
Asia, Gili Trawangan Island is the 
Koh Pha Ngan of Indonesia.

Pre-Tsuyoshi drinks, on the 
Seminyac-side of Kuta, lounging 
at lush beachside KuDaTa, it was 
easy to drift into the sophistication 
of the Ibizan dream. At Double Six 
Club, the post-3am dance crowd 
coloured in the white backdrop 
with a moving montage of friendly 
locals, sweaty lads and fl ims 
dressed Europeans. 
Tsuyoshi did trance. Melodic psy-
trance, uplifting vocal touches... 
and a few funky-tech tracks after 
sunrise (persuading Nick Taylor to 
stay for one more JD). Tsuyoshi 
was technically brilliant, perhaps 
taking the gig a little more serious-
ly than his Byron Bay playtimes... 
but maybe sacrifi cing his more 
humourous side. 
A highlight for pre-session Bali, 
but Tsuyoshi doesn’t an Ibizan 
destination make... Although 
playing Double Six the following 
week was UK DJ Jon White, later 
in June Nick Warren’s production 
partner Jody Wisternoff, and Boy 
George was booked for the Hard 
Rock Cafe... but the DJ line-ups 
may need to catch up to the 
venue quantities and quality to re-
ally move to an Ibiza-like beat.

A short fl ight and boat journey 
takes the vibe fi rmly into an Asian 
island feel on Gili Trawangan. The 
car-less beach strip of bungalows, 
restaurants, bars and dive centres 
morph from sleepy day-times into 
sleepless party nights. 

While the dive centres secure 
the seriousness of the day-time 
devotees... they also hold the 
best parties. Each night from 
midnight to 5am one of the seven 
main businesses on the strip 
provide the dancefl oor, the DJs 
and the bar. 

Mondays at the Blue Marlin 
Dive Centre infamously takes the 
disco-biscuit as the best party of 
the week. The upstairs veranda 
bar heaves with a mix of up-for-
it Indonesians and mad-for-it 
westerners. The local DJs get 
supplemented by travellers with 
laptops and visiting DJs. This 
week was lucky. DJ Nickt, and 
his Brighton to Goa loaded laptop 
of psy-trance, hardish house 
and techno. Playing again at the 
Wednesday night Irish Bar party, 
DJ Nickt twisted his set to happy 
house and funky techno. The 
beach bar may not have had the 
ecstatic vibe of the Blue Marlin, 
but the starry sea view added a 
touch of reminiscent magic. At 
5am the beats are over and those 
seeking the sunrise view drift to 
Rudy’s bar, but most slink off... 
to sleep before a dive, or to save 
some energy for the next night, 
and the next... 

With the main season now 
kicking in, Bali is a tempting few 
hours away from our winter. 
Check The Beat street mag in Bali 
for the Ibiza tip; and check the 
fullmoon calendar for the monthly 
beach parties on Gili Trawangan... 
could be reminiscent of early Hat 
Rin. Feet in the sand, hands to the 
stars, eyes out to sea, smiles for 
beats on a beach...

Foxxy
Headinavice
Jackie Onassid
Jet More
Launchpad
Magoo
Noodles
Phil Smart
Pob

Rock Hardson
Scoota
Sean Candy 
(& Whitt from 
Spiderbait)
Si Clone
Skyz
Uncle Bulli

Bexstar Nights

DANCE INC
Tipi Circle

Splendour in the Grass

DANCE Inc had over 30 responses from 
members voting for their top fi ve local 
DJs. Choices were diverse, with most 
known DJs listed somewhere. These 15 
received the most nominations and get 
to play at the DANCE Inc Tipi Circle at 
Splendour in the Grass:

Psy Craft at One Club, Friday

Dj NickT at the Blue Marlin

LOOK OUT.. . .
FRIDAY JULY 8: Digital Primate Elsewhere

SATURDAY JULY 9: Ice T + Afrika Islam + Noodles :> Brisbane Arena 

SATURDAY JULY 16: Nick Taylor + Noodles + Jackie Onassid + Rock Hardson :> Great Northern

THURSDAY JULY 21: Krafty Kuts :> C-moog

SATURDAY JULY 23: Phil Smart + Pob + Scoota :> What Da Funk

SATURDAY JULY 23 / SUNDAY 24: Splendour in the Grass
SUNDAY JULY 24: Downsyde :> Great Northern

SEPTEMBER 30 - OCTOBER 2: Bellingen Global Carnival
NOVEMBER 25 - NOVEMBER 27: Earthcore Global Carnival Perry Farrell + Juno Reactor + Simon Posford 
(Shpongle DJ set) + Phil Hartnoll (Orbital) + Tsuyoshi + Eat Static and many many more :> Melbourne
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CRASH
A minor prang involving a Chinese woman and detec-
tives on their way to the scene of a crime sets up the 
finely threaded movie debut of director Pater Haggis 
(screenwriter of Million Dollar Baby). He takes a slice 
of LA life, high and low, and, in the manner of Robert 
Altman, tracks the movements of a number of dispa-
rate characters over the previous twenty-four hours, 
slowly exposing the interconnectedness of their lives. 
It is about race, misunderstanding, happenstance, 
moral compromise, conflict and the often torturous 
path that leads us to an appreciation of our common 
humanity. Among many stunning turnarounds, there 
is an incident that produces such a surge of unex-
pected relief that your heart will burst. Beautifully 
shot, superbly acted, spiked with provocative nigger 
jokes, coloured by an outstanding score from Mark 
Isham and paced to build imperceptibly to its emo-
tional summing up, Crash is never predictable, totally 
real and unforgettable. John Campbell. 

BATMAN 
BEGINS

Latest in Digital Surround Sound

Batman doesn’t wear 
his undies on the out-
side in Christopher No-
lan’s rambunctious but 
tightly woven prequel 
to the Caped Crusad-
er’s career. Super-hero 
movies aren’t subtle, 
but here the mayhem 
combines with themes 
that will resonate 
among contemporary 
audiences. The great 
metropolis of Gotham 
is a glorious glittering 
sight in the nocturnal 
scenes that dominate, 
but the city is rotten 
with corruption. Play-
boy billionaire Bruce 
Wayne vows to cleanse 
it and liberate the poor 
and downtrodden. More 
threatening than bent 
officialdom, however, is 
the League of Shadows, 
a fanatical group based 
somewhere in Asia, 
like Al Quaida, whose 
mission is to bring the 
place down. Unlike the 
TV show, this is not an 
exercise in high camp, 
though it is leavened 
by dry one-liners deliv-
ered by a reliable cast, 
including old-stagers 
Michael Caine and 
Morgan Freeman. The 
apocalyptic climax is a 
ripper, leaving no doubt 
that Batman rules, OK? 
John Campbell

HERBIE
FULLY 
LOADED
The ventriloquist suc-
ceeds when you believe 
in the dummy. Herbie, 
more cuddly than the 
Batmobile in the next 
cinema, almost pulls it 
off - but there is only 
so much character you 
can eke out of flutter-
ing headlights. Maggie 
(Lindsay Lohan) is a 
freckled tomboy spun-
kette who wants to be 
a speedway driver. Dad 
(Michael Keaton) won’t 
let her. Trip (a wonder-
fully hammy Matt Dil-
lon) is the cad whom 
she must beat in her 
1963 Beetle. It is unclear 
what the target demo-
graphic is - the age 
group that will go for 
the film as a teen love 
flick with a girl-power 
sub text would be too 
hip to accept a ‘live’ car, 
whilst the kids who do 
are unlikely to relate to 
its clichéd but sophis-
ticated pitch. At more 
than two hours Herbie 
overstays its welcome 
but it revs along under 
the crisp direction of 
Angela Robinson. Pre-
dictable but spirited. 
John Campbell

See any  lm and receive 
OR spend $15 or more at O-Sushi and

see any  lm for just $10 ($9 con). Conditions apply, just ask.

P I C K

MovieReviews
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Habahj 
Clearance

Helen Artup of Habahj 
Designs has beautiful 
hand-selected crea-
tions at big discounts 
of 30% off during her 
present clearance sale. 
These discounts apply 
to exotic furniture, 
shoes, bags, accesso-
ries and homewares. 
Habahj is open from 
10am to 4.30pm Mon-
day to Friday and is 
located in front of the 
Inky Business premises 
at 19 Tasman Way in 
the Byron Arts and 
Industry Estate. Hurry 
in for great bargains on 
hand selected items.MASSIVE 

SALE

6/52 Jonson St Byron Bay 6680 8896

YUMMY STUFF
10% – 50% discount

Come 
& enjoy 
this 
fairy 
special 
chance

to 
stock or 
refresh 

your fairy 
clothes & 

accessories

StocktakeSales

Zest

This ever-elegant, 
ever-stylish store is 
reducing everything 
by 20%. Call in to 
view labels such as 
Catalyst, Anna Stret-
ton, David Pond, Mel, 
Mela Purdie, Mosaic, 
Escorpion, Verge and 
much more!
 

KatePlatt

There is a huge sale 
on all timber furniture, 
with items well below 
cost price. A new 
container of beauti-
ful new furniture is 
about to arrive and 
the showroom must 
be cleared! Hurry in 
to check out mas-
sively reduced Water 
Hyacinth furniture, 
chairs, dining tables 
and coffee tables and 
a large assortment of 
occasional furniture!

SoleBros

There’s a fantas-
tic sale on at the 
moment of winter 
clogs. First in best 
dressed… at these 
great prices stock will 
move fast! Check out 
the two outlets for a 
huge range of fabu-
lous footwear!

Kaye 
Stevens

Kaye Stevens has 
been manufacturing 
her gorgeous gar-
ments for 16 years. 
Her passion is natu-
ral fi bres in strong 
vibrant colours to 
natural earthy tones. 
She caters for ma-
ture men from small 
sizes to the fuller fi g-
ure, and her range 
varies from casual 
daywear to mother-
of-the-bride. 



StocktakeSales

FairyFloss

Your local bazaar of 
ethnic clothing in the 
Bay is having a mas-
sive End of Financial 
Year Sale. Everything 
in the shop is 20-30% 
off – come and dress 
yourself ethnically!

Tropicana 
Imports

Sensational once-a-
year stocktake clear-
ance sale on all over-
stocked items. Factory 
direct prices never to 
be seen again, don’t 
miss out! 5/9 Mogo 
Place, Billinudgel.

Vast
Interior

At The Vast Interior, 
you will be enticed by 
their exotic range of 
unique homewares, 
hand-picked from 
south-east Asia, to 
give your home that 
individual touch. 
Come and see Garry 
and Gerrie and their 
friendly staff for 
personal and atten-
tive service, whether 
you are looking for a 
house full of furniture 
or that one delecta-
ble item. With a new 
container load having 
just arrived full of 
sought-after furniture 
and designer pieces 
and fantastic stocktake 
specials, now is the 
time to check out The 
Vast Interior – where 
the homewares and 
the prices are simply 
irresistible.

Wax
Jambu

Wax Jambu Empo-
rium is bursting with 
colour, warmth and 
fun at the moment. 
So many new prod-
ucts adorning Ban-
galow’s great shop, 
from new children’s 
toys, glassware from 
Canada, decorative 
pieces from New 
Zealand and jewel-
lery to bring sparkles 
to the eyes. A lovely 
selection of clothing is 
now going on sale for 
one to create a new 
look. The Emporium 
has so much to offer 
everyone.

J u n e  2 8   2 0 0 5  
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EMAIL US YOUR EMAIL US YOUR 

PARTY PICS! PARTY PICS! 
send to dan@echo.net.au

WEDNESDAYWEDNESDAY
■  BEACH HOTEL BYRON 

7.30PM VOCAL LOCALS

■  BUDDHA BAR, BYRON 
6.30PM COCKATOO 
PAUL LIVE + SOL R + 
STEVO EXTREMO 
FIRESHOW  

■  BUDDHA BAR STUDIO, 
BYRON 6PM SALSA DJ

■  C-MOOG DJ NOODLES 

■   CHEEKY MONKEYS 
7PM DIDGE SHOW  

■  COCOMANGAS
MAJESTY DRAG 
NIGHT WITH 
VANESSA WAGNER

■  HOTEL GREAT 
NORTHERN  BYRON 
9PM BARON SAMADHI

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
6.30PM d HENRY 
FENTON

■  HOTEL BRUNSWICK 
7.30PM MOVIE 
‘WIZARD OF OZ’

■   BALLINA BOWLING 
CLUB 7PM TRIVIA 
WITH JAMES

■   AUSSIE TAV M’BAH 
8PM LIVE LOCAL 
MUSIC

■    LENNOX HOTEL 7.30PM
TRIVIA

■  LISMORE CITY HALL 
11AM & 8PM
ZIG ZAG STREET

THURSDAYTHURSDAY
■  BEACH HOTEL BYRON 

9PM JOSH ARNOLD 
TRIO

■  BUDDHA BAR, BYRON 
7PM DJ ITCHY 
BROTHER + BYRON 
REGGAE CLUB W/ 
LIVE BAND

 ■  C-MOOG, BYRON 
10PM  GIRLS JUST 
WANNA HAVE FUNK: 
DJS DYNAMO + MISS 
B ROCKIN

 ■   CHEEKY MONKEYS, 
BYRON 9PM
TALENT QUEST

■  COCOMANGAS 
 DJ NOODLES

■  HOTEL GREAT 
NORTHERN BYRON 
9PM FATTER THAN 
NUSRAT

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
6.30PM WAITING FOR 
BRIAN

■  BANGALOW A & I 
HALL 8PM TRIPOD 

■  BANGALOW HOTEL 
7.30PM TRIVIA 

■  HOTEL BRUNSWICK 
6.30PM BARRY FERRIER

■   CHINCOGAN HOTEL 
MULLUM 8.30PM
JAM NIGHT

■    LENNOX HOTEL 9PM
FIG JAM

■   AUSSIE TAV M’BAH 
8PM TERRY MURPHY

■  LISMORE CITY HALL 
7.30PM SOUTHERN 
CROOSS SOLOIST 
CHAMBER ORCHESTRA

FRIDAYFRIDAY  

■  BEACH HOTEL, BYRON 
9.30PM ODESSA

■  BUDDHA BAR, BYRON 
7PM BYRON FUNK 
COLLECTIVE + DEL 
LARKIN + SOL R + DJ 
AQUA

■  BYRON COMMUNITY    
CENTRE  9AM 
FEHVA ART 

■  C-MOOG, BYRON
LUCKY 9

■   CHEEKY MONKEYS, 
BYRON 7PM 
ADRENALIN PARTY

■  COCOMANGAS 
JACKIE ONASSID + 

TULIP

■  HOTEL GREAT 
NORTHERN  BYRON 
9PM CARLOS 
PANGUANA + X-
CAPAZ

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
7PM NATURAL BORN 
LOVERS

■  BANGALOW HOTEL 
8PM MOON UNIT

■  BILLINUDGEL HOTEL 
8PM JAM NIGHT

■  HOTEL BRUNSWICK 
6.30PM ALISHA 

FLANAGAN

■  CHINCOGAN HOTEL  
8PM WORDPLAY

■  MIDDLE PUB MULLUM  
8.30PM BONDI BOYS

■   OCEAN SHORES 
TAVERN 7PM DR BOB

■  BALLINA BOWLING 
CLUB 7PM CLELIA 

ADAMS

■   BALLINA RSL 9PM
AAREE@NINE DJ & 

SMS PROMO + 

GERALDINE LONG

■  SHAW’S BAY HOTEL 
BALLINA 8PM 
SOULMAN

■   LENNOX HOTEL 
9.30PM THE REMAINS

■   AUSSIE TAV M’BAH 
8PM SKYLARKS

■  HOW GREAT THOU 
ART M’BAH 7PM 
TRACEY RAINFORD 

ART EXHIBITION

■  STAR COURT THEATRE 
LISMORE 7PM
FILM ‘BARBARELLA’

■ ONE CLUB LISMORE 
   10PM PSYCRAFT + 
   DARK NEBULA + 
   OZZY + FRESH

■  GRAND PACIFIC 
KINGSCLIFF 9PM 
BABYFACE

■  SOUND LOUNGE 
CURRUMBIN 8PM 
THE NEIGHBOUR 

HOOD GROOVE 

COLLECTIVE

■   ELSEWHERE SURFERS 
ANIKI + BROCK

SATURDAYSATURDAY
■  BEACH HOTEL, BYRON 

9.30PM CROWDED 
HOUSE + SPLIT ENZ 
TRIBUTE BAND

■  HOTEL GREAT 
NORTHERN BYRON 
9PM MONKIBLOOD + 
CITIZEN DOG

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
6.30PM LIVE MUSIC 

■  BUDDHA BAR BYRON 
6PM EBEN 
MCCRIMMON LIVE + 
DJ DAVE GRAVY+ 
SUZY LEIGH SHOW 

■  C-MOOG, BYRON 9PM
DJ WILLJAY & 
AUSTIN

■  COCOMANGAS 
NICK TAYLOR + 
TRIPOD

■  CHEEKY MONKEYS 
7PM LADIES NIGHT

■  HOTEL BRUNSWICK 
6.30PM HENCHMEN

■  BYRON COMMUNITY    
CENTRE  9AM ALL 
DAY FEHVA 5PM ART 
AUCTION

■   LENNOX HOTEL 
9.30PM FATTER THAN 
NUSRAT

■  MIDDLE PUB MULLUM 
GEOFF RAYNER

■  MULLUMBIMBY RSL 
8.15PM DELISCH ALL 
GIRL ROCK

■  CHINCOGAN HOTEL 
BILL JACOBI

■  LULU'S MULLUM 
11AM DAN + TOBY

■  BALLINA BOWLING 
CLUB 7.30PM LEGEND

■   BALLINA RSL 7PM 
DAVID REEVE 8PM
CAFFINE

■   AUSSIE TAVERN 
M’BAH 8PM BLUE 
ROOM DUO

GLIMPSE-DGLIMPSE-D

Please visit our
Wholesale Showroom

All welcome

83 Centennial Circuit
Byron Arts & Industry Estate

ph. 66 807420

grooven.org



9J u n e  2 8   2 0 0 5  

   

As Communicator 
Mercury and love goddess 
Venus check into Hotel 
Leo, this week people 
start getting rather grand 
and demanding and hoity 
toity. And terribly 
entertaining, so long as 
you don’t take them too 
seriously…

ARIES: While Aries know how 
to get stuff done, your 
interpersonal skills could take an 
upgrade this week. Doing things 

your way might be right for you, 
but expecting others to do it 
your way can stifle their 
initiative. And who knows – 
their way might be 
unexpectedly fabulous…

TAURUS: Home’s where the 
heart is in the time of the 
family-oriented Crab, and this 
week sees you spending extra 
time there – with family, 
entertaining friends, and making 
home improvements to Taurus 
Towers that will make you feel 
especially content. 

GEMINI: Geminis love 
educating, exchanging, 
informing. And this week you’re 
exceptionally quick to pick up on 
people’s feelings as well, so 
anything you might be selling – 
product, ideas, your own skills 
and talents – will have no 
shortage of buyers.

CANCER: If you’re feeling 
ambivalent about a person or 
group you’re involved with – 
well, there’s nothing new about 

that. The benefit of it this week 
will be taking a good look at 
alternatives to staying locked 
into what’s not working the way 
you want it to. 

LEO: The intrepid David 
Attenborough confessed to 
gaining courage from BBC 
Director General Lord Reith’s 
quote in his memoirs: It is royal 
to do right and receive abuse… 
something worth remembering 
this week, your Majesty, when 
you do your best and other 
people pick it to bits. 

VIRGO: Concentrate on what’s 
right and going well this week 
rather than what’s wrong and 
not working. See the glass half 
full instead of half empty – or 
just fill the damn thing up and 
forget half measures. 
Remember expressing love is 
more important than cataloguing 
your worries.

LIBRA: It takes a lot of energy 
keeping a pleasant public face, 
and your not-so-abfab features 

under lock and key. Life’s a lot 
riskier when you engage with 
your warts and all self 
(something you might find 
others accept more easily than 
you do) but ultimately it’s more 
satisfying.

SCORPIO: Your Mars energy’s 
strong this week, and that 
competitive streak’s showing – 
ditto the Scorpionic will to win. 
Soften up and tenderise a little 
with fluid exercise like dancing 
or swimming. And giving others 
what they want brings you a 
warm fuzzy sense of 
satisfaction, so why not?

SAGITTARIUS: You’re a 
super sharp reasoner, but 
there’s some tunnel vision going 
on in the awareness 
department. You hate false 
authority, dishonest advertising 
and fraudulent claims, so don’t 
accept anything just on 
someone’s say-so this week. 
Do your own research.

CAPRICORN: Family, finances 

and security are all specials on 
this week’s menu. But you’ll 
deal with them in your usual 
style, turning whatever 
decisions you make to financial 
advantage. A performance 
situation could see you 
surprising everyone – yourself 
included. 

AQUARIUS: If your fertile 
imagination gets you upset this 
week the solution is – wait for it 
– breath control. You’re an air 
sign, so here’s the scoop: 
moving the air in your body 
changes your state of mind. So 
breathe deep, sing, swim, run, 
jump up and down, whatever it 
takes…

PISCES: If something you 
don’t agree with, that you know 
with your whole being isn’t 
right, touches you deeply this 
week, don’t hesitate to speak 
out – or to stand alone, because 
others will join you. Wrangles 
notwithstanding, this is the 
year’s premier togetherness 
week.

S
TA

R
S

LilithLilith

■  ELSEWHERE SURFERS 
STRAWBERRY SYME 
+ BEN ABRAHAMS

■  BANGALOW HOTEL 
8PM DAN BOURNE

■   BYRON SERVICES 
CLUB 11AM CIRCUS 
RINGBARKUS

■ COOLANGATTA 
    HOTEL 8PM FAKER + 
    SUPPORT

SUSUNDAYNDAY
■  HOTEL GREAT 

NORTHERN BYRON 
8.30PM FAKER + 
GUESTS

■  BEACH HOTEL, 
BYRON 4PM 
CROWDED HOUSE + 
SPLIT ENZ TRIBUTE 
BAND 9PM DJ SCOOTA 

 ■  THE RAILS BYRON 2PM 
WRITERS AT THE 
RAILS 6PM 
ROMANIACS

■  BUDDHA BAR BYRON  
CYBERBASS

■  C-MOOG BYRON 
CUBA CHILL OUT  

■  HOTEL BRUNSWICK 
6.30PM JEZEBELS 
FORTUNE

■   LENNOX HOTEL 5PM
ELISHA FLANAGAN

■  BYRON MARKETS 
10AM TEMPLE DANCE

■  ELSEWHERE DJS GIV 
+ ROCK HARDSON

■  BYRON COMMUNITY    
CENTRE  ALL DAY 
FEHVA 

■ SPHINX ROCK HOTEL
    MT BURRELL LIGHT
    ACTIVATION WORKERS

MONDAYMONDAY
■  BUDDHA BAR BYRON

ABORIGINAL CULTURE 
SHOW + DJ SHUFFLE

■  C-MOOG BYRON  8PM 
DJ BROWN PANTS

■  CHEEKY MONKEYS 
MEXICAN PARTY 

■  COCOMANGAS 
DJ TONE BROKER

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
6.30PM JOHN J 

BRADLEY

TUESTUESDAYDAY
■  BUDDHA BAR BYRON

DJ DAVE C

■  CHEEKY MONKEYS 
TEAM TRIVIA

■  THE RAILS BYRON 
6.30PM ROO

■  BANGALOW HOTEL 
7.30PM BRACKETS & 
JAM

■   CHINCOGAN HOTEL 
7.15PM ROCK N’ ROLL 
DANCING

■   ST FINBARS SCHOOL 
5PM FREE BALINESE 
KECAK WORKSHOP

  almost perfect

    
     

www.bayfm.org

GIG GUIDE 

12 NOON FRIDAY

mandypow@echo.net.au
P :. 6684 1777  
F :. 6684 1719

DEADLINE

 . 
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Breakfast & lunch every day
Dinner Fri & Sat

Organic roast Sunday

belongilbeachcafé

25 CHILDE ST, BYRON BAY
6685 7144 

Fully licensed
MAGIC INDOOR/OUTDOOR DINING

cnr Jonson & Marvel Sts 
[reservations recommended] 

te l :  6685 7320
open  4pm Mon–F r i ,  

5pm weekends

NOW OPEN 6 DAYS
12-2pm and from 5pm

DINE IN OR TAKE AWAY
Byron Bay Bowling Club

Marvel Street
Phone 66856252

Abbotsleigh had just returned from an outing 
to Cape Byron, where he had been body-
painted to resemble a tufty hillock as part of 
the artsCape exhibition. The only thing which 
encouraged him to remain still for so long was 
the ‘bevy of young lasses’ at work on him 
with soft brushes. It was hard to say if his 
living artwork was a success with the public 
as most of them failed to see him, so well 
blended into the landscape was he. There was 
an unfortunate moment when a bandicoot had 
tried to nest in an inappropriate crevice and Ab-
botsleigh rose yelling in pain, more whale-like 
than hillocky, causing sudden cardiac 
arrest in a nearby grandmother and 
the general soiling of garments 
among her daughter’s infant 
progeny. Most onlookers 
took it in good fun, how-
ever, supposing it was an 
‘art happening’ of some 
kind, and Ab-
botsleigh was 
awarded with a 
general round 
of applause and 
some vouchers from a 
nightclub tout. 

Despite the bandicoot’s 
excavations, Abbot-
sleigh was full of praise 
for his adventure and 
the exhibition in general. 
‘Chaps have made fl owers 
out of plastic bottles and whales out of 
metal, and goodness knows what, what?’ he 
enthused. ‘You chaps should get out of the 
club and take a gander!’

We were at that moment sitting in the club’s 
darkened cinema, engrossed in Dillpuddle’s 
efforts at animation, specifi cally the Japanese 
form known as anime. The chap had bought a 
production studio in Kyoto and with his artistic 
partner created Aggro Medusa, naturally 
enough about a 50 metre high woman with 
serpents for hair terrorising a city of the future 
whose heroes were capable of changing into 
planes and bulldozers and whatnot, only to 

be literally petrifi ed by the medusa’s stare. 
Aggresso was modelled on a rather fetching 
geisha of Dillpuddle’s acquaintance and tended 
to make the audience’s hearts melt rather than 
turn them to stone, a slight problem in the sci-
fi  horror genre.

Once we had wearied of the anime, especially 
the overly operatic announcements of its doll-
eyed characters, we fell in with Abbotsleigh’s 
exhortations and mounted an expedition to the 
Cape via the pathway from Watego’s Beach. 
The valets doubled as bearers and Chef sent 
us off with some excellent provender. The 

climb to the fi rst base camp saw 
us lose only Bosworth, who 

fell in love with a passing 
aerobics instructor and 
headed off in the op-
posite direction, trailing 

breathily behind her. 
We set up our linen 
tablecloths next to 
Daniel Clemmett’s 
steel ‘Shell Form’ 
which served equally 
well as a bottle 

opener. We hoed into 
the echidna, mustard 

and cress sandwiches and 
toasted the arts and the great 

outdoors with a couple of dozen Mick 
Costa Magnifi cent Yet Vacuous Obses-

sions Cabernet Merlot, the capsicum af-
terpalate overlaid with a hint of tollway 
token. Some passersby suspected we 
might be a living tableau of ‘Déjeuner 

Sur L’Herbe’ and digital cameras clicked 
away at a great rate. We posed appropriately 
and even gave out autographs.

By midnight, with the aid of miner’s lamps 
Tosser Digby had acquired from a Welsh retire-
ment home, we reached the summit, huffi ng 
and puffi ng but unbeaten. Our arrival was 
to the benefi t of a young body-painted lass 
who had been overlooked in the clean-up and 
remained stuck, resembling perfectly block 
and mortar, to the lighthouse walls. Art has its 
price.

Modern Australian Menu
Fully Licensed Bar

Entertainment Nightly

Historic Byron Landmark
Lush organic atmosphere
Tropical Garden Terrace

Groups
Functions

Parties

OPEN 7 DAYS
from 4.00pm

Tel: 6685 5833

Arts Factory Village, Gordon St.

Buddha Bar & Restaurant

8am – late • open 7 days
7 Jonson St, Byron
Phone 6685 7810

restaurant – cafe

Until sunset

BBallinaallina

Experience the art of perfection in cuisine 
and indulge in a feast for the eyes, 

the heart and the soul.

13 Byron Street Bangalow

Phone 02 6687 2088

E s p r e s s o  L o u n g e - c a f é

BBaangalowngalow

BBillinudgelillinudgel

BBruns Headsruns Heads

The only 
Indonesian Restaurant 

in Byron Shire

Bookings: 66851 111
Shop 2/18 Mullumbimbi St,

Brunswick Heads

Eat in/
Takeaway

BYO
Open 6 days 5.30pm till late

CLOSED MONDAYS except holidays

Home Deliveries

Phone 
66851755

Booyun St
Bruns

Village

BByron Bayyron Bay In the Red
Horat io Bi temark
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Lemon tree very prettyLemon tree very pretty
 Vic tor ia Cosford

Just returned from an outback adventure, all my 
sister wants to do now is to cook. ‘Pea and Ham 
Soup, Anzac Biscuits, Lemon Delicious Pudding...’ 
she lists over the phone, and I have visions of 
her big old wood-fi red stove which she lights 
each winter morning, from which she manages 
to produce beautiful food in spite of having no 
temperature gauge. 
   It is, of course, such weather for cooking cosy 
nurturing things to eat, outback adventures or not. 
Lemon Delicious Puddings are a perfect choice 
because it is the season of citrus. By the side of 
the road, good-hearted people are leaving boxes of 
their citrus overfl ow for the taking: Tahitian limes, 
lemonade fruit, lemons. At the Farmers’ Market 
you can buy freshly squeezed juice from local 
mandarins; on my desk are two cumquats the size 
of jumbo olives which I will eat skin and all. And a 
three-course meal may contain lemons every step 
of the way with no  hint of repetition. First course: 
local prawns to shell and dress with a lemon half. 
Second course : lemon chilli chicken – the chicken 
steeped for several hours in lemon juice, honey, 
garlic and chilli before being roasted till lacquered 
and sticky. Dessert: lemon cheesecake with a 
glaze of passionfruit. This was a recent feast by 
the pot-bellied stove, winter shut fi rmly out.
   With this much citrus, it is 
also wise to consider 
marmalades, chutneys 
and preserves. Making 
these is a good winter 
activity and then you are 
left with splendid jars of 
conserves to decorate 
kitchen shelves or give 
as gifts, gleaming jars 
which last and last. 
A Sydney  friend 
who teaches 
Moroccan cooking 
preserves vast 
quantities of 
lemons every year: 
she fi lls her bathtub 
with hundreds of 
bobbing lemons 
which suspend in 
cold soaking water 
for days. A bathtub 

of yellow lemons is a lovely sight
   On a dove-grey moist late-morning Sunday there 
was really only one thing to be done at Brunswick 
Heads. Obviously, a lot of other people had the 
same idea because the Fishing Co-op was bustling 
and there was even a small queue. We carried 
our hot and fragrant packages back to the car then 
drove to a spot in front of the river. Tide low, time 
slowed, two people squeezing juicy lemons over 
golden-crumbed leatherjacket. The white fat fl esh 
almost sweet, throat-slipping, heart-warming. A 
few stately-stepping, incurious birds, a sleepy fi sh-
ing village mid-winter; beyond the dunes a chalky, 
angry, thrashing sea. The lemon half used again, 
afterwards, to squeeze over fi shy fi ngers so that 
walking back to the car the hands we held were 
dry and clean.
   Below is one of my favourite cakes, a variation 
on the famous almost-fl ourless Orange & Almond 
Cake. The inclusion of both olive oil and the sim-
mered softened citrus results in a cake beautifully 
moist, with superb keeping qualities.

SPANISH CITRUS CAKE

Boil gently 1 lemon and 1 orange until soft. Scoop 
out the lemon pulp and discard, then fi nely chop 
the entire orange and the lemon rind, discarding 

any pips. Strain through sieve to remove 
excess liquid, then mix 

with 185 grams ground 
almonds. Beat 4 eggs 
with a pinch of salt 
and 1¼ cups of caster 
sugar until thick and pale. 
Sift half a cup of plain 
fl our and half a cup of 
self-raising fl our together 

with 1 teaspoon baking 
powder over the top 
and fold into the egg 
mixture. Mix in the 
fruit pulp and half a 
cup of olive oil and 
blend well. Pour into 
a springform tin with 
a baking paper-lined 
base and bake for one 
hour in a 180°C oven. 
Cool in tin then sift 
icing sugar over.

OPEN 7 DAYS • BYO
11AM – 9PM

DINE-IN OR TAKEAWAY
6680 9044

BYRON PIER, 7 LAWSON STREET,
BYRON BAY

B Y R O N  S U S H I  S T A T I O N
sushi • tempura

Lunch:

Dinner: 6 Days

7 Days

Closed Mon Nite Except PH & SH

A la Carte

Saturday Nights

The

Coolamon Tree
Bistro and Family Restaurant

Mul lumbimby Ex-Serv ices C lub
Da l l ey S t ree t Ph : 6684 1110

MullumbimbyMullumbimby

NOW OPEN
7 DAYS

LUNCH & DINNER
Ph 6684 3229

breakfast   lunch   dinner
best new restaurant 2003

– runner up
log fire heating

55 Station St, Mullumbimby
02 6684 4036

breakfast lunch 7 days
tapas dinner 5 nights

fully licensed

55 Station St, Mullumbimby
02 6684 4036

CaterersCaterers                                          

food
events

catering 
hospitality

ph. 6684 3013
m. 0414 878 290
www.opentable.net.au

s e a w e e d

c u i s i n e

s e a w e e d

c u i s i n e

j a p a n e s e + a s i a n + g o u r m e tj a p a n e s e + a s i a n + g o u r m e t

( 0 2 )  6 6  8 7 7  8 4 8( 0 2 )  6 6  8 7 7  8 4 8

c a t e r i n g  +  f o o d  s t y l i n gc a t e r i n g  +  f o o d  s t y l i n g

Your Gourmet
d o e s  i t  f o r  y o u .
0 4 3 9 - 6 5 6 0 6 3
www.yourgourmet.com.au

DELICIOUS
ELEGANT
RELAXED

Open for breakfast & lunch Wed
to Sun, dinner Thur to Sat
Reservation recommended

Phone 66884121
Federal Drive, Federal

Awarded best
cafe/

restaurant
Northern

Rivers Region
Licensed & BYO

Best food, great service
BYO, licensed & takeaway

Open for dinner 7 days

$7.90 lunch Mon - Fri

Feros Arcade, Jonson St.  
Byron Bay. Tel. 6685 6737

FederalFederal

Pippis
Restaurant/Café

Fine Dining
Breakfast/Lunch/Dinner

On the River – By the Sea
Bookings 6680 3368

50 River St, New Brighton
15 mins north of Byron

New BrightonNew Brighton

NewrybarNewrybar

Your SuppliersYour Suppliers

Caters to all fresh produce needs
at the highest standard, in quali-
ty and service at the right price.
To place your order, simply call:

6685 5745
and talk to a Fruito.

FRUIT & VEGETABLE
WHOLESALER

Lennox HeadLennox Head

Ocean ShoresOcean Shores

BYRON S BEST
• Licensed  

• Air conditioned • Takeaway
From 5.30pm 7 nights

9 Fletcher St, Byron Bay
Ph 6680 9267 

For heavenly Thai cuisine
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the nature of sculpture

■ FEHVA WORK-
SHOPS FOR ARTISTS
Fehva is a sensational three 
day program starting this 
Friday. The visual arts commu-
nity will join with its audience 
to celebrate, contemplate and 
debate the nature and po-
tential of art practice. Panels, 
discussions and workshops 
will feature regional, national 
and international guest speak-
ers. Highlights include Lindy 
Lee, Meet the Curators, Janet 
Laurence, The Great Debate 
and an art auction/soiree. 

■ BUSINESS OF 
ART REACHES 
FEHVA PITCH
Fresh from presiding over the 
board of NAVA as chairperson 
for nearly six years, ceramist 
Michael Keighery will be 
heading to Byron Bay to be a 
major participant at ‘48 Hours 
of Visual Arts’. On Friday, 
Michael will stage a master-
class entitled ‘The use of com-
puter driven tools to increase 
your studio effi ciency and mark 
making repertoire’ at Mother 
Art Studios in the Byron Bay 
Arts an Industry Estate. On Sat-
urday he’ll be at the Byron Bay 
Community Centre.

Keighery, who is a very en-
tertaining presenter, will kick 
off the day’s sessions in the 
theatre talking with Cassandra 
Parkinson, general manager 
of the Byron Bay Community 
Centre about The NAVA Code 
of Practice and outcomes for 
artists. On Sunday, Keighery 
will take part in the Great De-
bate: ‘Is Art Theory Relevant 
to Art Practice?’. He and his 

team including Lindy Lee and 
Gary Corbett face the omi-
nous task of arguing that art 
theory is not relevant to art 
practice’. 

For all FEHVA info visit 
www.fehv.com, pick up a 
programme at the Byron Bay 
Community Centre or phone 
(02) 66 855 214. Buy a day 
pass and save. Individual 
session tickets for FEHVA are 
$16/$14, individual workshop 
prices in programme and on 
website or as part of a one day 
ticket.

■ RECYCLED PHOTO 
EXHIBITION
Richard Harrison has created a 
photographic exhibition at his 
new gallery behind the Com-
munity Centre in Byron. Titled 
‘Tropixel’ the show is a series 
of works that have sprung from 
a photographic waste recycling 
program. The bright and 
colourful images delve deep 
below the oceans surface to 
expose textures and patterns 
very rarely seen by the naked 
eye. The exhibit can be seen 
from noon Saturday and is in 
conjunction with Fehva.

■ BYRON BAY WRIT-
ERS FESTIVAL PO-
ETRY PRIZE
The Northern Rivers Writers’ 
Centre is now inviting submis-
sions for the 2005 Byron Bay 
Writers Festival Poetry Prize. 
This event will take place on 
Saturday 6 August at Byron 
Community & Cultural Centre. 
One winner will receive the 
$300 Judges’ Award, and 
two runners-up will each win 

$150. Poems can be in any 
style, and the prize is open to 
all writers and budding poets. 
All that is asked is that the 
submitted work has not been 
entered for this prize before, 
and that it has not won any 
other awards. A maximum of 
fi ve poems can be entered 
before the closing date on 
Monday 11th July at 4pm. For 
an application form please go 
to www.nrwc.org.au or www.
byronbaywritersfestival.com 
or phone Claire Dunigan on 02 
6688 2022 for more informa-
tion.

■ POETRY SLAM-
MING THE RAILS
This Sunday at the Rails will 
be the ever popular $100 poet-
ry slam plus open and invited 
readings. Entry forms for both 
the Byron Bay Writers Poetry 
Prize and the Nimbin Perform-
ance Poetry World Cup will 
be available. Visiting writers 
always welcome. more info 
phone David 6688 6485.

■ WINNERS AN-
NOUNCED P’N’P
On Tuesday 21st June, around 
sixty punters came to see 
which local fi lmmaker  would 
pitch a winner at this year’s 
Screenworks Pitch ‘N’ Punt 
public competition at the By-
ron Bay Community Centre. 
The ‘Punters Choice’ Award, 
as voted by the audience, 
went to Lee Duncan for her 
fi lm ‘Locust’, and the overall 
winner was Rachel Scollay 
with her pitch for ‘100% 
Aussie Beef’, a documentary 
on the Mr Beef competition 

held during the Casino Beef 
Week festivities. Winning 
the Screenworks Pitch ‘N’ 
Punt competition means 
Rachel now qualifi es to pitch 
her project at the Film Inc. 
Pitching Competition at SPAA 
Fringe. Congratulations Rachel 
and good luck in Queensland! 
Screenworks would like to 
thank the local businesses 
who donated prizes (Byron 
Plaza Cellars, Late Nite Video 
and Music@Byron), and all 
the wonderful volunteers who 
helped make the night a great 
success. 

■ ZIG ZAG
Norpa’s play ‘ZigZag Street’ 
is wrapping up soon, and 
for those who want to see 
the play,  the fi nal night is 
Wednesday so get down to 
Star Court Theatre in Lismore 
at 8pm to see the internation-
ally acclaimed novel turned 
play. Zigzag Street covers six 
weeks of the life of a single 
28 year old male in the house 
his grandparents built; six 
weeks of rumination, chaos, 
poor judgement, interpersonal 
clumsiness and, eventually, 
hope.

■ ‘’TALES OF ASIA” 
PHOTOGRAPHIC EX-
HIBITION IN BALLINA
Meredith Gardiner is a young 

local photographer who will 
be exhibiting recent travel 
photography in an exhibition 
entitled ‘ Tales of Asia’ in Cafe 
Sirocco, Ballina, throughout 
July. The exhibition captures 
the beauty and individuality of 
neighbouring Asian countries, 
while also giving a unique in-
sight into their everyday lives. 
So come in, have a coffee and 
take a look at what’s hang-
ing on the walls, the exhibi-
tion commences July 2nd.
 
■ BLUE KNOB HALL 
EXHIBITION
An exhibition of Cabbage Tree 
Island artists’ work will be 
held at Blue Knob Hall Gallery 
from 22 June to 31 July. The 
exhibition, entitled “People 
of the Reeds”, refl ects the 
indigenous artists’ lives on the 
gum-leaf-shaped island in the 
middle of the Richmond
River where a community was 
founded more than a hundred 
years ago. The Blue Knob Hall 
Gallery is situated at 719 Blue 
Knob Road near the corner of 
Lillian Rock Road and is open 
Wednesday to Sunday, 10am 
– 4pm.

For more information please 
phone the Gallery on 6689 7449.

■ MODEL EXHIB-
ITS IN M’BAH
‘Please DO NOT Touch 

the Models!’ is an exciting 
exhibition of some thirty fi gure 
drawings on board and canvas 
by local Tweed Artist Tracey 
Rainford. It opens on Friday at 
7pm at the How Great Thou Art 
Studio Gallery, 5 Wentworth 
Street, Murwillumbah.
This exhibition goes beyond the 
surface of what is considered 
to be normal fi gurative works. 
Collectively Tracey has searched 
for an idea, original in concep-
tion, but with fi rmly balanced 
characteristic differences.

This is Tracey’s fi rst solo 
exhibition. Her works are 
mixed mediums and collages 
consisting of charcoal, acrylic 
and pens. The Procrastina-
tors will perform from 8pm. 
You can phone Kath Grant for 
more details at the How Great 
Thou Art Studio Gallery on (02) 
6672 8896.

■ I LIKE HOT SHORTS
The Baywrite Hot Shorts 
performing arts challenge will 
be held in the Byron Bay Com-
munity Centre on two con-
secutive Friday and Saturday 
nights, July 15, 16 and July 22, 
23, at 7:30pm. It’s a program 
of twelve short performances 
– comedy, tragedy, circus, mu-
sic, and more – presented by 
separate teams. And they’re 
all written and performed by 
local artists.

ArtsTheatre
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� HOME BUILDING & EXTENSION

BUILDING TRADES

‘ABUILDITY’  Steve Fluke, Lic builder 26470C. Extensions & renovations. Also bobcat hire .... 66870561
ALL LATITUDE LANDSCAPES Designer/contractor. Hard landscaping Lic 163701C . 0408 445595, 66801441
ARMOR ROOFING Lic 105050C New and repairs ................................................................. 66846000
AWNINGS & BLINDS electric remote s.s. rails Optimus ......................................................... 66855066
BLOCKLAYER, BRICKLAYER & bagging. Quality assured. Lic 129723C Johnny ....66872825, 66872138
BRICKLAYER, BLOCKLAYER Matt Powell. Quality assured, reliable Lic 104383C ................ 66872198
BRIMS BUILDER’S HARDWARE .......................................................................................... 66801718
BUILDER Alrick East Lic. No. 27307 ......................................................................................... 66842708
BUILDER/CARPENTER CustomBuild. Houses, renos, decks Lic 428C  Matt ....0416 217664 or 66805072
BUILDER/CARPENTER Decks, perg, carports & stairs. Lic R79143  Russ ............................... 66805125
BUILDER All building & carpentry stairs specialist. Lic 105050C George Reynaud ................. 66846000
BUILDER/CARPENTER Bob Stewart Lic No 14815C Mullum/SGB/Byron Bay ....................... 66805639
BUILDER/CARPENTER Stuart Dickie Renovations, decks, lic 139438C .... 0421 707727 or 66804622
CARPENTER All jobs. Michael Dow. Lic 147675C .....................................  66291169 or 0412 967677
CARPENTRY/JOINERY Renovations, kitchens, bathrooms Lic 157823c Paul  ....................... 66805722
CARPENTER/BUILDER ‘Colin the Carpenter’ Lic 162072c  ...................... 0419 722132 or 66855417
CARPENTER/LANDSCAPER/HANDYMAN Dave L110208C .................. 0412 171616 or 66809782
CONCRETING All types, phone Chris Lic No 124842c ................................0404 147100 or 66872334
CONCRETER & LIMESTONE RENDER , Wayne Whelan Lic 85709c ....... 0418 771653 or 66846200
FREE FLOW GUTTER GUARDS Free quotes ....................................................................0427 886136
KIRKLANDS BUILDING New homes & renovations Lic 79499C  ............ 0408 644743 or 6680 1074
PLASTERER Free quotes, Lic No. 45737C, phone Rick ................................ 0421 696936 or 66808994
SOLOMONS FLOORING DESIGN flooring, vinyl, carpets .................................................... 66809166
STAINLESS STEEL Balustrades & installation Lic 168313C ..................................... Les Cook 66871023
STAINLESS WIRE BALUSTRADING Supplies and installation ............................................. 66872253
STONEMASON Jackhammer Stoneyard .................................................... 66855666 or 0417 377005

Wall Tiling, Building Maintenance
Phil and Linda Guy
Ph 6684 6930 • 0418 255 599

Ceramic Floor Tiling

Domestic & Commercial
Lic No. 55115C 

ROOFING CRAFTSMEN
SIX GENERATIONS IN ROOFING

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE
0414 674110 or 6687 6688 Li

c.
N

o.
R

58
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CONSULTING & INSPECTIONS
BASIX CERTIFICATES Call Tom .................................................................0401 367577 or 66802416
FENG SHUI CONSULTATIONS Elizabeth Crawford, www.fengshuigarden.net .................... 66853751
GARDEN DESIGN, FENG SHUI & LANDSCAPE PLANS Lyn Ruming ................................ 66857756
TAX DEPRECIATION REPORTS & QUANTITY SURVEYING Ron Priestley ....................... 66807169

DESIGN & DRAFTING
ARCHITECTURAL CAD Quality design & drafting services .................................................... 66841795
BRUNSWICK BUILDING DESIGNERS Home plans/additions ................ 0427 851512 or 66851512
DAVID ROBINSON House plans and extensions ....................................... 66858114 or 0419 880048
EXPANDESIGN Houses, shops & renovations. Alok W Eggenberger ...................................... 66847180
IAN HOSKEN LANDSCAPING All aspects. Lic 172806C .......................... 0409 643245 or 66841581
INTERIOR DECORATION by Peta Laurisen ............................................................................ 66803012
KATE PLATT Interior design www.kateplatt.com .......................................0411 888416 or 66807606

Byron Energy Efficient
Design & Drafting

Dave Lawrence   66857713

ELECTRICIANS

ACTIVE ELECTRICAL & COMMUNICATIONS Fire alarms Lic 143433C  ..............Chris 0414 905900
ALFRED BURLEY 24 hour service, Lic No 41598C ..................................... 0428 299754 or 66858691
COUGHRAN ELECTRICAL 24hr service, Lic. No. 154293C ....................... 0439 624945 or 66804173
DAVID LEVINE Lic no. 96251C Electrical, phones, security, data .......................................0402 022111
GOTCHA WIRED Peter Kendall Electrical Contractors Lic 61439C ............  0427 611832 or 66855422
TREVOR REID Electrical and air conditioning Lic EC30537 ........................ 0418 710377 or 66847795

Local, reliable, friendly electrician
24 hour service, extensive experi-
ence, no-obligation free quotes.

Call Wayne 0414 821137
or 6684 5521

Schultz Circuit Electrical
commercial, industrial and

domestic applications

ENGINEERING

8 Centennial Cct, Byron Arts/Ind Est • Ph 6680 8060

• Full machine shop 
• High tensile bolts & nuts repair service
• Hydraulics, pumps, motors, valves, hoses etc 
• General enquiries welcome

McLean Agquip • Welding • Steel fabrication • Steel sales

FAX 6680 8066

FENCING

BEDNARZ, H & W, FENCING LIC R88997C  ALL TYPES, FREE QUOTES ...........................  0417 491136 

FLOOR SANDING & FINISHING

FLOOR SANDING PROMPT & EFFICIENT, NON–TOXIC, FREE QUOTES .............................0414 804277

LIVOS NATURAL WOOD OILS FOR FLOORS AND FURNITURE ...................... PAINTED EARTH 66805729

FLOORSANDING

FURNITURE RESTORATION & CONSTRUCTION

POLISH AT BYRON Antique restoration - showroom. 1/5 Centennial Cct .............................6680 7010
WOOD DOCTOR Stripping, polishing, repairs, ................................ quotes 0427656779 or 66841391

GLAZIERS

OCEAN SHORES GLASS AND SCREENS, GLASS SPLASHBACKS LIC NO 61205C .............. 66803333

Cape Byron Glass
24hr Emergency service
PH 6685 8588 or 0415660801

Lic No 37118C

NOBBS & MYERS
GLASS

For all glass supplies & repairs, shower screens, mirrors & robe doors
Ph 26 Mill St

Mullum

Lic 34432C

6684 2685 Ah 6684 3326
Fax 6684 3585

TWEED BYRON
WINDOW TINTING

Car, House, Office, Shop

6 6 8 0 2 4 8 4
INSULATION

THE INSULATION MAN Cellulose fibre ................................................. 66793136 or 0410853473

INTERIOR DESIGN

KATE PLATT Interior Designer, www.kateplatt.com ................................... 0411 888416 or 66807606
LENNOX INTERIORS Interior Decorator/Design ....................................... 0414 441257 or 66877700

PAINTING

A, A, PAINTERS John Hand ........................................................................0413 185399 or 66841249
ALL-WAYS PAINTING Shahron Shahar Lic. 114240C ............................... 0438 784226 or 66884226
DEREK BULLION PAINTING Free quotes Lic R98818 .............................. 0414 225604 or 66805049
NATURAL Plant-based paints  ........................................................................... Painted Earth 66805729
PAINTER/DECORATOR Andrew Johnson Lic No. R84077 ........................ 66803698 or 0414 309585
SCOTT & CO. PAINTING Quality service Lic 110646C .............................. 66850227 or 0410 466585
YVES DE WILDE Painting services. Lic 114372C. Free quotes .................... 0415 952494 or 66807573

ALCOAT
• SECURITY DOORS • FLY SCREENS
• INTERIOR/EXTERIOR 
• HOUSE RE PAINTS AVAIL 
• MAINTENANCE SERVICE AVAIL

LI
C

 1
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PROFESSIONAL 
RECOLOURING OF 
ALUMINIUM WINDOWS

Ph 0408 662 681

• Domestic & Commercial • Servicing all areas 
• Workmanship guaranteed • Attention to detail

6688 4226 • 0438 784 226

All-Ways Painting

Li
c 

N
o 

11
42

40
c

www.allwayspainting.com

ENVIRONMENT FRIENDLY PAINTERS

Antonio 
0421 724 255 

Darren 
0411 338 248

L
ic

 N
o

. R
6

8
2
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Lic 130521C

FLYNN’S QUALITY PAINTING
• 16 years’ experience • Professional • Friendly • Clean

For a free quote call Mark on
6680 3070 or mobile 0410 520647

‘Quality work to be sure, to be sure!’

BEST PAINTING – BEST PRICE
YVES DE WILDE PAINTING SERVICES

• Domestic & commercial • Free quotes • Special finishes
• Workmanship guaranteed • Clean, friendly & reliable

6680 7573 or 0415 952494 Li
c 

N
o

 1
14

37
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PLUMBERS

BILL CONNORS Plumber & drainer Gold Lic No L1051 CA 1221 ............................................ 66801403

DART PLUMBING Plumbing, roofing, gas service. Lic. 1175539C .....................................0421 334515

I LOVE PLUMBING Call Steve Lic 148904C .......................................................................0412 916140

PLUMBER, GASFITTER, ROOFING Lic 134701C Jeremy Aoun ............... 0424 352882 or 66847243

PLUMBING, DRAINS, LP GAS Dennis McKinnon Lic L6616 .................... 66878191 or 0400 726610

PIPE DREAM PLUMBING Draining & gas fitting Ben Campbell Lic 154590C ..................0408 626343

PLUMBING, DRAINER, ROOFING Mark Thomas Lic 10413 ...........................................0417 299884

Adrian Black
PLUMBER

Cape Byron PLUMBING

24 HOUR EMERGENCY SERVICE

Ph 66809997 – YOUR LOCAL PLUMBERS Li
c 

N
o 

48
38All plumbing, gasfitting & roofing

General Repairs & Service. 
Affordable, Reliable

Gilly’s Plumbing 
Lic 133205C

Ph Darren Gill 0417 284 001

INSPECTOR SEPTIC
- AT YOUR SERVICE -

Solutions to ALL your problems
6684 2474  0427 842 474

Li
c.

89
08

Your local specialist in
Sewage Management phone
TRINE SOLUTIONS

6680 2358
or 0407 439805

SEWAGE
SOLUTIONS

For

SKIPS

Ph 6687 1544
Mob 0417 458 149

2m, 4m, 6m cubic mtr bins
commercial • industrial • domestic

We strive to be the best, not the biggest

BEST
SKIPS
AND CONTAINERS

BANGALOW
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SWIMMING POOLS

BAYWATER POOLS Design & Construction Lic 129104c .......................... 66843489 or 0419 479921
MULLUM HIRE CHEMICALS, ACCESSORIES, WATER TESTING ...................................... 66843003

BALLINA POOL SHOP . 6686 5800
Quality construction or renovation. All types of pools & spas.

On road service & maintenance. Free computer analysis.
16 Ray O’Neill Crescent, Ballina • Serving you since 1988Licence 41452

� HOUSEHOLD SERVICES

AIR CONDITIONING

APEX AIR & REFRIDGE Install & service Lic. 73289c ................................ 66857781 or 0422 559691

ANTENNA & INSTALLATION

ANTENNA EXPERT Great reception at the right price.  All work guaranteed ......................... 66809065
BYRON ANTENNA SERVICE Crystal clear reception ............................... 1800 613033 or 66809065
TV ANTENNA INSTALLATION All work Rob Deegan .............................. 0429 994516 or 66845525

Brunswick T.V. Service

CLEANING

ACE CLEANING SERVICES ...............................................................................................0410 021162
ALLWAYS CLEANING ............................................................................................................ 66871029
A. MORE CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING ......................................... 66807721 or 66803419
CAPE BYRON Window Cleaning & Property Maint. ..................................... Tom Scott  0418 600576
TWO VIKINGS CLEANING SERVICES Domestic/holiday accommodation .......................... 66291807

ACTION WINDOW CLEANING
Reliable Customer Service

Flyscreens • Cobwebs • House washing 
• Handyman • Free Quotes

Ph Stuart 6684 4926 or 0412 495 750

ALL BYRON SHIRE CARPET
& UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

TILE & GROUT CLEANING
7 DAYS     TRUCK MOUNTED MACHINE

ph Brendon O’Connor 66853767 or 0429853767

▲

▲

Phone Jon on 0413 802 582

BYRON BAY WINDOW CLEANING
• Residential & Commercial
• Difficult access and gutter

clean

• Fully insured
• Builders cleans
• Free quotes

Reliable and of the highest quality – call for a free quote
FREECALL 1800 68 38 38   MOBILE 0411 444 367

“Always Waterwise”

Professional Window Cleaning
DOMESTIC – COMMERCIAL – BOND CLEANS

Level 5 restrictions compliant

EARTH CARE CLEANING
Fast, Ef cient, Honest, Reliable

Organic products
Domestic, Commercial, Bond cleans & Windows

 0411 811 140

Freequotes

Kevin and Margaret Bower
Specialising in: Commercial & Industrial Cleaning

• Carpet Cleaning • Hotels–Clubs–Offices–Shops
66841001 – Doing it right first time!

STRONGARM CLEANING SERVICES
★★★★★ VIP Service

Servicing Byron’s Elite Homes. Reliable & Honest
Domestic, Commercial & Window Cleaning

Ph: Jenni or Mick 0427 253 117 or 6684 7606

TLC
TENDER LOVING CARE

Truck Mounted Machine
CARPET CLEANING

Specialising in household carpet cleaning

Kevin & Margaret Bower (02) 6684 1001
Speedy Drying

ELECTRICAL APPLIANCES

AUSTECH APPLIANCE SERVICE Washers, stoves etc ............................. 0413 029797 or 66801988
BRUNSWICK TV SERVICE 30yrs Byron Shire, Bill Sked ......................................................... 66851778
MULLUMBIMBY APPLIANCE SERVICE Byron Shire .............................. 0408 851633 or 66842952

TV & VIDEO REPAIRS & SALES
We repair Hi-Fis, CDs, Microwaves

BYRON ELECTRONICS
25 BRIGANTINE ST, BYRON INDUST. ESTATE • 6685 7610

GARBAGE & RUBBISH REMOVAL

ABOUT BYRON SHIRE Rubbish removed/recycled  ..........................Mark 66853995 or 0421932945
ALLWAYS RUBBISH REMOVAL  ........................................................................................... 66871029
BEST SKIPS AND CONTAINERS Bangalow ..............................................0417458149 or 66871544
RAPID RECYCLING/RUBBISH REMOVAL Phone Rob ............................66811836 or 0402921630
WEEKEND RUBBISH REMOVAL .......................................................................................... 66779003

GARDEN & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

ABOUT BYRON Mowing, gardening, rubbish removal  ................... Mark 66853995 or 0421 932945
ADAM BLANCH MOWING slashing, gardening & rubbish removal ........ 66804686 or 0412 084501
ALL GARDEN MAINTENANCE mowing, design, qualified horticulturist ........................0401 347495
ALLSCAPE LANDSCAPING Irrigation, maintenance, rubbish. Julian ....... 0414 388471 or 66807171
BRUSHCUTTING, WHIPPERSNIPPING & GARDENING General farm work ..............  0403 822482
BYRON OCEAN SHORES LAWNS & GARDENS Gardening, mowing, rubbish removal etc .. 66804744 or 0404 418957
CALDERA ECO-SERVICES Environmental weed control .........................  66721879 or 0412455801
DAVID’S LAWN MOWING SERVICE Huge value, tiny prices & small jobs ok ...................... 66807337
DIG IT LANDSCAPE GARDENS, Ride-on. Phone Patrick ......................... 0416 109495 or 66871095
GARDEN SACK SERVICE Rubbish removal. ............................................. 0437 874884 or 66874886
GARDEN, WHIPPER SNIPPING Ocean Shores area,  Kim. ................................................... 66805390
ORGANIC GARDEN MAINTENANCE TLC the organic way. Reliable naturally . 0423527882, 66846193
TREE FELLING & CHIPPING Fully insured, goor rates, ph Nick ................0415 935048 or 66884336
TREE LOPPING & WOOD CHIPPING Vic Carpenter (see Tradework) .................................. 66841172
TROWS LAWNMOWING LAWNS, GARDENS, RIDE–ON .......................... 66875959 or 0410 665902

DAVE CLOTHIER FENCING & 4WD SLASHING CONTRACTOR

Ph 6680 2694 • Mob 0427 641881
295 Pocket Rd Billinudgel 2483

• Barbed wire 
  boundary fencing
• Post and rail

• Round yards
• Stock yards

• Post driving
• Post hole boring

• Truck hire
• 4 in 1 bucket

Peter McDonald
Fencing & Farm
Maintenance
6684 2440 / 0415 838979

• Fencing • Slashing
• Stockyard Building
• 4WD 4 in 1 Bucket
• Post & Rail Fences

All areas – no job too small

❋ onsite repairs to all major pump brands
❋ pool pump sales & repairs ❋ all types polypipes & fittings

Tanks, Pumps & Pipes

66842022
GAS FITTERS & SUPPLIERS

BRUNSWICK VALLEY ELGAS SUPPLY free delivery, no rental ............................................ 66841575
FEDERAL MULLUM GAS SUPPLY ........................................................................................ 66884000
MULLUMBIMBY GAS WORKS Service & installation. Lic No L11487 .................................. 66840187

HANDYPERSONS

A TO Z HANDYMAN SERVICES Jack of All Ph Andre ............................................................ 66847553
ABLE BRIANS HOME REPAIRS The best prices in town ....................................................... 66844365
ANDY B HANDYMAN Reliable property maintenance .....................................................0428 859787
CALL A HUBBY FOR ALL THE LITTLE ODD JOBS  ..................................0421347320 or 66801267
CAPE BYRON PROPERTY MAINTENANCE Tom Scott .......................... 0418 600576 or 66848004
CARPENTER, Handyman, reliable tradesman. Lic No. 150644C ................ 0427 109195 or 66874504
COSMO’S HOUSE HEALING SERVICES Pro paint, carpentry, the works .......................0422 996731
DAN HANDYMAN Leaking taps to minor building maintenance ............. 66228911 or 0402 009361
ESSENTIAL HOME SERVICES   ...................................................... James 0432418354 or 66853186  
EVERYTHING IS POSSIBLE All house & garden jobs, Zvika .................................................. 66841662  
JACK OF ALL TRADES Reasonable rate, Phone Mark .......................................................0413 224163
SHANES HANDYMAN SERVICES General carpentry & odd jobs ...................................0439 335659
SMARTEN UP PROPERTY MAINTENANCE Max .................................. 66843189 or 0411 226717
TWEED/BYRON Repairs, maintenance, gardens, ute .............................................................. 66770294 

HIRE

MULLUM HIRE Builders, party and much more ...................................................................... 66843003
TRUCK HIRE WITH CRANE For those too heavy jobs ............................................................ 66846789

BYRON WEDDING & PARTY HIRE
weddings, parties, corporate functions, dinner parties

Ph: 6685 5483  Email: info@byronpartyhire.com.au
Web: www.byronpartyhire.com.au

Mention this ad for a 20% discount on bookings 
for June, July & August

HOUSEHOLD REQUIREMENTS

BANGALOW UPHOLSTERY Re-covering specialists: Bangalow Upholstery ......................... 66871553

B y r o n  S h i r e

Rob & Lorraine Cubis
Ph: 6685 1969 Mob: 0412 995267
Free Quotes on:- • Screens 
• Hollands • Venetians • Pleated • Security 
• Awnings & Patios • Vertical drapes

LANDSCAPING & EXCAVATION

ALL LATITUDE LANDSCAPES Consultation, hort. advice, design & constuctive 0408445595, 66801441
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN Brad Turk Lic. 24884C  www.turklandscapes.com.au ..........0418 661145
LANDSCAPE DESIGN by David Pettifer  www.byronscape.com .............. 0427 845284 or 66855985
LANDSCAPING & EXCAVATION By qualified horticulturist, 20 yrs experience . 0405 383039 or 66802607
GARDEN DESIGN & FENG SHUI ............................................................. 0428 884329 or 66857756
IAN HOSKEN LANDSCAPING All aspects Lic 172806C ........................... 0409 643245 or 66841581
NEW HORTICULTURE Pty Ltd .................................................................... 0405 383039 or 66802607
NORTHERN RIVERS TRENCHING SERVICE Excavator hire, ...................0402 716857or 66802750
SHANE FLANNERY LANDSCAPING Paving, retaining walls, bricklaying .......................0418 669055
SHAW DESIGN Landscape design & construction ..................................... 0412 666217 or 66840323
TIGHT SPOT EXCAVATIONS Call Chris .................................................... 0404 147100 or 66872334
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LANDSCAPING & EXCAVATION (Continued)

LANDSCAPING & EXCAVATION (Continued)

Phone Mark Rosenauer
6684 2569 Mob 0429 019553

Brunswick Valley
DINGO MINI DIGGER

• Rotary hoe    • Leveller
• Stump grinder

• 4 in 1 bucket
• Small excavations

• Other attachments available

• 6” wide trencher
• 150, 300 & 450 augers

DINGO MINI-DIGGER HIRE
Lee Grant • 6684 7588 • 0412 849 149

Entire Byron Shire
150 CHAIN TRENCHER • 150, 300, 450 AUGERS & STUMP

GRINDER • GRAB BUCKET • TREE PLANTING AUGER

EARTHMOVING BYRON SHIRE

Phone 6684 3032 Mobile 0418 665 905

• Bulldozer • Bobcat • Excavator
• Compaction Roller • Tipper Truck

• footings • drainage • driveways • roads • house sites • rock walls • tank/pool sites

Contact Jess 0417066574/66872335
ALL AREAS

J & J BOBCAT
& TIPPER HIRE
J & J BOBCAT

& TIPPER HIRE

PEST CONTROL

TROPICALE PEST MANAGEMENT
Reg. 1482 NSW L2603 QLD 11645 

ENVIRONMENTAL PEST CONSULTANTS
Specialising in alternate and integrated methods of control.

Termite inspections/non-chemical control.
Ph/fax 6684 2428 Mob 0418 110 714

REMOVALISTS

ASHFORTH AFFORDABLE REMOVALS ................................................. 66808938 or 0401 665619
CRANE TRUCK & GEN CARRIER Those heavy large jobs machinery, timber, etc .66846789, 0438846788

BEYOND BYRON REMOVALS
Ready for work within & beyond Byron

Brisbane Sydney backloading
For careful service & great rates

phone 66801158 or 0408 004719

Phone
6685
8108

Cape Byron Removals
8 Grevillea St, Byron Arts & Industrial Estate
• Based in Byron Industrial Estate
• Continuing to serve the Byron Shire
• Local • Brisbane • Sydney • Melbourne • Inland

SECURITY SERVICES

BRUNSWICK VALLEY LOCKSMITHS Shirewide ..................................... 66771550 or 0412 144679
BYRON SHIRE SECURITY SERVICE ....................................................... 66858557 or  0408 661660
CAPE BYRON SECURITY SERVICE (est. 1988) ....................................... 66853507 or 0403 252210

SEWING MACHINE & APPLIANCE SERVICE

A1 SEWING MACHINES Since 1964 Leaders In Service ........................................................ 66847447

� BUSINESS & OFFICE SERVICES

ACCOUNTANTS

ACCOUNTANT Paul Mayberry ................................................................................................ 66847415
ACCOUNTANT HUDSON MATTHEWS MANAGMENT SERVICES  .................................. 66858129
BYRON BOOKKEEPING MYOB, admin, mobile... Annette Stanton ..................................0419 627506
BOOKKEEPING MYOB, Tuition, Shoebox & Chequebook...Clare Wigley ..........................0422 190277
BOOKKEEPING MYOB, very experienced, excellent references, Vineeto Raspini ................... 66856645
MYOB BOOKKEEPING TUITION Peter Kunzli ...................................................................... 66849128
MYOB, QUICKBOOKS EXPERT Rapid & fair rate. Peter Wells .........................................0414 999892

Bookkeeping & general Office Services.
Your office or mine, MYOB or manual, Pick up and delivery

Ph/fax: (02) 6684 5582 • m: 0408 450 749 • email: d_eltringham@bigpond.com

ABN 40 501 635 942Donna Eltringham

COMPUTER SERVICES

ComputOs 

6680 5121 
Shop 1, Ocean Shores Shopping Village 

9.30 - 5.00 Mon-Fri 
9.00 - 1.00 Sat 

High Quality PCs & Accessories 

Broadband Installation 

Competitive Prices. Professional Service 
Hardware, Software & Business Network Support 

www.computos.com.au 

DAVID LAWSON COMPUTER SERVICES
New Machines, Repairs. Upgrades, Training, Networking, Internet Con-
nection, Software Win 98, Win 2000XP, NT. Cert. Tech. Microsoft Sales

Ph: Mobile 0414843955 or 02 66843955
• email: lawson@spot.com.au • Accepts credit cards
Shop 10 Ross Industrial Complex, Station St, Mullum

Also at 15 Riverside Drive, Mullumbimby 2482 

KEVIN’S COMPUTER SERVICES
Ph: 6685 4616 or 0417 854616 email: kjustice@nnsw.quik.com.au

Advice on all aspects of computers • New computers built to your
requirements • Supply and installation of hardware

• Training in computer/software use • Problem diagnosis/solving • Internet connection
setup • Web page design • Available after hours and weekends by arrangement

• Reasonable rates • Mobile service to your place

COMPUTER TONER & CARTRIDGES

Inkjet

Refills from

$6.00!!

All BrandsFaxes & Lasers Too!

We Refill Your Ink Cartridges!
ON THEINK     RUN

Business  Home  Office  
Tel: 6676-1919 Mob: 0413 085 710

Run Out of Printer Ink?  Don’t Panic..WE COME TO YOU!
When your Computer Printer or Fax runs out of ink - We Come to You with 

guaranteed savings and only INK on the RUN uses premium quality American 
Inks with the exclusive IVC (ink viscosity control). Call Us and SAVE!

INKY
BUSINESS
6680 7776

INKS LASERS FAXES REPAIRS SALES

THE PRINTER & CARTRIDGE SPECIALIST
YOUR ONE STOP SHOP 

ESTABLISHED 10 YEARS
19 Tasman Way, 

Byron Arts & Industry Estate

PRINTING & GRAPHIC ART

ABLE GRAPHICS. Web design, photoshop, cheapest & best .................................................. 66854476
ACCENT COLOR THE COPY SHOP ....................................................................................... 66856236
ACCENT COLOR THE LAMINATING SHOP ......................................................................... 66856236
MOONSAIL DESIGN LAB Graphic Design www.moonsaildesign.com ................................. 66802225
PRINTWORKS Commercial & digital printing, brokers & graphic design ............................... 66843633
NORTH COAST PRINT SOLUTIONS Graphic Design and Printers ....................................... 66858264
SYD GEARY GRAPHIC DESIGN Digital printing .................................................................. 66843633

� HEALTH & LIFESTYLE

CATERING

LET THEM EAT CAKE,  Beautiful celebration cakes  .............................www.eatcake.net.au  66844768
THE LARDER Byron Bay Quality Food for All Occasions ....................www.thelarder.com.au  66808644

DENTISTS

BYRON DENTAL SURGERY Mercury-free restorations ......................................................... 66807774
MULLUMBIMBY DENTAL CENTRE 100 Stuart St, Mullumbimby ........................................ 66842644

FLORISTS

PASSION@FLOWERS Byron Bay. Fresh flowers, weddings. Interflora member ..................... 66855209

• Weddings
• All Occasions

• Local Delivery OCEAN VILLAGE
6680 4666

Improve your 
feng shui
Buy some 

fl owers today

mon-fri 9-5
sat 9-12.30• Qualifi ed fl orist

HAIR & BEAUTY

A LA NATURELLE Nails, beauty, tanning ................................................................................ 66844311
BANGALOW HAIR Hair specialists ......................................................................................... 66871888
MOBILE MAKE-UP ARTIST Unbeatable prices. Mateake ................................................0412 029955
SHAMPOO HAIR STUDIO Byron Bay .................................................................................... 66809656
THERE’S ALWAYS MORE Hair & beauty Byron Bay. Redken & Dermalogica ........................ 66807922

HEALTH

ACUPUNCTURE CHINESE HERBAL MEDICINE Dr Adam Osborne .................................... 66857366
ACUPUNCTURE CHINESE HERBAL MEDICINE M Collis .................................................... 66857001
ACUPUNCTURE Chinese herbs, Massage… R Gutwein ......................................................... 66808208
ACUPUNCTURE MOXIBUSTION Suffolk Park ...................................................................... 66859882
ACUPUNCTURE & TCM SPECIALIST House of Wellbeing, Kim Kilgariff .............................. 66858538
ALEXANDER TECHNIQUE Postural re-education for pain, stress/dysfunction. M. Hayes ..... 66809770
BIRTH WELL Doula Services .................................................................................................... 66844288
BYRON DENTAL SURGERY Mercury free restorations ......................................................... 66807774
CHIROPRACTOR Byron Network Chiropractic – low force ..................................................... 66858553
CHIROPRACTOR Michael Schwager 109 Stuart St Mullumbimby ......................................... 66841962
CLINICAL PSYCHOLOGIST Michael Du Sautoy, Lennox Head .............................................. 66877000
COUNSELLING, DREAMWORK, SANDPLAY Karen Carruthers M.Couns .......................... 66846581
CRANIOSACRAL BALANCING Najma Ahern, Practitioner, Tutor & Trainer .......................... 66846444
HOMEOPATH Mullumbimby, Christina (Ina) Buhse, Health fund rebates ............................... 66841028
LIGHT WORKER HEALING Massage, Energy Balance, Counselling .................................0432 477693
MASSAGE Earthtouch bodywork. Deep, intuitive, healing. Siski ............................................. 66853464
MULLUMBIMBY Herbals, Naturopathy, Massage, 79 Stuart St .............................................. 66843002
MULLUMBIMBY MEDICAL CENTRE 60 Stuart St ............................................................... 66841511
PSYCHOTHERAPIST/ART THERAPIST Relationships, trauma, etc Krishna Reville .........0407 036683
ROLFING STRUCTURAL INTEGRATION Carolyin Boniface, Stokers Siding ........................ 66779223
THERAPEUTIC THAI MASSAGE Energy & nerve realignment ................ 0419 667319 or 66809290
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PUBLIC NOTICES 

SUBSCRIBE TO THE ECHO
If you want to be sure of your copy 
each week, or if you have a friend 

who’d like to keep up with The Echo,
why not send a subscription? 

It’s $30 per quarter or $110 per year, 
post included. Write to Village Way, 

Stuart St, Mullum bimby 2482.

– PHOTOS –
All photos handled by The Echo

– all care & no responsibility taken.

– CLASSIFIEDS –
Can be booked any time during 

business hours Monday to Friday
by phoning 6684 1777.

Please be very clear about what you 
want to have printed in your ad. 

Our Echo staff will read your ad back 
to you. Please help us by making sure 

we have correct details and phone 
numbers. Please have credit card 
ready for Garage Sales, To Share, 
Wanted To Rent and Work Wanted.

FIGHT BOREDOM
TAKE RUGS

THE RUG SHOP BANGALOW 
2 Doors from the Pub.

BRUNSWICK 
MARKET
THIS SATURDAY 

 Ph/fax 66844437. NO DOGS PLEASE.

COUNSELLING
SUSAN ALLEN CMCAPA

Phone 66802805

LIFE READINGS with MARLENA 
SUE BASSER. Call 66872707

MEN’SLINE SUPPORT COUNSELLORS
Willing to listen, call 66222240 
7pm-11pm every night.

GENUINE PSYCHIC READINGS
For over 20 years.

DIANE WEBB
Clairvoyant. Psychic. Medium. 

Personal & by telephone 66809342

THE TAX DOCTOR!
Ronald H Wolff, former officer with 

Tax Dept is happy to keep you in good 
tax health incl. GST. For personal 
and professional tax services call 
66795330. Will make house calls.

ALINA HUGHES
Weddings • Funerals • 66859898

CHOKE THE SMOKES
WITH HYPNOSIS. Paul L. Jones C.Ht.

DO IT NOW! 66807030

TAROT
ASTROLOGY

REIKI
by Eve

66802608, 0417427518

Family Constellation Workshop
Steve Gunther, 23-24 July. 66213911

I’LL MARRY YOU
Gita Dunbar – authorised Marriage 

Celebrant. 66779282 or 0411041591. 

Back by popular demand:
THE AUSTRALIAN CANNABIS 

COOKBOOK
@ Echo offices Mullumbimby & 
Byron Bay or www.ozshop.net.

ANIMAL COMMUNICATOR
DEB McBRIDE

Helping people help their pets.
0412455512 / www.purelyanimal.com

ARE YOU IN LOVE?
CALL SUE BASSER

Marriage Celebrant 66872707

SHARANDRA – CLAIRVOYANT
With 95% accuracy comes 

highly recommended with a lifetime 
of experience in her work. 

Appointments essential. Phone 
66846471. Pensioner discounts

HYPNOTHERAPY & COUNSELLING
Wendy Purdey. Relax, resolve, 

release & restore inner calm & clarity. 
Benefits include insights, understand-

ing & energy to create change. 
Enq welcome 66802630

INDEX
Birth  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Birthday  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Boats For Sale . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Business For Sale . . . . . . . . . .38
Bus Services  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Business Services . . . . . . . . . .39
Caravans For Sale . . . . . . . . . .38
Car Service  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Childcare  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Church Notice  . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Computers . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
For Hire . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
For Sale . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Garage Sales . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Hall For Hire . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Health Notices . . . . . . . . . . . . .36
Holiday Accommodation  . . . . .38
Houses For Sale  . . . . . . . . . . .38
House Sit . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
In Memoriam . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Livestock . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Lost & Found . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Motor Bikes  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Motor Vehicles . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Musical Notes . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Only Adults . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Personal . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Pets . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Pets of the Week . . . . . . . . . . .39
Positions Vacant . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Property For Sale . . . . . . . . . . .38
Public Notices  . . . . . . . . . . . . .34
Removals . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Share Accommodation  . . . . . .38
Short Term Accommodation  . .38
Social Escorts  . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
To Lease . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
To Let . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Tractor Repairs . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Tradework . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Tree Lopping  . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Tuition . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Units For Sale  . . . . . . . . . . . . .38
Wanted . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .37
Wanted To Rent . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Wedding . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39
Work Wanted . . . . . . . . . . . . . .39

Classifi ed adsService Directory

KOOL VIBES
AIR SOUND

NEW TYRES
BATTERIES & REPAIRS

Billinudgel Tyre Service Ph 6680 2366

ECHO CECHO CLLASSIFIEDS 6684 ASSIFIEDS 6684 11777777

FOR CLASSIFIEDS THAT WORK ALL WEEK

PHONE ADS
Ads may be taken by phone on 6684 1777
8.30am – 2pm Monday
9am – 5pm Tuesday to Friday
Ads can’t be taken on the weekend

AT OUR OFFICES
Classifi ed ads may also be lodged at our offi ces:
Mullumbimby – Village Way, Stuart St
Byron Bay – Unit 3, 6 Jonson St

RATES & PAYMENT
$12.50 for the fi rst two lines 
(minimum charge)
$3.50 for each extra line 
(these prices include GST)
Cash, cheque or credit card
– Bankcard, Mastercard or Visa.
Prepayment required for: Garage Sales, 
Share Accommodation, Wanted to Rent 
and Work Wanted  classifi cations

DEADLINE
12pm Monday 
for  display ads

2pm Monday 
for line ads

Account 
enquiries 

phone 6685 5222

♥ Luscious lunches in our 
garden courtyard

♥ Quality catering services
♥ Celebration cakes
♥ Platters & tapas

♥ Venue available for functions
♥ Party bookings available
♥ Come & see us soon for 

a wood fired pizza!

F O O D S

PH: 6680 8228
MOB: 0414 895 441
1/6 TASMAN WAY, 

BYRON ARTS & IND EST.

www.

ALI’S RUG CARE & 
WEAVING CENTRE

Specialist rug 
washing & repairs

Quality rugs for sale
Cnr Wollongbar & 

Centennial Cct 
Byron Arts/Ind Est

6685 7750/0427 469 843
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MARRIAGE CELEBRANT
ALISON MACKAY

Unique weddings, funerals, baby 
namings. Phone 66856827

THE OCEANIA PROJECT’S 16th

WHALE EXPEDITION
Hervey Bay Qld, August-October 2005 
Join for a week or more. 0741251333 

Info: www.oceania.org.au

MATTHEW
Psychic Tarot, Life Readings,

Hands-on Healing, Tuesdays @ 
Watergarden. Phone 66856545. Other 

times by appointment 0402186847

NLP
NEURO-LINGUISTIC

PROGRAMMING
FAST     EFFECTIVE     LASTING

Change your life & keep the change! 
Phone Louise Crosby Qual & Exp. 

66842253, 0414312300

ANTHEA AMORE
MARRIAGE CELEBRANT

66807277          0422383151 
www.antheaamore.com

CONTRACT SEWER
Sm & lge runs welcome. Cutting serv-

ice avail. Ph Jocelyn 66846665 BH.

ASTROLOGER
Natal & Transit readings with Babula 

– regularly in Byron area. Ph 07 
55454946, babula@optusnet.com.au

FAIRYTALE PUPPET SHOW
and face painting for kids of all ages. 

Party, special events.
Phone Mel 0408267240 or text

MULLUMBIMBY MEDICAL CENTRE
is pleased to welcome

DR JOANNA MADERSKA
to our practice commencing Monday 

June 27. Specialising in Women’s 
Health, Sport, Herbal & Nutritional 
medicine. Phone 66841511 for an 

appointment.

SEAMSTRESS
Repairs, custom, costumes & more. 

Amber 0413023631

ASTROLOGY EVENING
The Lunar Nodes (North/South)

Thursday 30 June 6-9pm
Tess Cullen 66807151

UNIQUE
Made to order hand-painted 

energy portraits by Kathryn Fortuna.
The perfect gift. 

Call now 66851240

WOMEN’S COUNSELLING
Renee Searles. Please ph 66803660

DR ARPANA (Peter O’Brien) will be 
away in Arnhem Land doing locum work 
from July 29 till Sept 12. Appointments 
avail Mon, Tue, Thur, Fri. 66853352

SUNNYBRAND ODOUR
For latest news & info

visit www.fffoo.org
Want it to stop? Then call the 

Pollution Line 131555. 
It’s vital, every call counts. 

Freedom From Fowl Odour Org.

DYNAMIC LIFE DRAWING
Wed Mullum Drill Hall Theatre

Thu opp Woolies Keen St Lismore 
Fri Byron Scout Hall Tennyson St. 
Tea and coffee. Materials available. 

3 DAY WEEKEND WORKSHOP
Saturday July 9 - Monday July 11
66802158. All classes 9.30am-12pm 

in Island Quarry Association.

CAUTION when driving at night Upper 
Main Arm Road – wallabies crossing.

JENNY VERREON
I am making a book of photos to send 
to Jen. If you would like your images 
added, please leave them at the front 
desk at either Mullum or Byron office 
of The Echo or phone 0417427518 
and I will take a picture of you, or 

email small photos (less than 300kb) 
eveii@bigpond.com

Healing BREATHWORK Circle
Held at a beautiful Tyagarah hall

every Friday, 1pm to 5pm. 
By donation. Call 66854248

WOODWORK FOR WOMEN
New website! 

www.woodworkforwomen.com

BYRON BAY RSL MEMORIAL SWIM 
CLUB is commencing winter training 
at Lennox Head Aquatic Centre, from 
July 4 on Monday, Wednesday & Friday 
evenings. Beginners/Level 1 from 5.30-
6pm, Seniors 6-7.30pm. All are wel-
come. Coaching per session costs $3, 
plus pool entry. Contact Chris Woods 
66866742 or Lyn Simpson 66856836 
for more information.

FAIRYTALE PUPPET SHOW
and face painting for kids of all ages. 

Birthday parties, special events.
Phone Mel 0408267240 or text

ART CLASSES
KIDZ & ADULTS
Phone 66808010

Byron Art Supplies.

MEDITATION FOR WHALES
with Samasathi at Sacred Body 

Sunday 3rd July, 2-4pm. 66858366

MISSING: white, enclosed 8 x 7 x 
5ft box trailer, Byron Industrial area, 
contains my life, is my home. Please 
return or give information, love and 
light. David 0427018861. Please help, 
now homeless.

EARTHSONG
with Sharan TUESDAY 5TH JULY 7-

9pm @ Ambaji, Marvel St, Byron Bay. 
EXPLANATION of the 24 moods & 

chi chis by which the earth tunes our 
nervous system. How this relates to 
you as shown by the ‘microchips’ of 

your eyes. An opportunity for medita-
tors, healers, readers, astrologers and 
bodyworkers to transit into the Age of 
Aquarius via the bio-electricity in our 

bodies. FREE ENTRANCE
A monitoring system of the earth’s 
PULSE (developed in Byron Bay), 

the combination STARSONG 2004-
2005AD (male eye) and this year’s 

EARTHSONG 2005-2006AD (female 
eye) available at discount price of $20.

CLOSING DOWN SALE
Lagoon – Brunswick Heads, 

26 Mullumbimbi Street.

MODEL/S WANTED
To rate for genuine applicant/s. Exp 
not essential Weds 10am-12.30pm, 
Sats 1-3.30pm at Byron Live Studio 
where artists get life drawing experi-
ence, less than 3 metres from the 

dais. Phone Claire 66877078

ECHO CLASSIFIEDS 6684 1777

mor
e th
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2005

Byron Bay  
Wr i t er s
Fe s t i val

04 August–07 August 2005
workshops from 01 August

Tickets and Program available from 
Jetset Travel Marvell Street Byron Bay

02 6685 6262 
or www.byronbaywritersfestival.com

Make your own sports electrolyte
replacement drink!

Help prevent cramping & tiredness
during and after exercise.  

Cea Ocean Mineral Superfood
into filtered H20 or juice. 

Now @ Byron Gym and good health
food stores. Ph 66 807 600 

Natura l

Spor ts  Dr ink

Natura l

Spor ts  Dr ink

 Lynda Dean 
Celebrant

Registered Celebrant
Marriages, namings 

& funerals.
Ph: 6685 7657 or 0404 471 521
Email: lyndadean@hotkey.net.au

Grief, loss, separation,
trauma, anxiety,

p

Shunyam Peinecke
y

Dip. Psych (Uni Hamburg)
yy

(02) 6684 6383

Local
counsellor
since 1984
Sandplay
Therapy

p y
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JOIN ME IN THE DANCE
Great music. Beautiful location. 

Just come – and dance. 
Fridays 7-9.30pm. Enquiries 66843837

DOLPHIN WAVE CONCERT
7.30pm Fri 8 July Lakeside Room BB 
Beach Resort $15 incl chai. Gongs, 

bowls, didge, drum & sacred chant & 
Greenough’s ‘Dolphin Glide’ footage.

HEALTH NOTICES 

NATUROPATH
Michael Reynolds N.Y.  A.N.T.A.

Health screening, Herbs, Kinesiology, 
Iridology, Nutrition, Homeopathics, 

Vitamins, Minerals, Urinalysis, 
Detox programs

BODYWORKS
BEAUTY THERAPIST

MASSAGE THERAPIES
Jeanne Reynolds R.T. B.T.

Ph 66857550

CHIROPRACTOR
Bruce Campbell BSc DC

Byron Chiro Ctr 6 days 66858159

CLASSICAL HOMOEOPATH
Dr Sue Haynes PhD
Health Fund Rebates 

BYRON BAY  Tu & Thur.  66855883

SEXUAL HEALTH SERVICE
Free STD/HIV checkups

Clinics: Byron Monday; Ballina Friday
For appt phone 66202980

BE SPOILT-MASSAGE. Therapeutic. 
$30 hr full massage, neck & shoulders 
$15. Jean 66801864 Ocean Shores.

ANDREW HALL OSTEOPATH
Wed, Thurs, Fri. New Brighton

66802027

REBIRTHING & TRAINING
Ph: Alakh Analda 0413167688 www.

rebirthing.com.au

Therapeutic Remedial Massage
SHIATSU

OCEAN SHORES
Health fund rebates. Angelika & Peter 

66801654 – 0401013223

RELAXING, MEDITATIVE

HATHA YOGA
Beg/Remedial: Tues 10-11.30am

General: Thurs 9.30-11.30am,
Tues 5.30-7.30pm

Pioneer Hall Mullum 66843788 Aesha

HAWAIIAN MASSAGE
with Michaela. Lush & deeply healing 

2 hours $80. Phone 0416332886

SWEDISH MASSAGE Ocean Shores
$50 1.5hrs. Susan 0411409123

CARING MASSAGE, healing hands, 
remedial, relaxation, deep tissue, Reiki. 
Phone 0402199999, outcalls only. 

Dr HAUSCHKA
SKIN & BODY TREATMENTS

Organic & Biodynamic
Ph: 66855711

PRE NATAL YOGA
with KATHRYN RIDING

Thurs 10-11.30am, 52 Armstrong 
Street, Suffolk. Phone 66859904

LUXURIOUS MASSAGE 
For women, also in pregnancy.
Kahuna Bodywork with Maya. 

Phone 0411656040

EGBERT WEBER
POSTURAL BODYWORK

Byron Monday & Friday 66856620
Brunswick Wednesday 66851264 

A/H 0414187332

HOLISTIC PSYCHOLOGIST
PAULA BARUKSOPULO

Member Aust Psychological Society 
Incorporating holistic counselling, 

kinesiology, hypnotherapy, meditation, 
exercise & nutrition as a pathway 

leading to good health & happiness. 
Health fund & some Medicare rebates. 

66870700

ISHTA YOGA
with JOANNE LANGTON

Tues 9-11am, Epicentre, 51 Border St
Friday 9-11am, Ambaji, 6 Marvel St.

More info 66843654

❀ AROMATHERAPY MASSAGE ❀
Therapeutic holistic $40/hr or $35conc 

Ph Nicole 66856447/0407942984.

MASSAGE SPECIAL 1hr $30, 1.5hr 
$40. Eric 66804478 or 0411213923

BREATHWORK 
Sensual massage, quantum touch 

healing. Maurice  0419903106

MASSAGE OCEAN SHORES
WARM HERBALISED OILS

Mayinda 66804778

MUSCLE TESTING
Learn to access your body’s wisdom 
for health & growth. Free evening July 
6. Seminar begins July 16. 66857991

KINESIOLOGY
Lin Bell 66847877, 0404066707

Specialising in EMOTIONS, NUTRITION, 
ALLERGY TESTING. Move forward with 
Clarity. Detox Lounge, 120 Jonson St.

PERSONAL or RELATIONSHIP 
NUMEROLOGY CONSULTATIONS
Future Forecasts. Ring Numerologist 

66863338

MASSAGE – REFLEXOLOGY
Reiki, Aromatherapy, Trager®
Sacred Body 84 Jonson BB 
66858366, AH 0423519776

EVENING PRENATAL YOGA
Monday 6-7.30pm. Mummy & Me 
Yoga Tuesday 12-1.30pm Pioneer 

Hall, Mullum. Phone Vivien 66847785

OKI-DO YOGA BYRON
3 week course Mon - Fri 6.30-8am

starts July 4.
Weekly Wed class 9.30-11.30am @ 
Ambaji. Gail 66854535, 0404147398

japanese acupuncture
naturopathy
health fund rebates.

joanne riley 0407636453

HEALING MASSAGE
DEEP TISSUE, RELAXATION

THERAPEUTIC, REIKI
Phone Heather 66804446

(recommended by The Echo staff)

DR JANE REFFELL
Women’s Health & Wellbeing.

Appointments 66291104

WOMEN’S AYURVEDIC
PILATES – 6 WEEK COURSE – $90

Bangalow Physiotherapy. Day & 
evening classes. Starting Wednesday 
July 13, 12.30-1.30pm & August 3, 6-

7pm. Phone 66872330

PERSONAL TRAINING
Registered Fitness Professional

Phone Rachel 0419260404
byronhealthandfitness@yahoo.com.au

WOMEN’S & PRENATAL
MASSAGE IN MULLUMBIMBY

With Marion, certified bodyworker 
and doula. Phone 66841255

PAUL IS BACK

TANTRIC MASSAGE
For women & men. Also tuition. 

0407431588

Mullum Homeopathy
Christina (Ina) Buhse (Dip.Hom.)
66841028. Health fund rebates.

RELAX & RELEASE
Suffolk Park. 0421191908

HEALING HANDS deep tissue mas-
sage, home visits. 0422456978 Rajan.

COUNSELLING
• Sport & performance

• Self-esteem & motivation
Greg Furney Dip Counselling (ACAP) 

0414657654

EAR CANDLING – blocked 
ear. Relaxing massage. 66857736

WOMEN’S THERAPY GROUP
‘Meeting in Depth’, creatively. Tues-

days 6.30-8.30pm $20 Krishna Reville 
Mullum MA, ATR, AATA. 0407036683

SPIRIT ESSENCE
HANDS ON HEALING

Transforming & Revitalising.
Kerry 66803740, 0414912801

n o r t h  c o a s t  m e d i c a l  c e n t r e
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WatergardenWatergarden

Mondays
10-12pm

6-7.30pm
dd

p

BYRON
OSTEO

Reg No CPOOOO171

Peter Dunshea D.O. 
1/124 Bangalow Rd

Byron Bay
PH 6685 6193

Now @ Buddha Bar Studio
Commencing  

Wed 6 July 2005
7:45am – 8:45am
All levels welcome

For details call
Tim Lynne 0403 595 070

6680 3410

Comm July 6Comm July 6
Watergarden

(behind Woolies)
Ph: Sali 6680 7048

LISTEN
A Computer Based Health

Care System
ALLERGY TESTING

Foods, Chemicals, Pollens,
Pesticides, Heavy Metals and

Parasites etc.
THE RAINBOW CENTRE

6621 5121 massage in the bay
ph: 6685 5806
75 Jonson st. above Westpac

BEST MASSAGEBEST MASSAGE
ANYWHERE EVER!ANYWHERE EVER!

Tel 6685 9910

Home Visits – Byron Bay
Health Funds

Flo Fenton Dip.R.M.

ATMS Accredited
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MOBILE MASSAGE
Deep – Healing – Therapeutic

Call Dan 0413236582 or 66846842

NEWRYBAR YOGA
Newrybar Hall Mon, Wed, Fri 8am. 
All levels. Enq Jacquie 0401567326

TIBETAN YOGA
1 day workshop Sunday 10/7 – 10am-
4pm with visiting teacher Gary Norfolk, 
creator of ‘Zenergetics’. Through these 
gentle practices your mind becomes 

more vibrant and clear and your body 
feels more energised and alive – $50 
Byron Bay Surf Club. Places limited. 

Phone 66856168

BUS SERVICES

COOLANGATTA $19
Ballina $9, Bris $39. BBI 66857447

BYRON 2 BRISBANE EXPRESS
City/Airport 2 hours. 1800 626222

CHILDCARE
BYRON BABEWATCH
Nannies  & Babysitters
All Insured & Qualified.

24 hours / 7 days. 66848008

COMPUTERS

MR MACINTOSH 
I’ll come to you!

Troubleshooting, tuition, internet.
Call Tom 66855504

NEW & USED COMPUTERS
Service – Spares. Ph Greg 66804159

COMPUTER TROUBLESHOOTING
Virus prot., repairs, mobile service

Daniel 66801713, 0422804449

MAC BUSINESS SOLUTIONS
Integrated Office <=> Internet

Mac/PC Databases [FMP]
11th Hour Group. Phone 66875367

P3 20G HDD 256mg RAM XP $320, 
17” monitor $90, both $400, great for 
work, uni or home. Ph Nev 66841011

COMPUTER GRAPHICS COURSES
Illustrator – Photoshop – InDesign
Mac or PC. Phone Bob 66853568

LOW BUDGET WEBSITES
Does your business need a website? 

Starting from $150 – quick & easy. 
5 years exp. Call Samb 0417756636

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Call Tim 
on 0408616993 for a cheap, easy 
solution. Computers made to order. 
Domestic or business. Call outs.

COMPUTER PROBLEMS?
Call Tim on 0408616993 for a cheap, 

easy solution. Computers made to 
order. Domestic or business. Call outs.

APPLE PowerPC G4 Dual 1 GHz 1GB 
RAM 2 x 80 GB hard drives + Super-
drive & Apple 17” LCD display, OS X 
Tiger installed + lots of software, very 
fast, reliable & beautiful combo $3200 
ono. Phone 66847413

APPLE iBOOK 2005 12” + extras, 
good price. Enquiries 0407734732

LAPTOP Optima Centoris 3 days old, 
paid $1700 (24/6), DVD burner, anti-
virus, Wind XP $1400. Ph 66857625

REPAIRS, UPGRADES + INTERNET 
onsite service. Phone 0403875285

FOR HIRE
BACKHOE HIRE/4WD

John Coe – All excavations
Ph 66841576, mobile 0408 841576 

RELIABLE HANDYMAN
With ute $25/hr – min 2 hrs. 

Brian 0423512730, 6-7pm 66849141

HALL FOR HIRE
EWINGSDALE HALL AVAILABLE
for your function. Ph 66847706 AH

LICENSED VENUE AVAIL FOR 
FUNCTIONS Mullumbimby. 66842273

TRADEWORK

SEWER CHOKES
Sewer, Drainage & Storm Water block-

ages. Sewer machine available.
Gary Potter… All Areas.
Ph 6687 1348 • Lic L190

HANDYMAN
25 years carpentry experience.

66840227

JUST DECKS – design, building decks 
for the upmarket client who wants qual-
ity with that edge of difference, supe-
rior product with stainless fixings, large 
size decking planks. Slick designs, 
decks and Bali thatch pavilions. Con-
tact 0414696640

RENOVATION, MAINTENANCE 
& CONSTRUCTION 

25 years industry experience. 
Phone Mark 0413224163

RENOVATION MAINTENANCE
35 years carpentry experience.

Phone 66872114

TREE LOPPING

FOR SALE

WARD’S LANDSCAPE SUPPLIES
Wooden railway sleepers, concrete 
sleepers, garden ornaments & pots, 
mulches, soil, metals, gravel & more. 
Mon-Fri 7.30am-6pm, Sat 7.30am-
2pm. 1176 Myocum Rd, Mullum. 

66842323

BAMBOO PLY from $10.50sqm 
For ceilings, walls, doors, etc. 

 Ph 66884188 - sample & brochure

MASSAGE TABLES $220 + supplies, 
5 year warranty. M’bimby Herbals, 79 
Stuart St, 66843002 or 66850232 AH, 
www.balancebodybenches.com

BRIDGLANDS BUY & SELL - good 
used furniture - good clean bedding 
- late model electrical & antiques. M’by 
66842511

TYAGARAH MULCH
Bales from $3.50. Phone 66851371

COMPOST TOILETS
Garry Scott • 66843468

BEDS - MATTRESSES - ENSEMBLES
- Best brands - Best range - Best prices 
- Bridglands ‘Beds To Go’. The Good 
Home Makers M’by 66842511 

VACUUM CLEANERS New-Used. 
Repairs, bags, belts, pick up & delivery. 
Phone Vac Man 66868690

TRAMPOLINES, replacement mats & 
parts. Ph 66851624, m. 0409851624

CASH BACK
See Bridglands Retravision for all 
your reverse cycle airconditioning 
needs. Up to $300 cash back on 

selected models till 31/7/05. 66842511

GAS SUPPLIES, appliances, sales & 
service. Marshalls ph/fax 66801864

VACUUM CLEANERS from $49, repairs, 
bags, parts, prompt free pick up/deliv-
ery. Rick’s Vacshack 66843704

LATEX MATTRESSES
All sizes. Direct sales… save $$$

Sunshadow Comfort Zone. 66841263

CARPET OFFCUTS – Lots of sizes 
and prices at Ray Towers Carpets, 
Mullumbimby Industrial Estate.

LATTICE
FACTORY PRICES – MADE TO SIZE

Phone 66801700

TIMBER, pine, treated pine, hardwood, 
mouldings, sleepers, fencing, Koppers 
logs, ply, MDF, lattice, made to order. 
Brims Builders Hardware, Mogo Place, 
Billinudgel. Phone 66801718

BYRON BAY cookie COMPANY
Elegant gifts, take home packs & 

bakehouse seconds. 6 Brigantine St, 
Byron Bay Arts & Industry Estate. 
Ph 66396300, www.cookie.com.au

DINNER TABLES solid salvaged tim-
ber, made locally, fr $350. 66843375

FLOORBOARDS
Kiln dried T&G camphor laurel floor-

boards. Ph 66771697 or 0414186161

FRIDGE 2dr $190, wash mach auto 
$170. Could deliver. Ph 0413589388

FRIDGE Whirlpool 5 years old 454L 
frost free $400, entertainment unit $80. 
Phone 66841698, 66807131

GAS HEATERS
See Bridglands Retravision for 

Rinnai Radiant & Convector gas 
heaters. 66842511

Bonus warranty available now!
See in store for details.

MAXWELL & WILLIAMS
DESIGNER HOMEWARES

STOCKTAKE SALE NOW ON
at Simpatico Ocean Shores 66805000

TRADISI cushions & covers – made
to order, any size, shape or filling in-
cluding daybed covers. Exotic fabrics. 
Call Trina 66807687

FIREHORSE
FIREWOOD
66843366 / 0419843366

‘MONEYMASTERS – DVD’
Documentary shows how international 
bankers gained financial control of the 
US & its politicians $45 each (2 disk 

sets). 0404743045

BIG WEDNESDAY
Each Wednesday 30% off a selected 

item. This week – Guy’s Truckers 
@ Ocean Shores Surf

ART WANTED, original PAINTINGS
including Hart, Dickerson & Sawrey, 
Margaret Olley, John Olsen, John 
Perceval, William Robinson, Pro Hart, 
Hugh Sawrey, Brett Whitely. Any condi-
tion. Phone 0405612983

BEGINNER SURFBOARDS
Soft (like surf school). Sizes 6’ - 9’. 

Great prices. 0402965800

AUTO WASHING MACHINE top loader 
recon 3 mth warranty $160. 66843450

PALM SALE
PEELDALE PALMS growers for 20 
years. First public sale in 10 years 

from Walkers Lane 9 & 10 July ONLY.
Wide range top quality. Save.

Turn at Humble Pies, Billinudgel, 
follow signs 4ks. 0414845221

ECO
– FURNITURE –

Timber dressing to 1.350 wide
Kiln drying from $100.00 cu.m.

Solid dry eco boards from $2.00 ea
We will buy your camphor logs.

14 Banksia Drive, Byron Bay
66808655

SODA STREAM
MACHINES & GAS REFILLS.

Bridglands Retravision 66842511

FREE HARDWOOD FENCES FOR 
RECYCLING. Phone 66804495

FRENCH DOORS Huon pine (540 x 2), 
height 2110 $250. Phone 0416062754

ULTRA MODERN TIPI 4.5 
metres diameter, insulated, water/ver-
min proof with floor/annexe, ideal back-
yard space $2450. Ned 66859790

FRIDGE 460L Philips Frost Free, VGC 
$250 ono. Phone 66808162

MASSIVE CLEARANCE SALE
30% off furniture, shoes, homewares 
etc. 19 Tasman Way, Byron Ind Est. 
Habahj (in front of Inky Business).

KITCHEN DRESSER $200, TV/VCR 
$130 as new, timber table & 3 chairs 
exc cond $300, 2 single beds with floral 
(Sanderson) headboards & matching 
chair $75, + other bits & pieces. Inspect 
Sat 10am-12, 10 Laurel Ave, Mullum.

BLANK CDs
Mini Discs & Floppys

BRIDGLANDS
Mullumbimby. 66842511

ORIGINAL 4 SEATER JACUZZI, white 
with wood surround, recond heater 
pump. Will sell for $300 + $200 to ship 
within 15 minutes of Byron. BARGAIN. 
Phone 0413033509

LG DVD RECORDER with 80gb HDD 
$580. Phone 66804781

SOLID TIMBER DRESSER 1400 long 
with circular mirror, mahogany colour 
$260. Bathroom vanity, white, 900 long 
complete with taps & spout $160. 12’ 
catamaran with registered trailer, no 
mast $290. Phone 66802567

FRIDGE 370 litre $60 ono. Phone 
66804621

VACUUM CLEANER brand new, 
Chunhua 1600 watts, bagless, with 
guarantee $150. Phone 66870611

ALUMINIUM GLASS SLIDING DOOR 
2.7 metre with frame $150. 66855428

LOUNGE SUITE retro, excellent condi-
tion $750 ono. Phone 66807041

SURFBOARD suit beginner 7’6” easy 
to ride with legrope $380. 0402965800

HONDA MOWER with side chutes, 
new still in box $850 ono. 66807354

WARDROBES beds fridge circular 
lounge shelves CDs moving 66847630

FIREWOOD – 66845377
4 SOLAR PANELS 10 x 6 volt batteries 
$3000 ono. Phone 66771785

LOUNGE – 2 seater Ikea $200. Phone 
66856984

ANTIQUE FURNITURE
Priced to sell. Phone 66841391

WASHING MACHINE Simpson 6kg 
heavy duty, great condition, too big for 
new laundry $220, can deliver locally. 
Phone 66858122, 0422100456

CARPET MATS – from 50 cents each 
at Ray Towers Carpets, Mullumbimby 
Industrial Estate.

THINK
REVERSE CYCLE

AIR-CONDITIONING THIS WINTER
BRIDGLANDS 66842511

POTTERY EQUIPMENT Shimpo elec-
tric wheel, bats, extruder, giffing grip, 
kiln shelves and props, all good condi-
tion. Phone 66847132

iPOD 60gb, PC & Mac, retails > $649 
sell unused for $550. Ph 66853265

BIKINIS FROM BRAZIL various col-
ours & sizes. Call 0406079432

DAYBEDS $300 x 2, building materials: 
doors, mirrored robe sliders – make an 
offer. Phone 66876011

SANDSTONE
SLABS: benches, steps etc CUT 

TO ORDER. FLAGGING STONES
GREAT COLOURS: purple, red, 

orange etc, landscaping and other 
rock also available. Phone Phil 

66882024
leave message.

WHITE TRI BUNK BED $220, air-
conditioner $200, Dishlex dishwasher 
$350. Phone 66802162

LOUNGE 2x2 blue/green GC light to 
move $100 each, TV $50. 66841783

2ND HAND wooden windows, door, 
staircase, lattice. Phone 66840321

VACUUM BAGS
To suit most makes & models

BRIDGLANDS
Mullumbimby. 66842511

VIVITAR UNDERWATER CAMERA
with flash $75. 0423109800, 66808882

WANTED
WANTED: ANTIQUES, GOOD USED 
FURNITURE Clean double & queen 

size beds. Bridg lands Mby 66842511.

RECORDS & MUSIC MEMORABILIA 
Always buying. Ph Rod 0409489997

WANTED GOOD USED FURNITURE
Single items to house lots.

Royces Secondhand, B.B. 66855202
NOW OPEN SATURDAY 9-12.

Baby & Toddler
Swimming Classes

Be our guest at 
beautiful Mevlana 

Indoor heated pool 340C

Start
them

early!

Kaya 6684 4097 Mukti 6684 3153

Build Environmentally

Lic.no68775c

Sustainable Landscape 
Solutions

TRADITIONAL 
STONEMASON

Specialist in feature walls
and all aspects of retaining

walls and landscaping
Ring Tom Condon

Ph 6687 1692
mobile 0412 519 512

all hours
Lic no 40277

EXCELSIOR TREE
& GARDEN CARE

Qualified Arborist
Tree & shrub removal

Insured, wood chipping
COMPETITIVELY

PRICED
Bob 6684 0214
0414 668 405

Also accessories, hats, jewellery,
shoes, day & evening wear. 

6684 2978
for appointment. Mullumbimby.

FANCY DRESS
PROPS &
SUIT HIRE

• Plants & Shrubs
• Landscape Supplies

• Tanks • Pots • Pavers
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LP RECORDS. Phone Matt 66841634. 
LP 2 CD transfer avail $15 - 80 min

TOP SOIL
off Ewingsdale Road, Byron Bay.

Phone 0411826442

USED RIDE-ON MOWERS. Phone 
Rick on 66884054

MACINTOSH – DEAD OR ALIVE
Parts/restoration, some cash, some 

machines. Phone Nick 66846661

GARAGE SALES
ECHO ACCOUNTS POLICY:  Ads in 
this section must be paid by credit card 
or in person at time of placement.

PETS FOR LIFE ANIMAL SHELTER
Urgently need your leftovers from 

Garage Sales. Books, bricabrac etc. 
Please drop off at our shop at Ocean 

Shores Shopping Centre or phone 
66801843 for pickup.

BILLINUDGEL OP SHOP
Open Saturdays 9-12.

FINAL MOVING MAKE AN OFFER 
SALE no reasonable offer refused, 
furniture, fridge, plants, poly pipe & 
fittings, plumbing fittings, ladder, tools, 
hardware, timber, doors, bricks, roof 
tiles, ’91 Camry, bricabrac, Saturday 
& Sunday 8am-3pm, 1109 Coolamon 
Scenic Drive, Montecollum.

9A BROKEN HEAD RD, Suffolk Park, 
phone/fax, water cooler, colour TV, fur-
niture, general household items, 8am 
Saturday opposite Byron At Byron.

2 MATONG DR Ocean Shores, Sat 
7.30 whitegoods, furniture + lots more.

JOLLY GREEN GIANT Garage Sale,
51 Carlyle St, Byron, 8am-2pm, Sat 
2nd July, all proceeds to The Greens.

COMBINED SALE variety Saturday 
9am, 156 Broken Head Road, Suffolk.

MULLUMBIMBY, 3 Botanic Court, Sat-
urday after 8am, lots of stuff.

BRUNSWICK HDS Sat July 2 lane opp 
BP 8.30am-1pm, big clearance, books, 
collectibles, lights, good bargains.

BYRON, 69 Massinger Street, Satur-
day 9am – worth a look.

28 AVOCADO CRES, Ewingsdale, Sat 
7am-12 noon, huge garage sale.

MONSTER SALE: boats, fishing gear, 
tools, spearguns, baby gear, fridge, TV, 
surfboards, heater, too much to list, all 
must go, Saturday 8am, 15 Ann Street, 
Mullumbimby. Phone 0432185653

SUFFOLK PARK 17/6 Firewheel 
Place, Saturday 9am, moving sale, 
fridge, washer, books, clothes & more.

SATURDAY 8am-3pm, household 
goods, 56 Rankin Drive, Bangalow.

BOATS FOR SALE
12 FOOT FLAT BOTTOM TINNY as
new, Yamaha 5hp motor, A1 condition 
$1800 ono. Phone 66801880

BOAT 3.8 metre, excellent condition 
Yamaha 9.9, with trailer. Ph 66872207

CARAVANS FOR SALE
CARAVAN ONSITE Byron Bay Van 
Village, priced to sell $35,500 conds 
apply. Insp today or ph 0415662585

17’ CARAVAN with canvas annexe 
suitable for extra room $1800 ono. 
Phone 66854979

CARAVAN FOR RENT ON YOUR SITE
19’ + annexe. SMS to 0432394354

CAR SERVICE

BSW MOTORS
In Billinudgel!

Burkhard does Pink Slips now!
10 Bonanza Dr. 66804999.

MOTOR BIKES
RIDE ON MOTORCYCLES

Always buying: any condition. 
Byron Bay Industrial Estate 66856304

MOTOR VEHICLES
DON’T BUY A LEMON – SAVE $$$s
Cars, 4WDs, trucks, bikes, bought at 
dealer prices. Ph Barry 0427667177

TOYOTA CAMRY ’98 Conquest V6 auto 
sedan, 122,800ks, ABS, dual a/bag, a/
c, p/st win/mirr, cruise, c/lock, blue, all 
service $11,800 ono. 66802573

CAR BODIES 
REMOVED FREE
Phone 0418189324, 0438189323

VALIANT ’69 VF low miles, excellent 
condition, 6 cyl, 3 speed manual, 4 
door, brown with 6 months rego, awe-
some cruiser, must sell. 0417657059

CLASSIC SURF WAGON ’64 Valiant 
Safari wagon, fully refurbished, mint 
green, 7 mths reg, mech A1 excellent 
condition $4900. Phone 0413579408

MITSUBISHI STARWAGON automatic 
1985, sunroof, bed, storage, recon 
engine, good condition, rego August 
$1950 ono. Ring 66845466

HYUNDAI ACCENT 2000 3 door man-
ual, a/c, steer, etc, reliable, economical 
& peppy, good cond, drives like new, 
6 mth warranty left, 80,000ks, service 
records $9295. Phone 66851529

4WD RAV4 $11,500 1 owner, 
157,000ks, log books, air-con, tinted 
windows. Ph 66801309, 0419718642

PEUGEOT 505 A1 mechanical, extras 
$1700. Phone 66804439 AH.

VOLVO ’84 manual, good condition, 6 
months rego $2400 ono. 0431257489

FORD FESTIVA ’95 air-con, power 
steer, 5 door, good condition, 4 months 
rego $5000 ono. Phone 66802097

FORD FALCON station wagon 1990 
perfect mechanically, some body rust, 
1 owner since new $1750. 66857353

TOYOTA Corolla Hatchback 1988 
$3500, very reliable. Liz 0431122090

SUBARU 4x4 wagon $2300 ono, exc 
cond, reg 14/7, must sell. 0431335725

HONDA CIVIC ’85 5spd manual 2 door 
metallic blue $3000. Ph 0438053453

BMW 525 ’89 4dr sedan, 196,000ks 
auto, p/st, a-c, 4 new tyres, service hist, 
rego June ’05 $6500 ono. 66843460

NISSAN PULSAR ’85 mechanically 
excellent, rego to August, bargain 
$795. Phone 66854394

WANTED: UTE aluminium tray HiLux 
or similar, around $5000. Phone 
0429847675 or 66847675

!BARGAIN!
MAZDA 323 ’79 $1600 ono, 6 mth 

reg, very cheap to run. 0423398763

BARGAIN Toyota Tarago ’89 auto, 7 
seater, good cond, 1 yr rego $3500 
ono. Phone 66807881, 0438004521

NISSAN PATROL ’91 Turbo diesel, 
dual tanks + battery, low ks, roof rack, 
bull bar, electric windows, a-con, power 
steer, new tyres, 1yr rego, great condi-
tion $17,500. Phone 66841866

TRACTOR REPAIRS

BUSINESS FOR SALE
3 WAYS CAFE, WILSONS CREEK,
1x3x3 year lease. Phone 66840255

UNIQUE RETAIL organic foods & fresh 
flowers. Only organic shop in town. 
Prime location in Coffs Harbour. Please 
phone 66511088 9am-6pm weekdays.

BYRON BAY BUSINESS
Bicycle & Surfboard Hire & Retail.
Secure lease, affordable rent, big 

shop, fully stocked, lucrative returns. 
$49,500 including stock WIWO. 

0400004117

TAKEAWAY FOOD BAR
Quality fi t out, all new equipment, 

well priced, must sell due to ill health. 
Phone 0413224163

SMOKO RUN Byron, 4 days, est busi-
ness $45,000. Phone 0408657678

REMOVALS
MAN WITH VAN

Deliveries, moving. 0411087783

HOUSES FOR SALE
SOUTH GOLDEN BEACH water views, 
200m beach, 4 year old 4 bedroom 
home $655,000 Phone 66804761. 
More info diysell.com.au?P13189. 

MEDITATION COMMUNITY walk to 
beach, Byron 12 mins, new house, 
2 cabins, caravan, deck on 1 acre 
+ shares in 85 acres final approval, 
est gardens & fruit trees, great views 
Mt Warning $499,000 MO Gondwana. 
66802321

PROPERTY FOR SALE
NEW CABIN on 14 acres ridgetop, 
quiet, secluded, views, decks, bush 
location between Tabulam and Drake, 
good access $65,000 ono. Phone 
0429431413 or 0418737689

UNITS FOR SALE
OCEAN SHORES 2br unit, dbl garage, 
walk to shops, private sale $257,000. 
Exc investment. Ph 66842223 BH.

HOLIDAY ACCOM.
WATERFRONT 4 Star Bruns-
wick f-f 1 & 2br luxury apartments. Ph 
66851631

MIA CASA B&B MULLUM, family & 
pet friendly, luxury king room, private 
lounge, spa & pool, lush, tranquil, 
bucolic, special school holiday rates.
Phone 66844762

3BR TOWNHOUSE close town/beach, 
sleeps 6, avail 2/7. Phone 66855177

SHORT TERM ACCOM.
YOGA RETREAT rooms from $35pn, 
Sunrise Beach. Phone 66809242

WATER VIEWS – BRUNSWICK
Luxury fully-furn. 2br apartments. 

Phone 0414658025

BYRON own room, close to town, nice 
fully-furn house $140pw. 66807721

CLARKES BCH 300m furn QS ens + 
sgl rooms, vego n/s d/f -2/7. 66857736

BYRON CBD beautiful fully-furn house, 
polished floors, fire, available July 2-30, 
d/f $150pw. Phone 0409019814

HOUSE SIT
IMPECCABLY TIDY animal & garden 
loving, peaceful, professional couple 
looking to housesit, long/short term, 
won’t last long, call today to snap up 
quick, excellent refs. Phone 66872263

MODERN CHALET in stunning rainfor-
est setting Upper Wilsons Creek avail 
to October $200pw. Phone 66849201

FREE HOMESITTING mature profes-
sional couple, multi-skilled, also, sit 
business or property by neg. Excellent 
references. Phone 0428257455

SHARE ACCOM.
ECHO ACCOUNTS POLICY: Ads in 
this section must be paid by credit card 
or in person at time of placement.

BYRON CBD quiet garden room, f-f, 
n/s, $25pn or $125pw. Ph 66858458

CENTRAL BYRON fully-furn rooms 
avail in big beautiful share house, 
singles, couples or twin share, from 
$110pw no bills. Ph Kelly 0421925531

TRANQUIL EMBODIED SPIRITS into 
yoga, meditation & mindfulness to 
share 4 bedroom Shelley Drive rainfor-
est retreat. Phone Bill 66807003

MULLUM 2 rooms, pt-f, n/s, clean, resp-
onsible adult $90/$85pw. 66843004

SUFFOLK beachside beautiful warm 
sunny room, share 2 others $110pw 
pref vego, avail 2/7. Ph 0425292171

BYRON room, clean, quiet house with 
1 other, long term only, close town/
beach $130pw + exp. Ph 0415928948

OLD BANGALOW ROAD magnificent 
eclectic comfortable house to share 
with 2 others, easygoing person, 5 
minutes to town, has chickens, vegie 
garden, fireplace – a great feel $133pw. 
Phone 66856069

SINGLE PARENT with young child to 
share in Goonengerry, very large room, 
own v’dah & garden, share single par-
ent & 2yo $120pw. Phone 66849448

BYRON Person to share happy house 
with 2 others $100pw + expenses + 
bond. Phone 66808994

BYRON HILLS large furnished room + 
ensuite, suit working couple, available 
1/7 $150pw. Phone 66854172

FULLY-FURN room in newly reno 
house, large garden, BBQ area, all 
new amenities, Sunrise Beach, pref n/s 
$100pw incl bills + bond. 0401471019

BRUNS working female 25-35 to share 
friendly house. Phone 0413034725

BEACHSIDE SUFFOLK room with 
balcony and own bathroom in beauti-
ful Spanish villa, share with mother 
and 10 year old $130pw + bills. Phone 
66854612, 0401219567

SKINNERS SHOOT minutes from 
Byron, big double room, 2 men & 1 
woman looking for friendly tidy work-
ing person to share this lovely rural 
location. No pets $150pw includes gas, 
electricity, cleaner, cable TV, 6 month 
minimum. Phone 66854249

BYRON separate cottage br with bath-
rm, share main house, must be work-
ing $120pw + exp + bond. 66808970

BYRON Pacific Vista room for 1 drug 
free person $100pw. Phone 66857595

SHARE SPACIOUS HOUSE in 
Ewingsdale with creatively working 
mother & gorgeous 5yo girl, 2brs & 1 
huge studio/office space avail $180pw. 
Please call Leyolah 0421160841

EWINGSDALE beautiful sunny room 
for female overlooking creek with TV, 
DVD & video, private verandah space, 
large modern kitchen & bathroom, Sky 
TV room, spa & sauna, luxury living on 
4 acres $130pw. Small dog possible. 
Phone 66847132

TRANQUIL creative home with pool, 2 
rooms avail $90pw & $70pw or $140pw 
both, 10 mins Mullum. 66849476

1 ROOM $120pw, 2 rooms $170pw, 
big house Bangalow, yard, verandah, 
fireplace, close shops, pets neg. Phone 
66872808, 0402568370

LENNOX large double room $110pw, 
smaller room $80pw. Ph 0428874130

ROOM in beautiful house, ocean 
views, organic garden, own bathroom, 
10 minutes Byron or Lennox, very quiet 
$160pw. Phone 0418584236

CARER sought for writer with Parkin-
sons, live-in, light duties. 66844554

BYRON double furnished room in town, 
short term OK. Phone 66855764

LARGE room with double garage in 
cosy house with open fire, working per-
son $110pw Lilli Pilli. 0431672012

BROKEN HEAD 2 rooms to rent on 
beautiful private property, large rooms 
with balcony $100pw + 2 weeks bond 
+ bills. Phone 66854367

FEM TO SHARE beautiful and spa-
cious house in Byron Bay $135pw + 
bond. Phone 0411512512

FURNISHED, veg, Byron $120pw. 
Phone 66856449

LILLI PILLI – 2 rooms available in 
drug free, peaceful house, prefer 
working fem, price negotiable. Phone 
0423662562 or 66807503

SUNRISE rooms from $90pw sgl/$160 
pw dble, just like home. 0434374509

BYRON friendly 2br 2-storey house, 
prefer female to share with one other 
$150pw inclusive. Phone 66809775

BYRON BAY f-furn, views & breezes, 
quiet house for drug free n/s working 
person/student. Phone 66807285

SUNNY large double fully-furnished 
room, veg, n/s, couples, temp OK 
$100pw + exp. Phone 66808276

SUNRISE BCH room avail now, light 
leafy $110pw. 66807742, 0402712902

BYRON great home awaits person to 
share with 2 others mum & bub $140pw 
inclusive (bond). Jane 66807171

BYRON CBD FURNISHED ROOM
for single/couple/travellers, 

short term OK. Phone 0408855738

BYRON furn rooms $80pw/$100pw 
short term OK, quiet area. 66807218

BYRON room in large friendly house 
close to Tallow Beach & town $105pw 
+ bills. Phone 0428300318

BYRON peaceful sanctuary nr beach 
work fem pref backpackers welcome no 
smoke no TV $110pw+exp. 66856112

TO LET
BANGALOW SELF STORAGE

Hi-tech security. 66872333

CARAVANS & CABINS from $195pw. 
Byron Tourist (Van) Village. 66857378

BYRON LINKS
Luxury 3br / 2 bathroom accom.

DLUG, pool, tennis court.
Weekly, monthly or permanent.
From $450pw fully-furnished.

64-70 Broken Head Road. 
Paul Prior 0418324297

FREE ELECT industrial unit $44pw. 
Siwicki RE 17 Fingal, Bruns 66851206

O.SHORES modern studio apartment 
with lake views, north facing deck, 
tastefully furn, incl DVD $175pw incl 
power, water, Austar. 66804441

DESIGNER beach house, 4brs, ensuite, 
3 decks with views to surf, furn/unfurn, 
Bali landscape South Golden Beach 
$450pw. Phone 66804441

BANGALOW something different in the 
village, funky, light & bright, open plan 
3br cottage, huge lofts, 2 bathrooms, 
one with spa. Inspect Saturday 3rd July 
$360pw. Phone 0427080553

PROPERTY FOR SALE

ECHO
CLASSIFIEDS 
66841777 
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BILLINUDGEL/YELGUN huge duplex, 
3 brs, 2 bthrms, 2 sep living areas, 
totally private, large grounds, 2 car 
spaces, 1k to highway, short/long term, 
furn optional $300pw. 0755930400, 
0755545876 Larry or Jenny.

3 BEDROOM HOUSE in Goonengerry 
$220pw. Phone 66849448

ARTIST WANTED
For non-residential studio space ie. 
painters, quiet sculptors or cerami-

cists, rent from $45pw neg. Byron Ind 
Estate. Share with 3 easygoing artists. 

Phone 66851630

LARGE sunny hi-set on canal, tim-
ber floors, spacious living room with 
views + decks overlooking canal, 4brs 
+ study, main with spa ens, WIR, walk 
to beach, fish off back lawn lifestyle + 
Sth Golden Bch $450pw. 0421540370

1 BEDROOM free-standing studio on 
600sqm+ backing onto reserve $220pw. 
Contact Gail Fuller 0418441675

GARAGE in Suffolk Park as art stu-
dio/storage space to rent, no live-ins 
$50pw ono. Phone 66853265

BANGALOW – need large studio?
Suit artist or like $80pw. Ring Christine 
66870484

BYRON central spacious apartment 
2brs, 2bthrms, part-furn security, park-
ing x 2 $360pw. Phone 0428473405

BYRON HILLS self-cont 1br, garden, 
phone, furn, suit working fem, no pets 
$150pw. Call after 6pm 66853745

NTH O.SHORES 3br house, new kitch 
& bthrm, avail July $300pw. 66804944

BYRON semi-furnished 2 bedroom 
relocatable home in van park, full-time 
workers only, avail end of June $220pw 
+ bond, no pets. Phone 66857330

BANGALOW self-cont attached studio, 
private entrance, deck & garden, air-
con, ph line, no pets or kids $155pw + 
exp, refs & bond. Phone 66872062

CLOSE TO MULLUM 2 bedroom, 2 
bathroom country house on lovely rural 
property $250pw includes electricity, 
no pets please. Phone 66854249

BRUNS newly refurbished central 
apartment with view of park & river. No 
pets please $260pw. Phone 66854249

3 BEDROOM farm house, Federal Vil-
lage $275pw. Phone 66847556

RENOVATED FARMHOUSE 3 bed-
rooms, 1 bathrm, verandah, views, 
garden, large & small sheds, acres 
+ horse yard avail, horse owner pref, 
Goonengerry Rd $320pw. Ph AH 
between 5-7pm not Wed 66843007

SUFFOLK fully-furnished, 3 bedrooms, 
double garage, available for 6 months 
$300pw. Phone 66853868

FULLY-FURNISHED  clean gypsy style 
caravan, beaut fun Myocum $125pw 
inclusive, internet & phone, suit female. 
Phone 66844364

BRUNS HEADS 2br flat $180pw, 2br 
unit $260pw, 2br furnished units from 
$270pw. O.SHORES 3br villa $240pw. 
NTH O.SHORES 3br Qld house, 
carspace $350pw. BILLINUDGEL 3br 
house $350pw. COMMERCIAL SHED
Burringbar, 5 square metres $55pw. 
Siwicki Real Estate, 17 Fingal Street, 
Brunswick Heads. Phone 66851206

BANGALOW 4br, 2 bathroom Federa-
tion house on acres, 5 mins Bangalow, 
good horse paddock, avail 1st August 
$375pw. Phone 66872368

EWINGSDALE Q’lander 3-4brs, 1 acre, 
beautiful home $400pw. 66803901

O.SHORES 2 storey home, 3brs, 2 bath-
rms, LUG, opp shopping ctr $265pw. 
Scott at Eagle Realty 66804777.

TYAGARAH 3 bedroom open plan 
house, large verandahs, fireplace, 
private gardens, Mt Warning views 
$450pw incl lawns. Phone 66809363

BYRON basic but tidy self-contained 
garden studio, suit female or couple 
$120pw/$160pw. Phone 66809775

LENNOX HEAD 1 bedroom granny 
flat, new, views, for n/s worker, no pets 
$160pw. Phone 0403875285

BYRON beautiful 2-storey house, quiet 
but close to town & beach, 2brs, no 
pets or kids, avail till mid Nov $280pw 
inclusive. Phone 66809775

BEACHSIDE SUFFOLK 3br house, 
north facing deck, SLUG $390pw long 
lease available. Phone 66841364

B.BAY magical 4br home, f-f, overlook-
ing nature reserve with Buddhist infl 
walk to town/bch. Ph Nat 0402916594

BALLINA EAST nice 2br unit, quiet, 
trees, recently renovated $220pw.
OCEAN SHORES 3br house, r/c air-
con, carport $250pw. Phone 66867678

WANTED TO RENT
ECHO ACCOUNTS POLICY: Ads in 
this section must be paid by credit card 
or in person at time of placement.

PENSIONER with excellent local refer-
ences looking for long term, 1br self-
contained unit on bus route between 
Ocean Shores & Mullum. Single, quiet, 
sober, non-smoking gent. Will sign 
lease. Please call 66851025 before 
noon or after 6pm.

3 OR 4 BEDROOM UNFURNISHED 
HOUSE prefer with separate living 
areas or with separate studio or granny 
flat, Byron area, long lease, excellent 
references. Call Deborah 66809029

MATURE SKILLED COUPLE seek 
light & quiet, reas cost, 1-2+ bedroom 
studio, possibility skill swap for rent, 
excellent references. Ph 0428257455

HORSE AU FAIT LADY seeking van 
site rent or exchange, decent & clean, 
Mullum locality. Phone 0404470360

RESPONSIBLE FEMALE excellent 
local refs, looking for well maintained 
house with some beauty, 1-2brs OK, 
long lease. Please phone 0410720307

1-2 BEDROOM HOUSE rural, quiet, 
for responsible mature female author, 
references. Phone 0755338605

TOP FLOOR or free-standing 1+br 
with bathroom unfurn, private, outdoor 
area, carport, Lennox & surrounds. 
Phone Charlene 66859989 work.

TO LEASE
MULLUMBIMBY 120sqm, 3yr x 3 lease 
ground floor in arcade with good traffic 
flow. Suncoast 1st Nat. 66842615

B.BAY shop in Woolworths Plaza 
61sqm, long lease. Phone 66871197

MULLUMBIMBY street front shop, 
office, clinic, next to Retravision 52sqm, 
air-conditioned, neg lease. 66801643

FACTORY AT BILLINUDGEL gen-
eral industry 135sqm with office. Call 
66804249 or 0417774517

SMART NEW FACTORY to lease Mul-
lum Industrial Estate 120sqm x 55sqm 
mezzanine floor. Phone 66841633

COMMERCIAL SPACE Jonson St, 
Byron Bay, 120sqm approx $675pw. 
Contact Gail Fuller 0418441675

POSITIONS VACANT
WARNING

The Department of Fair Trading has 
warned people to be very careful 

about responding to advertisements 
offering work at home. Readers should 
be wary if you are asked to pay money 

upfront for employment opportuni-
ties and never send money to a post 

offi ce box.

CHEF/COOK ability to work unsuper-
vised & with young team, min 20 hrs. 
WAITRESS with kitchenhand duties, 
coffee making pref, up to 15 hrs. Please 
call before noon 66843229

WANTED!
Do You Make Or Design Interesting 
Clothes, Shoes, Bags etc? Are you 

interested in being involved in a North-
ern Rivers Retail Explosion? Call Mel 

66854061 or Caroline 66854624

CASUAL COOK wanted for Sundays, 
experience necessary, no time-wast-
ers, at Mullum RSL. Phone 66841110

CAR WASHER needed 2 hours per 
day, 5 days. Byron Classic Cars, Arts & 
Ind Est. Phone James 0439572287

EXPERIENCED EXCAVATOR OPER-
ATOR required for casual work. Would 
suit semi-retired. Phone 0428847440

CLERK part-time, flexible hours, for 
small Ocean Shores office, computer 
literate. Email: power@ecn.net.au

EXPERIENCED BARISTA for busy 
Bay cafe. Phone 0417310256

WORK WANTED
ECHO ACCOUNTS POLICY:  Ads in 
this section must be paid by credit card 
or in person at time of placement.

HANDYMAN
25 years carpentry experience.

66840227

GARDENER specialising in pruning & 
maintenance. Phone Scott 66809408.

CLEANER/HANDYMAN/GARDENER
Conscientious high standard service 

for inside & around the home. 
Chay 66843004, 0402633693

CLEANING in private homes, refer-
ences $15ph. Phone 66803132

EXPERIENCED BARISTA, mature 
responsible with excellent work ethic 
& refs, available for work Sun/Mon or 
Mon/Tues. Please call 0400664775

LAWNMOWING, gardening, pruning, 
brushcutting, gutters, small tree lop-
ping. Phone 0427533184

RELIABLE CLEANER reasonable 
rates. Ph 0400291855 or 66855354

ONE OF THE BEST CLEANERS in 
area $40/2hr, $54 3hr. Ph 66802905

PATRICK’S GARDENING & mainte-
nance. Qualified Horticulturist, organic 
specialist, soft landscaping, rockeries, 
odd jobs, rubbish removed. 66831803

I’LL CLEAN FOR YOU
Call me 66804799

MINI TIPPER with driver needs work, 
rubbish removal, cartage. Anything! 
Anywhere! David 0427018861

GREEN CLEAN
Chemical free – thorough clean
0411352385             66809319

LAWNMOWING & GARDENING
Pruning, fertilising, spraying.
Contact David 0427018861

BUSINESS SERVICES
SARBROOK

Professional Business Services
Resumes, word processing, mail 

outs, presentations, spreadsheets, 
data entry, conference organising, 
transcription, assignments, theses, 

essays. 
For more information on services 
please call Sarah on 66807173 or 

0413138442

TUITION
ENGLISH LANGUAGE TUITION
Qualified ESL teachers in handy 

Byron location. Byron Bay English
Language School. 66808253

TUTORIALS IN COMPUTING
Person to person tuition, computer 

tutor comes to you. 3hr. 1800 016010

MATHS
Friendly, exp teacher. Ph 66802448

SINGING COACHING
For progress seekers.

Caroline Wilson 66808438

TAFE TESOL COURSE 
In Byron, 6wk part-time course starts 
July 25 for teaching English overseas 
$750. Phone Ballina TAFE 66861511 

or co-ordinator 0428139882
LIMITED PLACES LEFT.

SINGING TUITION enjoy vocal & per-
sonal development through liberating 
the voice. Voice problems welcome. Exp 
teacher. Victoria Thomson 66761695

SAX, FLUTE, CLARINET, RECORDER 
Alfredo Lopes, 20 yrs exp. 66859851

PHOTOGRAPHY
One to one, 25 years experience $5 

per hour for bookings made this week. 
Richard 0423109800, 29 Fletcher St.

MUSICAL NOTES
BYRON SOUND LOUNGE

Recording, rehearsal & PA hire, 
7 days early till late. 66808938

BASS AMP
Gallien Krueger 400RB VGC – have 
upgraded $540. Phone 0412732465

BIRTH

CONGRATULATIONS Amie Webber 
on the graceful delivery of your second 
son. Welcome to the world. Son for 
Shane and brother for Brandon. We 
love you very much. Welcome!

BIRTHDAYS
HAPPY BIRTHDAY

McDUCK

From everyone at The Echo 
Clubhouse.

CHURCH NOTICES

CHRISTIAN CITY CHURCH
Enq 66808872 Sunday Service 10am

40 Banksia Dr, Byron Ind. Est.

IN MEMORIAM
BRUCE HIBBARD
30.12.30 - 26.6.02

It is now three years since you passed 
away & 50 years since we were wed. 

Thinking of you always.
With love, Barbie

LEONARD GEORGE ROUSELL
26.3.1937 - 3.7.2003

2 years have gone by since you left. 
We miss you very much. 
We will never forget you. 

Memories of you are treasured. 
Your loving Mother Glad and family, 

Flo and Maria.

WEDDING
We have great pleasure in announcing 

the recent wedding of our daughter 
ORANA CATHLIN to TROY SWAN

at the Nurses Chapel, Little Bay, 
Sydney on 18th June 2005. 

We wish them all the best for many 
wonderful years together.

LOST & FOUND
FOUND: Saturday 11/6 wetsuit in 
Torakina Park. Phone 66853238

LIVESTOCK

HORSES
Broken & trained. Bought & sold. 

0404475428

AGISTMENT NEEDED for 12 pet cat-
tle. Please call Tristan 66808393 or 
0419987247

PETS
ADOPT A CAT from Animal Welfare 
League NSW. Phone 66844070

ANIMAL RIGHTS & RESCUE GROUP
Far Nth Coast urgently needs homes 

for many dogs, pups, cats, kittens 
Carers needed (food provided), volun-
teers, garage sales items. 66221881 

or visit www.animalrights.org.au

PEA HEN as a consort for peacock. 
Phone 66849201

ADORABLE POMERANIAN PUPS
micro, vaccinated $450.66840095

PERSONAL
WANTED Aquarian women with Mars 
in Aries, single healthy n/s d/f to meet 
guy similar – PO Box 1150 BB

ONLY ADULTS
BEST BODY MASSAGE. Guaranteed.
0415 200866 – 10am to 6pm.

DANCERS, BAR STAFF required at 
Players Universal Lounge. Full or part-
time. Full training provided. Earn lots & 
lots of $$$ & have lots of fun. Ph after 
1pm 0732299344, Byron 0415662585

DELIGHTFUL discreet massage with 
Arna. Thursday-Friday. 0407163828

EROTIC MAN TO MAN massage 
Tweed Coast. 0419468169

SOCIAL ESCORTS
BALLINA Exclusive Company 5-star 
premises now open, 34 Piper Drive, 
Ballina, 10am till late. 66816038

BYRON BALLINA OUTCALLS.
0432418835

BYRON AREA OUTCALLS. 
0421401775

AMBULANCE, FIRE, POLICE ............................................................................000
AMBULANCE Mullumbimby .......................................................................131233

Byron Bay.......................................................................131233
BRUNSWICK VALLEY RESCUE Sea and road rescue .......................66851999
BRUNSWICK MARINE RADIO TOWER ................................................66850148
MULLUMBIMBY HOSPITAL ....................................................................66842266
BYRON BAY HOSPITAL ..........................................................................66856200
POLICE Brunswick Heads ......................................................................66851277

Mullumbimby ..............................................................................66842144
Byron Bay ....................................................................................66859499
Bangalow .....................................................................................66871404

STATE EMERGENCY SERVICE Storm & tempest damage, flooding .66843444
AIDS Confidential Testing & Information (ACON)....................................66221555
AL-ANON Help for family & friends of alcoholics .................66857559, 66855142
ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 24 Hours.................................................66868599
ANIMAL RESCUE (DOGS & CATS) .......................................................66281358
CO-DEPENDENTS ANONYMOUS .........................................................66844414
LIFELINE ..........................................................................................131114
MENSLINE 7pm–11pm nightly (phone counselling & referral for men).66222240
NARCOTICS ANONYMOUS Meets daily................................................66807280
NEIGHBOURHOOD CENTRE ................................................................66841286
NORTHERN RIVERS GAMBLING SERVICE........................................66872520
DOMESTIC VIOLENCE 24hr crisis line..............................................1800 656463
WILDLIFE CARE & RESCUE.............................................................0500 882626

BAT HOTLINE .......................................................0500 888822
KOALA HOTLINE.......................................................66841213

GEORGE THE SNAKE MAN..............................................................0407 965092
NSW Wildlife Information & Rescue Service (WIRES)......................66281898

EMERGENCY NUMBERS
Please stick this by your phone
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News Extra 

Pin This Up
Mullum Hospital 
Auxiliary
Will be holding a fundraiser 
soup, damper and dessert 
luncheon on Friday July 1 at 
noon at the Uniting Church 
Hall, Dalley Street, Mul-
lumbimby. Cost $10 per person, 
this is for all you can eat, a good 
variety of soups and desserts. 
Hope to see you there.

Farmers Market
At Bangalow turns one year old 
on Saturday July 2, is held each 
Saturday morning, tucked 
behind the Bangalow Hotel. 
Fresh top quality food, a weekly 
lucky shopper wins $30 value 
hamper of produce. To celebrate 
this wonderful milestone the 
market invites everyone who has 
been supportive in the past as 
well as any newcomers to join us 
from 8am to 11am.

Suffolk Dunecare
Next morning working bee on 
Saturday July 2 at the beach end 
of MacGregor Street at 9am. 
New members urgently needed. 
Please wear suitable shoes. 
Phone Helen 6685 4964.

Young Labor
North Coast Young Labor Asso-
ciation, next meeting 6pm Sat-
urday July 2 at Byron Bay Serv-
ices Club. Dinner 5pm, meeting 
6pm, cinema approx 7pm. 
Enquiries Adam Atkins 0421 
786410, atkins99@yahoo.com.

Kathmandu Chai 
night
Susan Stenson will give a pres-
entation on her work arranging 
operations for cleft lip/palate 
patients in Nepal at the Water-
garden Holistic Centre, shop 
10/108 Jonson Street, Byron 
Bay on Saturday July 2 at 7pm. 
Free entry, chai and munchies 
for sale. Enquiries Fran Hop-
kins 6687 5735.

Meditate for whales
A major victory was won at the 
IWC Conference at Ulsan, 
Korea against Japan but the 
fi ght to save the whales is not 
over! Come and join a world-
wide synchronised meditation 
guided by Samasathi at Sacred 
Body, 84 Jonson Street on Sun-
day July 3 from 2pm to 4pm. 
More info phone 6685 7654. 

Byron Community 
Market
Is on Sunday July 3. Charities of 
the day are Byron Bay Preschool 
and Animal Welfare League. 
There will be a live band, busk-
ers and kids activities. No dogs 
please.

Byron Seniors 
Computer Club
Will hold their monthly meeting 
on Monday July 4 at 1.30pm in 
the Pioneer Hall in Gordon 
Street, Mullumbimby. There 
will not be any workshops run 
during school holidays. Every-
one welcome. Enquiries and 
apologies to Marcia 6680 1123.

Byron Ballina Camp 
Quality
Next monthly meeting on Mon-
day July 4 at 7pm at the Byron 
Bay Services Club. New mem-
bers always welcome. Enquiries 
6681 4482.

Bruns Probus Club
Will meet on Tuesday July 5, 
10am at the Ocean Shores 
Country Club. Guest speaker 
will be Judith Kaveney who will 

talk on her impressions of the 
people and gardens of China. 
All welcome to share in the 
friendship and outings provided 
by the club. Enquiries 6680 
1748.

Friends of Feros
Next meeting will be on Tues-
day July 5 at 2pm at Feros Vil-
lage, Marvell Street, Byron Bay. 
All members of the community 
are welcome to come along. 
Enquiries Nola 6680 1234 or 
Kaye 6685 6786.

Bruns Valley U3A
No speakers forum July 5, on 
July 13 the subject is poets of 
Mullumbimby at the Uniting 
Church Hall, Brunswick Heads, 
10am. All welcome.  Enquiries 
6684 4029.

St Andrew’s Nursing 
Home Fete
On Saturday July 16, 8am to 
midday. A great family day out, 
grab a bargain, buy some home-
cooked goodies, trash and treas-
ure, cakes and produce, plants, 
BBQ, Devonshire teas, raffl es, 
clowns, giftware and handcrafts, 
plus entertainment. See you 
there.

Touch for Health
Take responsibility for your 
family’s health and discover 
valuable self-help skills with 
Parijat Wismer, a local Kinesiol-
ogy practitioner and instructor 
with 20 years experience. Free 
introductory evening Wednes-
day July 6, 7pm to 8.30pm. 
Seminar series begins Saturday 
July 16. Phone Veda Turner 
6685 7991 for more informa-
tion.

Free Balinese Kecak 
workshops
The Australia Indonesia Arts 
Alliance with the help of Bpk 
Nyoman Suma and Ibu Sri from 
the Balinese Community Gold 
Coast invites you to join in free 
Balinese Kecak workshops 5pm 
Tuesdays at St Finbarr’s School, 
Byron Bay opposite Green 
Garage. The Kecak involves 
Balinese chanting, dance and 
movement. No previous experi-
ence necessary. The Kecak will 
be performed for the fi rst time 
ever in Byron Shire at 8pm 
Byron Arts Factory on July 16 
as part of Inspirasi Indonesian 
Arts Festival. For more info 
phone 6685 7789.

Permaforest Trust 
Residential Certificate 4 and 
Diploma-level courses in 
Accredited Permaculture Train-
ing one and a half hours from 
Byron Bay, beginning July 25. 
Programs offered are Austudy-
approved. Learn skills such as 
seed collection and storage, soil 
testing, urban and rural perma-
culture design, and resources, 
and implementing appropriate 
alternative technologies. For 
more information call 6689 
7579 or visit www.permaforest-
trust.org.au.

Country Women’s 
Assoc
Byron Bay branch meets every 
Thursday morning at 9.30am in 
the SDA Church Hall, Jonson 
Street opposite Woolies. All 
ladies are welcome to join us for 
a chat and cuppa. New mem-
bers will be more than welcome. 
Monthly meetings are on the 
fi rst Thursday of every month. 
Enquiries Eileen 6685 6821 or 
Barbara 6685 3144.

Senior First Aid 
The Red Cross is holding a 

Workcover approved course in 
Byron Bay on Saturday July 16 
and Sunday July 17 and in Mul-
lumbimby on Wednesday July 
27 and Thursday July 28. To 
make a booking please contact 
James at the Red Cross on 6622 
3244 or 1800 150058.

Ocean Shores 
garden club
Annual competition this year 
takes place on September 5 and 
6 with presentation night Sep-
tember 7. Now is the time to 
think about preparing your gar-
den for inclusion. The competi-
tion is open to residents of 
Ocean Shores and districts 
within the 2483 postcode area. 
There are many categories to 
enter: your whole garden, a gar-
den bed, a single tree or a pot 
with great prizes to be won. 
Entry forms may be picked up 
from Simpatico, Eagle Realty 
Ocean Shores, Professions 
Brunswick Heads, Billinudgel 
general store/post offi ce.

Pregnancy support
Tap into a beautiful supportive 
network each Wednesday 
10.15am to 1pm at the Byron 
Community Centre. Facilitated 
by midwives, doulas, mothers, 
health practitioners. Sessions 
include bodywork, sharing and 
discussion and access to vital 
information surrounding preg-
nancy and birth. $10 includes 
morning tea. No group on July 6.

Baywrite Theatre 
AGM 
Saturday July 2 at 1pm is the 
date for the AGM in the Tiered 
Learning Space at Byron High 
School. Agenda includes com-
mittee elections, please nomi-
nate or vote. New play by Philip 
Witts to be read called Show-
stoppers. Admission $2, includes 
refreshments. Phone Peg 6687 
6045 or Judy 6680 5549.

Arnold on whales
There will be a whale info night 
with Sue Arnold this Thursday 
night at the Lord Byron Resort 
at 7pm. Sue Arnold will give a 
fi rst hand report of the events 
that unfolded at the Interna-
tional Whaling Commission 
meeting in Korea and outline 
what needs to be done now to 
help the whales. Dean Jefferys 
and Howie Cooke from the 
Whale Action Group will also 
give a presentation. For recent 
IWC reports, lobby information 

and photos see www.worldpea-
cenow.org.au. Entry by dona-
tion. 

Wilsons Creek 
Huonbrook Landcare
The group  is holding a public 
meeting on Wednesday June 29 
at the Hall commencing at 7pm.  
This meeting is to discuss and 
prepare a  strategy to address 
the problems of Wild Dogs in 
the area. Everyone is welcome.  
Enquiries Sue 6684  0283.

CWA Fashion show
Fay’s Fashion, presented by the 
CWA Brunswick Heads, will be 
held on Thursday July 21 at 
1.30 pm at the RSL Hall, 
Fawcett Street, Brunswick 
Heads.

Tweed Coast 
Garden Assoc
Next meeting on July 13 is the 
AGM and Christmas in July 
Dinner with traditional roast 
and pudding at the Cabarita 
Community Hall. Please note 
this meeting will begin at 
12.30pm and there will be no 
benching competition or trad-
ing table and members fees are 
due. Cost is $7, dress is semi-
formal. Enquiries please ring 
Carolyn 6676 1184.

Dog shelter op shop
Companion Animals Welfare 
Inc (raising money to build a 
dog/horse shelter in Byron 
Shire) need donated household 
goods, furniture, clothing and 
books to sell at their op shop, 
corner Tweed and Booyun 
Streets, Brunswick Heads (next 
to 5-Star supermarket), Mon-
day to Friday 9.30 to 5pm, Sat-
urday 9.30 to 1pm. Goods can 
be left at shop or for pick up 
please phone 6685 1444 during 
shop hours.

NSW Justices 
Association
The next meeting of the North-
ern Rivers Support Group will 
be at the Lismore Workers Club 
at 7pm for 7.30pm on Thurs-
day. Superintendant Bruce 
Lyons will be the guest speaker. 
All JPs welcome. 6624 8499.

Subsidised pet 
desexing
Holders of a Centrelink pension 
or healthcare card may be able 
to get subsidised desexing for 
their cat or dog. Ring AWL on 
6684 4070.

12 Wirruna Avenue LC Hoffman Close 6/7/05
Ocean Shores Alterations to existing two-storey  
10.2005.317.1 dwelling (extension of existing deck).

13 Byron Street R Skinner Close 6/7/05
Bangalow Goods & Chattels – 1 metre   
10.2005.286.1 A-frame sign for Utopia Cafe.

9 Lawson Street SM O'Meara Close 6/7/05
Byron Bay Renewal of Goods &  Chattels 
10.2005.302.1 license for Book City.

118 Lighthouse Road BJ Madden Close 6/7/05
Byron Bay S.96 modification (dual occupancy)
10.2000.626.3 to amend driveway access.

60 Sunrise Boulevard F Plesman Close 6/7/05
Byron Bay New two-storey dwelling    
10.2005.319.1 plus double garage.

10 Gloria Street JA Chalmers Close 5/7/05
South Golden Beach Relocate dwelling site – alterations &
10.2005.310.1 additions to existing dwelling.

140 Beach Road MS Tidswell Close 30/6/05
Broken Head Carport & driveway within
10.2005.28.1 building line setback. 

48 Rajah Road A Goldstein Close 5/7/05
Ocean Shores 1.2 metre high front fence.
10.2005.316.1  

9 Bonanza Drive T Kabbout & D Whittle Close 6/7/05
Billinudgel Industrial units comprising 3 units, 
10.2005.297.1 caretakers residence & signage.

18 Jonson Street CJ Devlin Close 6/7/05
Byron Bay Renew Footpath Dining
10.2005.272.1 – Wok on the Wild Side.

21-25 Fletcher Street G Phillips Close 13/7/05
Byron Bay S.96 to amend design of refreshment room
10.2001.31.3 indoor/outdoor area – Bogarts of Byron.

9 Ballina Road J Keilar & H  Ross Close 6/7/05
Bangalow 9 metre x 7 metre carport.
10.2005.313.1

Weekly DA watch
You may not see Council’s development application advertis-

ing as it is not placed in your community paper. As a free service, 
therefore, we regularly list all significant new DAs on public exhibi-
tion, making clear exactly what is sought in the applications and 
identifying the loc ation of the land affected.

We urge readers to follow up on DAs they feel may affect them 
by visiting Council’s office before the advised closing date and 
making an appropriate written submission.

In rainy weather, bulk drops 
are made throughout the 
Shire to supermarkets, hotels, 
cafés and general stores. You 
may get your wet-weather 
Echo at:
Mullumbimby The Echo 
office, Mallams, Mullum 
Cellars, Mullum Ex-Services 
Club and most cafés.
Main Arm Main Arm Store
Brunswick Heads Pink Dot 
Gallery, KC’s Foodbar, Hotel 
Brunswick, Brunswick Cellars, 
Video Shop, Ferry Reserve 
caravan park. 
Ocean Shores & Northern 
Area Ocean Shores Shopping 
Centre, The Gecko Deli, 
Tavern, Country Club,  Rhonda 
Browning Real Estate, New 
Brighton Store, South Golden 
Beach Store, Billinudgel 
General Store, Humble Pies.

Byron Bay & Area Byron 
Bay: Byron Echo Office, 
Visitor Office, Public Library, 
Commun ity Centre, LJ Hooker 
RE, hotels, motels, backpack-
ers, cafés & takeaways, video 
stores, caravan parks, bottle 
shops, Foodstore, RSL Club, 
Short Stop, Top Shop, Mac’s, 
Bay Store, Ozigo and takea-
way at Arts & Industry Estate.  
Suffolk Park Suffolk 
Park Store, Tavern, Suffolk 
Service Station. Broken Head 
Caravan Park.
Bangalow Bangalow service 
 station. 
Other Bulk Drops at 
Lennox Head Liquor Store, 
Newrybar Store, Clunes Store, 
Federal Store, Rosebank Store 
and Tyagarah Service Station.
Also available at 
Newsagents for $1 per copy.

WET WEATHER ECHOES
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PHASES OF THE MOON
Last Quarter 29th June 4.25 am 
New Moon   6th July 10.04 pm 
First Quarter   15th July 1.21 am
Cap Full Moon 21st July 9.01 pm 

WED High 1.49 am 1.5 Sunrise 6.39 am
29th  2.51 pm 1.4  Sunset 4.59 pm
 Low 8.27 am 0.3 
  8.56 pm 0.6 Moonset 11.50 am
THU High 2.54 am 1.3 Sunrise 6.39 am
30th  3.46 pm 1.5  Sunset 5.00 pm
 Low 9.14 am 0.4 Moonrise 12.39 am
  10.11 pm 0.6  Moonset 12.21 pm
FRI High 3.57 am 1.2 Sunrise 6.39 am
1st  4.38 pm 1.5  Sunset 5.00 pm 
 Low 9.59 am 0.5 Moonrise 1.38 am
  11.17 pm 0.5  Moonset 12.54 pm
SAT High 4.58 am 1.2 Sunrise 6.39 am
2nd  5.26 pm 1.6  Sunset 5.00 pm
 Low 10.45 am 0.5 Moonrise 2.38 am
     Moonset 1.29 pm
SUN High 5.55 am 1.2 Sunrise 6.39 am
3rd   6.12 pm 1.6 Sunset 5.01 pm
 Low 12.14 am 0.5 Moonrise 3.38 am
  11.31 pm 0.5  Moonset 2.08 pm
MON High 6.45 am 1.2 Sunrise 6.39 am
4th  6.55 pm 1.7  Sunset 5.01 pm
 Low 1.03  am 0.4 Moonrise 4.37 am
  12.15 pm 0.5 Moonset 2.52 pm
TUE High 7.31 am 1.2 Sunrise 6.39 am
5th  7.36 pm 1.7 Sunset 5.02 pm
  Low 1.45 am 0.4 Moonrise 5.35 am
  12.57 pm 0.5 Moonset 3.41 pm

 Eastern Standard Time. Heights in metres.

corner Lawson &      Fletcher Streets 
      Largest range of Surf Hire 

TIDE TIMES

Courtesy of NSW Tide Charts, Manly Hydraulics 
Laboratory, NSW Dept of Commerce – Brunswick Heads 
+6 min; Byron Bay -9 min; Billinudgel, Marshalls Creek 

+3 hr 55 min; Mullumbimby +1 hr 10 min

Byron High league team going strong

Byron Bay High School’s 
open rugby league team has 
reached the fifth round of 
the University Shield and is 
currently on the way to 
Coonabarabran for their 
next game in this knock out 
tournament. 

This is the best result ever 
for the school, and the whole 
school community is under-
standably very proud of their 
achievement.

The winner of the all 
important game against 
Coonabarabran will go on to 
the state finals in Sydney. 
The team has been fortunate 
to have some wonderful sup-
port from coaches, parents 
and the community to help 
get them on their way. 

Particular thanks need to 
go to the Red Devils, Byron 
Bay High School P&C, Paul 
Munn Design, Suffolk Hotel, 

The Beach Hotel, The Rail-
way Hotel, Sean Skelton and 
several generous donors who 
wish to remain anonymous.

To get this far, the boys 
have beaten Mullumbimby 
34-18, Ballina 28-18, King-
scliff 22-16 and Wooden-
bong 28-16. 

Congratulations and good 
luck to all the boys in the 
team in the next round in 
Coonabarabran.

Action from Byron Bay High’s win over Woodenbong earlier this month. The win has put the locals 
into the fifth round of the University Shield, their best result ever. Photo Jeff ‘Fathead’ Dawson

Top seeds dominate in Rip Curl Search

The first ever Rip Curl 
Search WCT running at 
Saint Leu in Reunion Island 
kicked off last week despite a 
few days wait for the right 
conditions. World U18 
champion from Australia 
Ben Dunn was one of two 
wildcards for the inaugural 
event who, despite his youth, 
is competing in his third 
WCT.

The top sixteen seeds 
dominated in the fi rst round 
in excellent 1.5 to 2 metre 
waves with USA’s Kelly 
Slater setting the standard 

with a heat score of 17.10 
out of a possible 20 points 
for his best two rides.

Australian eighth seed, 
Coolangatta’s Mick Fan-
ning, the winner of this year’s 
opening WCT event in 
Queensland in early March, 
almost matched Slater post-
ing a total heat score of 16.83 
for his best two fi rst round 
rides. 

Fanning said after his win, 
‘I had a lot of fun out there. 
I’ve been here for a few days 
now, so it was great to have a 
good surf and win the fi rst 

heat. It’s such a high per-
formance wave, it’s so fun 
and right now it’s really 
smackable.’

Twelfth seeded Danny 
Wills from Byron Bay was 
also impressive in round one, 
posting a total heat score of 
14.5 to advance to round 
three.

‘I feel comfortable out 
here, it’s quite an easy wave 
to read after Fiji and Tahiti,’ 
said Wills. ‘I think it’ll be a 
really interesting contest.’

The action will continue 
for the rest of this week.

A win and a loss for local league teams
It was another hard day at 
the offi ce for Byron Bay who 
couldn’t manage the back to 
back wins coach Arthur Sau-
verain was hoping for in their 
44-22 loss to Kyogle over the 
weekend.

Sauverain was bitterly dis-
appointed with his team’s 
performance. ‘I’ve never 
worried too much about los-
ing, it’s how we lose that I 
worry about, and we just 
submitted to Kyogle on Sun-
day. It’s a team we could 
have beaten, and we took 
nothing from last week’s vic-
tory; it was like a different 
team out there,’ said Sauve-
rain.

‘Last week we made only 
one mistake in the second 
half. This week we only man-
aged to complete one set of 

six which is abysmal.’
Missing two of their key 

forwards didn’t help, and 
despite scoring early in the 
game, they had their tails 
between their legs from the 
start. Sauverain was hard 
pushed to find a positive 
from the performance, some-
thing he has always managed 
to do previously, but did 
mention the three forwards: 
Lincoln Raudonikis, Brad 
Lees and Mark Caldwell as 
all having a decent game. 
Hopefully things will pick up 
for them next week when 
they meet Marist Brothers at 
home.

Final score Kyogle 44 d 
Byron Bay 22; reservesKyo-
gle 30 d Byron Bay 17; U18s 
Byron Bay 24 d Kyogle 8.

The Mullumbimby Giants 

have continued their win-
ning streak with a solid 36-
10 win over Grafton Ghosts, 
the only team they didn’t 
manage to beat during their 
2004 premiership winning 
season. This cements their 
position as equal fourth on 
the NRRRL ladder along 
with Marist Brothers and 
South Grafton. Next week-
end they take on Kyogle at 
home.

Final score Mullumbimby 
36 d Grafton 10; reserves 
Grafton 22 d Byron Bay 14; 
U18s Grafton 26 d Mul-
lumbimby 20.

Talented little devils

The Red Devils have pro-
duced some wonderful 
league players in the past and 
Jack Millward and Rhys Car-
ruth have maintained that 
tradition of late. These boys 
have been selected in the 
Group One Region Devel-
opment/ Representative 
Team for the Under 11’s and 
Under 10’s respectively. They 
were chosen from approxi-
mately 160 boys in each of 
their age groups coming 
from as far as Kyogle, Lis-
more, Grafton and Casino. 
They have been training with 
their squads every Sunday, 
backing up after their Satur-
day matches. 

The teams will play repre-
sentative teams from Tam-
worth on July 9 at Seagulls 
Park, Ballina.

Rhys has been outstanding 
in the 10’s this year especially 
through his hard running 
and attacking fl air. Jack has 
settled into his new club 
coming up from Sydney this 
year and not only provides 
the backbone of his team’s 
defence but has scored thir-
teen of the teams eighteen 
tries this season. Well done to 
both boys and a big thankyou 
to Dick Grant and the coach-
ing staff for giving up their 
time to develop rugby league 
in this district.

Young Jack Millward has been selected for the Group One region 
development/representative team for Under 11s.

Coolangatta’s ‘Comeback Kid’ Mick Fanning looking impressive in his first round victory in the Rip 
Curl Search at Reunion Island. Photo ASP Karen
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SPORTS RESULTS
AUSSIE RULES
BV Bulldogs
Round 10: U12 Brunswick 3.3.21 Ballina 6.8.44 
Notable players Coedie McCarthy, Djuaan 
Cockatoo, Finn Buckthorpe.U14 Brunswick 
5.7.37 Ballina 7.6.48 Notable players Hayden 
Black, Rory Higgins, Jordan Compte
U/12: Byron Magpies 18.6.114 defeated Lismore 
Swans 9.8.62. The Magpies remain undefeated 
in 2005 after a tough, high-scoring encounter 
with the Red and White from Lismore. Plenty 
of skill from both sides despite greasy ball and 
Melbourne-type weather Goalkickers: Matt 7, 
Cory 3,Gabe 1, Jonah 1,Sam 1,Tully 1, Kai 1, Will 
1 and Hugo 1
Byron Bay Magpies U14s v Lismore Swans. 
Magpies displayed good consistent teamwork 
in difficult wet and windy conditions to score 
a convincing win over the Swans 12-7-79 to 
7-8-50. Goals: Max 3, Luke 3, Di 2, Isaac, Mason, 
Seb, Jack 1
BOWLS
Burringbar Bush Ticks
Good day at Bangalow - played for the Brumby 
Shield which we lost 101 to 87. Winners were 
M Shackell, J Redman & K Philip; runners up 
were Sirpa, N B-Charles & L Proudlock.Winners 
on Friday were Avril & Lyn. Sat winners were K 
Sharpley, D Grant-Mitchell & T Allard. Runners 
up were N B-Charles, G Naoum & D Proudlock.
Euchre winner was D Brooke who also won the 
monthly Jackpot. Darts winners were Rick & 
Tony. Don’t forget the Butcher Birds are playing 
here Sun 3/7- put your name down please.Bowls 
Fri, Sat & Sun at 1pm; meeting Sun 10/7 at 1pm 
Brunswick Heads Women
Our sympathy is with the family of Evelyn Hagan, 
who passed away on 9/6. She was a much loved, 
and valued Life Member of our Club.  At the 
general meeting,nomination for consideration 
of a Life Membership to be brought forward.
21/6 Singles championship results: E Beddoes  
d T Rynehart; L McCormick d M Darby; M 
Allard d R Mills. Social: E.Toovey  D. Batson K.  
Kearney 17, E. Lewis P. Appel J. Loomes  17 A. 
Revie D. Guest  20  Z. Wagner K. Pearcey  14. 
Winner of raffle D. Guest
Byron Bay Women
Tue Group A Triples playoff winner Nthn Rivers. 
Two social games played with the trophy going 
to M Carruthers, M Boyle and N Wilson. Final of 
Club fours this week; AGM 19/7 at 9.30am.
Mullumbimby Men
Wed winner: A Johnstone, R Gray, N James 35 
d R Kidby, A Pyzer, J. McKay 7. Other results: W 
Hampson, F Buckley, S Purdie 32 d L Henry, R 
Day, P McDonald 14; L Boyter, T Trivett, R Neate 
18 d A Bartlett, B Coleman, M Brown 16; P Jones, 
N Newton, T Johnston 26 d M Murphy, E Batson, 
T Isted 12. Major Pairs Championships Sat: S 
Condie, G Condie 21 d S Smart, W Hampson 
15; B Coleman, M Brown 21 d J Snow, E Batson 
13; S Purdie, M Holton 18 d C McClymont, B 
McClymont 16; R Gray, D Hammond 18 d R Day, 
P McDnoald 15. Sun saw a visit from Customs 
Social Bowls; thanks to  our members who 
supported the morning. This Sun annual visit to 
Iluka Bowling Club; it’s vital we have numbers 
attending place name on sheet provided before 
Thurs 30/6 and transport will be arranged. 
$12.00 includes bowls, morning tea and lunch
Mullumbimby Women
Singles Championship 14/6  J Graham 32 v J Lee 
20; 19/6 Championship Singles J Beaumont 31 
v H Robb 24. Social 21/6 E Jones, J. Graham, J. 
Beaumont 22 v J Nicholls, S Brown, S Boyd 17; 
M Gleeson, H Robb, J Towner 25 & winners v 
R Slattery, B Ray, J Kidman 7. Raffle winner J 
Towner, point score J Towner & J Beaumont. 
Bowls on Tue at 12.30pm until futher notice. 
Classic Fours to be played on 25/7 AGM on 26/7 
at 9.30 a.m.
Ocean Shores Men
Monday 20/6 The Ocean Shores cup was won by 
the home team of J Gray, D Perez and M Ellis 18-
0 and 23-1, r/up Murwillumbah with 2 wins+15  
C Munn , M Bambery and Erickson. D Whitney, 
Wade and L Morgan stormed home with 2 
wins+14. W Danswan, J Ianson and Burgess   
had 2 wins+14. The good sports award goes to 
the trio of L Findlater, D Hammond & Old Lich. 
Thanks to our sponsors and all players from 
other clubs for making this event a success. Zone 
Pennants Div 3 O/Shores 55 d Lennox Head 45; 
O/Shores 54 d Maclean 74. Div 5 O/Shores 50 
Maclean 77; O/Shores 63Kyogle 65. Blue veiners 
nil, Triple Toucher achieved by K Roberts. The non 
winners shirt shared by A Mason and R Ellis. 
Ocean Shores Women
Congrats B Sprengel who won the Zone Singles 
Play-off at Grafton Thur and goes to Sydney 
for the NSW Singles Champs. Wed 22/6 Mixed 
Social, equal winners on secret margin H Gates, 
S Kidman, B Sprengel; N Russell, J Andrews, 
C Andrews. Other winners: M Oliver, E Hill, L 
Campbell; C Carroll, M Moodie, L Morgan.  
Fri 24/6 Social consistency singles: G Rojo d  
F Crowder; lucky winner G Rojo, lucky r/up L 
Wright, L Bland, M McConville. Other winners: 
C Timewell, G Johnston; E Hill, J Andrews, M 
Hosie; C Tisdell, P Campbell; M Oliver, T Warr, 
L Mason. Dates to remember: AGM Fri 15/7 
8.30am, closing date for nominations 1/7, all 
members please attend. Fri 22/7 is our Gala Day, 
list is on the Board, teams of four.  
BRIDGE
Brunswick Valley
Brunswick Heads Bridge Club meets at the 
Brunswick Heads Community Centre at 12.45 
Mon and Sat and at Ocean Shores Country Club 
on Wednesday evenings at 6.45pm. Players of 
all standards welcome.
Monday 13/6 NS 1st Gross J Skeleton,P Hems; 
2nd gross P Keyte, M Solway; 1st Nett  A Gray, 
D Llewellyn; 2nd Nett C Blacker, T Newell; EW 
1st Gross D Grant, F Patterson; 2nd Gross & 1st 
Nett J Black, F Armstrong; 2nd Nett R Pedicini, S 
Easterbrook. Sat 18/6 N/S 1st Gross F Patterson, 
D Grant; 2nd Gross I Keegan, P Hems;  1st Nett 
C Wellings, L Clarke; 2nd Nett S Easterbrook, D 
Llewellyn. E/W  1st Gross & 2nd Nett  A Tonkin, 
J Murray; 2nd Gross I Homfray, R Fox; 1st Nett K 
Westall, N Van den Heuvel. O/S 22/6 1st Gross T  
Crittle, P Baldwin; 2nd Gross & Nett P & R Keyte; 
1st Nett L Baldwin, D Gall. Please  note  new  

starting  time  of  6:45 pm.  No  Bridge on  State  
of  Origin  night. 
Byron Bay
The re-formed Byron Bay Bridge Club now 
playing at 12.30pm Fri at the Bangalow Bowling 
Club Gary Lynn.  Results 24/6 a 6 table mitchell,:
NS 1st Gwen and Fruma 58.3%, 2nd Ken and 
Marj 58%, 3rd Kay and Reyna. EW 1st Gary 
and Paul 61%, 2nd Brian and Alan, 3rd Orsolina 
and Kaye.
CYCLING 
Byron Bay Freeriders
Sat saw the first Byron Bay Freeriders Club ride 
leave the clock tower at 7am. Great fun was 
had by all despite the cool weather.  Anyone 
interested in joining the ride contact Freeriders 
on 6680 9590. Meetings will be held on the 
first Wed of every month, anyone interested in 
joining a local Cycling Club is welcome. Cyclists 
wanting to organize rides or just chat with other 
riders in the area visit www.freetoride.com.
au. Road training rides leave the clock tower 
in Byron Bay at 6am sharp on Tues, Thurs & 
Sat. Fast pace. Beginners training rides leave 
from Green Garage at 6.15am on Tues & Thurs. 
Byron Bay Freeriders Club ride, Sat 7am from 
the clock tower – slower paced social ride, all 
welcome. Jay takes out the Northern Rivers 
Adventure Rides on Sun, for more info contact 
Jay at True Wheel Cycles on 6684 1959. Road 
training rides leave the clock tower in Byron 
6am sharp on Tues, Thurs and Sat, fast pace.
Jay takes out the Northern Rivers Adventure 
Rides each Sun, contact True Wheels for more 
info 6684 1959.  Meet True Wheel Cycles 8am. 
GOLF
Mullumbimby Ladies
Single Stab winner: J Dengate 42 pts  BRD 3 A 
Mitchell 36 pts 2 S Symons 36 pts  N/pin  Salley 
Symons Jessie Dengate  Pro pin Jessie Dengate 
34 Ladies played a single stab with a 2 bbb  
Winner J Ross 41 pts 2 Ball winners J Ross & B 
Mules 52 pts  N/p  Sth G Lynn  3 7 th M Crichton  
12 th K Mudgway 17 th J Ball  Pro pin B wood 7 
balls 1  J Ross 2 G Mackay 3 L Riches 4 B Mules 
5 R Slogrove 6 N Carsburg c/b 7 M Crichton c/b 
WBC 1 A Mitchell 40 2 Lriches 32  3 L Walker 
31 c/b  Thurs 30/6 monthly medal - seeded 
GWLADD Murray 1st tee 9.00 A Mitchell, J Ross, 
G Lynn 9.06 J Neate, F Gannell, N carsburg 9.12 
M Essery, Mallean, M Crichton 9.18 6 Mackay, L 
Riches, G Reoman 9.24  A Slogroue, A Mosea, B 
Mules 9.30 P Montgomery, L Walker, S Kosada 
10th tee 9.00 12 Thomson, P Ssewell, R Wilson 
9.06 S Symons, C Robbins, T Robbins; 9.12 B 
Wood,  T Batson, E Aenshau; 9.18 E  Leclere, N 
ovuyer, J Beer; 9.24 B James, F Hayden, J Ball; 
9.30 H Hammond, M Triuet, E Walker  Table Duty 
J Neate, Rwilson
Mullumbimby Men
22/6 Single stab Brunswick Valley Smash 
Repairs: winner B Mott 43 pts,  R/up I Bennett 
41 pts  NTPs: S Halpin, B Lawler Vet ball: B 
Lawler. Ball rundown:  B Mott, I Bennett, B 
Lawler, L Taylor, E Mitcho  A Baldwin, P Bowles, 
M Duffin, B Hayden, B Hammond, T M Rae, C 
Donaldson 31pts c/b. Congrats to Mullum’s no3 
Team who convincingly won their division 6 
pennant. Commiserations to the No 4 team who 
lost 4-3 to Ballina.  25/6 4 BBB stab winners: Bob 
Noowan, Ross Lywn 41 pts; r/up 1. R. Neave, S 
Stokes 46 pts; 2. P Latta, S Hogan 45 pts. Ball run 
down: B Noowan, R Lynn, R Neave, J Stokker, P 
Latta, S Hogan, M Lange, G Lewner, M Wood, B 
Gregg, M Powell, S Lawesty, R Hutton, D Deeg, 
D Morgan, A Snow 43 pts c/b
Ocean Shores Ladies
25/6 Single stable winner K Jams  38 pts  R/up C 
Kulian 37 pts c/b. NTP K Lane Vouchers to 30 pts. 
Tues 21/06 4 bbb aggregate. winners: F Crowder, 
R Rogers 68 pts R/up M Brady, J Andrews 66 pts 
Thurs 23/6 9-Hole Stab winner S Andrews 18 pts 
c/b  Vouchers to 15 pts 18-Hole Stab winner D 
Dewin 36 pts Voucher to 25 pts
Ocean Shores Men
Mon 20/06 Ind Stab medley 1 R Conway 39, 
2 B Miller 39 Balls to 33 NTP H Stephenson, S 
Evans Wed22/06 Ind Stab medley 1 T Cornell 39, 
2 O Tood 39 Balls to 34 NTP T Schuh, A Moir. Fri 
Blue Marker Challenge Gross Winner J Webber 
79 c/b R/up S Bishop 79 Net Winner R Cibboh 
71 r/up M Buckley 72. 24/6 Div1 R Gibson 71 S 
Kilisley 75c/b; Div2 M Buckley 72  R Jeffrey 73; 
Div3 B Carson 77 c/b A Turner 77 Sat 25/6 1 M 
Seblil, P Brown 86 c/b 2 K Beitzel, B Milner 86 
Day1 1 M Brary, A Suddeh 46, 2 R&E Conway 
44; Day 2 1st Huzyer-R Sator 46 2nd E Beattie 
G Rowland 45 c/b
RUGBY LEAGUE
Byron Bay Juniors
U/11s On a cold, wet and blustery winters day 
at Ballina The Devils having only one draw so far 
this season were up against the might of Ballina, 
undefeated up to Round 7. Jarvis Smiles ran 
the ball up the middle to half way and slipped 
a pass out to Jack Millward and he ran wide 
to score in the first 40 seconds.  Despite some 
great efforts from the Devils in defence the very 
well drilled Ballina team ran in four tries to 
lead at the half way point, 22-4. The second 
half saw the faster, fresher Ballina repeat the 
attack and they ran in another four tries. Both 
Jack and Jarvis made some classic ankle tackles 
and were supported by Toby Carroll. The Devils 
again showed outstanding passages of play 
led by Adrian Bulmer. Despite the score line of 
42-4, the coaches thought it was overall our 
best performance. Zac Franklin tried all day and 
Brandan Arndell ran the ball up hard.
Mullumbimby Juniors
Silver Thread Arts And Craft U/10’s were defeated 
by a well drilled Tugun by 60-4. The defence 
of the Giants was somewhat lacking Good 
damaging running from Aaron D, Antony C and 
Dennis T. Ocean Shores Bakery U/11’s travelled 
to Tugun. Although being without 7 of their 
regular players the Giants keep the scoreline to 
nil all at half time and eventually were victorious 
6-4. A great all round team display with MOM 
to Jack Cawthorne and Juicilious Award to 
Jack Gruvette.  McDonald Meats U/12’s ran 
out convincing 38-10 winners over Tugun 
Seahawks. A very entertaining match in which 
the boys displayed some individual flashes of 
brilliance and some great teamwork.  Solid 
defence is what pleased the coach most. Some 
encouraging efforts from Kern O’Laughlan, 

Daniel Brent and Cyrus Wall. Try scorers were 
Matt Mulcahy 3, Josh Castellano 2 and one 
each to Jackson Bristow, Tom Williamson and 
Josh Thomas. 110% award to Bill Pyke.  New 
Brighton U/16’s, played the top side Bilambil at 
Bilambil. Put in a magnificent effort ...but lost 
36 to 18. With only ten under 16 players and 
three players from the under 15’s, we went out 
in the first half and went to a six nil lead. The 
score fluctuated, and Bilambil led 18 to 12 at 
half time. Fifteen minutes into the second half 
we were down to eleven players due to injuries. 
With ten minutes to go we were still in the 
game with the score at 24 to 18. Bilambil scored 
two late tries taking the final score to 36-18. 
This game was an example of true heart and 
commitment. The team would like to thank the 
U/15’s Aaron Cook, Dallas Webb & Matt Kitson. 
Player’s player A.Cook.  All teams are reminded 
that the Canteen will be open after training 
on Thursday night for a bbq after their hard 
training sessions.
SOCCER
Brunswick Heads Juniors
Bruns Pizza Shop U6 Bears. Lots of fun had 
by the whole team, great  team effort, hard 
defensive game.Kate great in goals.TrueValue U6 
Buffalo’s Team played well  Ashleigh H Giorgia 
Mc had exceptional game.Bruns Pharmacy U7 
Bandicoots Suspense was gripping, fantastic 
game from both teams,great defense Ottis. 
Dominics U7 Bilby’s Good effort from every 
body, special mention for Ashley B who played 
a great game. Bruns Auto Elect U8 Great effort 
from whole team for a win after coming back 
in the second half.Goals Todd, Tristan and 
Brittany.Bruns Hot Bread U9  Bye New Start 
Train Employ U10: 3-1win against Lennox Dylan, 
Eman played well in thier positions. Great game 
Ben Johnson.Goals Reece 2 Aaron B 1 Aaron K 
MoM.TrueValue U12 Played a strong 1st half, 
Alst came back in 2nd half for 5-5 draw, good 
game by all.Hotel Bruns U16 Intense,great game 
to watch! Strong come back in 2nd half in a 
wind affected field to get pipped at the post by 2 
dot shots, final score Lennox 3 Bruns 2.Two soild 
finishes by Jayden. Liam dynamic in goals. Last 
weeks victory 7-0 against Lismore Workers.
Mullumbimby Juniors
Meeting this Wed Mullum Ex Services 
Club7.30pm all welcome. 
U 7 Hornets Mullum 3def Eureka 1Tough game, 
great passing and defending, Lachlan fantastic 
game, Gus save of the decade,goals to Tom & 
Matthew U8 Seahorses v Lennox Hammerheads  
A well played match with everyone playing as 
a team. The Hammerheads played well and 
improved as they went, however the Seahorses 
were too strong. POM went to Rory for his 
wonderful passing.
Gr10 Seahorses v Sth Lismore Comets 1-1 Sat. 
Without doubt the best game we’ve played all 
year against top of the table Souths. Excellent 
all round team performance. Great keeping 
again from Pierce and Ollie saved us in defence. 
MoM Dasaan for controlling the midfield. Gr10 
Seahorses v Alstonville 3-1 Sun. Didn’t quite 
play with the same intensity as Sat but should 
think everyone was tired. Nonetheless a solid 
team effort and some great play from Louis at 
striker. MoM Eddie who cleaned up in defence 
several times.
Mullumbimby U12 girls Div 2 lost 2-0 to Lismore 
Workers. An outstanding effort by Sienna in goals 
lead the way into a stronger 2nd half. Great 
defending again by Alyce who along with Wave 
were last weeks MoM.This weeks outstanding 
player ZOE showed outstanding tackling, 
clearing and overall defence. Well done team.
SQUASH 
Brunswick Heads  
WED 29/6  Round 14 Canty’s Surveyors v Byron 
Bay Trophies: S Thomson v S Varty, C Staff v 
B Johnston, T Wood v P Hill, R Cameron v J 
Holmes, B Doran v R King; Ocean Shores Glass 
& Brunswick Smash Repairs R Mansfield v 
M Page-Smith, M Underwood v L Crandell, S 
Hogan v R James, C Johnston v S Crandell, M 
Rogers v KHill  Brunswick Heads Pharmacy & 
Brunswick Blinds & Awnings L Clarke v B Staff, 
G Chandler v S Koop, C Booth v D Runcliman, L 
Barnes v F King, S Truesdale v Jeff Heers 
Mullumbimby Jewellers & The Potato Works M 
Pfeil v G Davis, C Sleep v J Heaney, C Walsh v 
J Gribble, S Page-Smith v J Heers, J Miller v D 
Dennis Mon 4/7 Rd10 div 1 M Page-Smith v D 
Bird, G Davis v R Mansfield, S Sleep v A Brokker, 
B Staff Bye. Div 2: 5pm S Varty v L Clarke, M 
Cassidy v M Pfeil; 6pm B Johnston v S Koop. Div 
3: 5pm R Draper v M Ottery, B Trivett v J Heaney, 
D Runciman Bye. Div 4 5pm P Carruthers v J 
Holmes, I Barnes v C Johnston, F King v S Page-
Smith. Div: 5pm D Moresby v G Thomas, B Doran 
v S Truesdale, R King v A Ronan. Div6 5pm A 
Brokker v S Gallagher, M Sylvester v D Holmes; 
5.30 pm M Decarne v A Thomas. New Wed 
teams comp starts next month. To play, please 
phone 6685 1794
SURF LIFE SAVING
Brunswick SLSC AGM was held on Sun19/06. 
Same executives being voted in for another 
season. President C Reid, Secretary K Southwell, 
Treasurer M Hilderbrandt and G White as the 
new Club Captain.  Thanks to everyone that 
attended. Pub raffle Sun 3rd July Kris and Grant
TENNIS
Mullumbimby
Sat Social starts at 1.30pm. Ladies social Weds, 
9.15am. All players are welcome to both social 
days, Club membership is not required. Enquiries 
regarding coaching ph Justin 0403 841 241. All 
other enquiries Jeanie 6680 4353w or 6680 
1330h. 
VOLLEYBALL 
Tuesday 28/6 Rd 12-  Mullumbimby Motorcycles 
& Jetskies comp 6.00pm. Pissies too v Brewers, 
Starlights v Nanas, Pissies v Bugs. Duty 
Lounge Lizards; 7pm Lounge Lizards v Volleys, 
Backburners v Rebels, Grubs v Flash, Hit & 
Run Bye. Duty Pissies too.  Thurs 30/6 Rd 12 
Ocean Shores True Value Hardware Comp 6pm 
Chilli Twist v Hot & Sweaty, Fudge Puppies v 
Vixens, What the? v Bob the builder, Kit Kats  
Triplets. Duty Pink Malibus & Nickies; 7pm Pink 
Malbibus v Court Jesters, Exocia v Elles, Nickies 
v Terminators. Duty - Chilli Twist. To play phone 
6685 1794, beginners welcome.

Mullum juniors are looking sharp

Mullumbimby Junior Soccer Club has been fortunate to gain major sponsorship this year from The 
Middle Pub. Pictured is the Grade 10 Seahorses team in the smart new strip thanks to the Middle. 
Whether looking this good makes the boys play better or not is questionable, but certainly this team 
has made a cracking start to the season and is hopeful of being in contention for the finals.

Surfing FNC
The Maddog/hotel Great 
Northern third round of the 
regional titles is shaping up 
to be the best round so far 
with competitors vying for a 
spot in the regional team to 
compete at the state  titles.

The U18 boys team has 11 
spots with Byron Bay’s Ellis 
Ericson holding an unbeata-
ble lead, but still several spots 
to be contested at the bot-
tom end. The U16 boys also 
has 11 in the team with Gar-
rett Parkes from Byron Bay 
just behind the current leader 
setting up an exciting com-
petition.

The U14 boys team has 

three competitors with Byron 
Bay’s Javen O’Neil and Sam 
Steinhauer in with a chance. 
Open women will be a team 
of two; U18 girls three with 
Natalie Briggs from Byron 
Bay and Amanda Lincold 
from Lennox Head hoping 
for a berth.

U16 girls will be a team of 
three with Byron’s Aurora 
Ericsson looking sure to 
qualify and Stephanie Sallis 
and Sophie Butler in with a 
chance. U14 girls will take 
two competitors with Maddi 
King from Byron Bay being 
one of them.

Senior men is a fi ve man 
team with Sam Harrison 

from Lennox in the hunt; 
masters is a two man team 
with Lennox Heads’ Mac 
Perrot a certain starter. He is 
also a chance to qualify for 
senior masters as the only 
surfer in that division.

Rusty Gromfest
Could all competitors in the 
Rusty Gromfest meet at the 
lake Ainsworth Sport and 
Rec Club at 6pm Friday July 
1. The evening will kick off 
with a video premiere and a 
sausage sizzle for all com-
petitors and their families. 
There will be an event 
debriefi ng and motivational 
speaking by professional 
surfers. 

Crankin  what’s happening surfside

Mullum High beaten on penalties

It took a game of epic pro-
por tions to see Mul-
lumbimby High School’s 
boys’ soccer team bow out of 
the U/15 Bill Turner Cup 
this year against Alstonville 
High School. Both teams 
were winners of their respec-
tive areas and were well pre-
pared for the round five 
match that would decide the 
top team from all schools 
ranging from Tweed Heads 
to Casino.

Mullumbimby started well 
and kept the visitors at bay 
before a stunning header was 
scored in the 20th minute by 

Terence Campbell from a 
perfectly placed corner by 
Dane Chisholm. However 
fi ve minutes later, Alstonville 
equalised after a tangle in the 
box gave away a penalty. The 
score remained locked at 1-1 
until full time with both 
teams missing opportunities 
throughout the second half.

Even 20 minutes of extra 
time could not separate the 
two sides, so a gut wrenching 
penalty shoot-out ensued. 
Fantastic goal keeping skills 
shone through from both the 
Alstonville keeper and our 
own Bradley Walsh with 

saves that defied belief. It 
took each team eight shots 
on goal to decide the winner, 
with Alstonville escaping 
with a 5-4 win.

Mullumbimby’s back row 
was outstanding with Sebas-
tian Hardie organising his 
defenders faultlessly. Special 
mention must also go to 
midfi elders Gerard Brecard 
and Jaksone Sweeney who 
supported in defence and 
were crucial in attack. 

Well done to all the boys 
for an outstanding effort, 
and parents for their hard 
work and support.

Action from the nail biting match last Friday with Alstonville goalkeeper Tye McDonald making a des-
perate dive for the ball. Photo Jeff ‘Desperate for Any Dive’ Dawson
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Phone: (02) 6680 8656
Maxwell
Estate

Michael
Real Shop 2, 5 Byron Street, Byron Bay

FANTASTIC OPPORTUNITY
   Ideal fi rst home or investment.
   5 mins walk to shops, 10 mins to beach.
   3 generous bedrooms, split level living.
   2 outdoor entertaining areas.
   Quiet & secluded at end of cul-de-sac.

$449,000

LIGHT BRIGHT DUPLEX
   Spacious & light fi lled.
   Stylish 3 bedroom & 1 bathroom duplex.
   Stunning escarpment views from deck.
   Single lock-up garage.
   2 sunny private courtyards.

$395,000

GET IN NOW
   Solid 3 bedroom home in great location.
   Room to extend (plans available – S.T.C.A)
   Easy walk to beach.
   Gorgeous north facing landscaped gardens.
   Priced to sell quickly.

$419,000

CAPE BYRON CHARM
   Spacious villa within Cape Byron Estate.
   Wrap around verandahs overlooking gardens.
   2 double bedrooms, open plan living area.
   Heated pool in complex, LUG.
   10 min stroll to beach.

$315,000

ELEVATED IMMACULATE HOME
   Elevated 4 bedroom brick home.
   Large landscaped block.
   2 bathrooms & 2 living areas.
   Nth aspect onto Golf Course.
   Nature reserve to one side.

$685,000

SUPERB LOCATION
   10 mins walk from the centre of Byron.
   3 bedrooms plus study.
   Polished wooden fl oors throughout.
   Recently refurbished.
   Short stroll to beach.

$485,000

LAKESIDE LAND
   Large vacant level land parcel.
   Walk to shops & beach.
   678m2 block.
   Close to lake & reserve.
   Build to your specifi cations.

$295,000

SUNSET VIEWS
   Stunning timber home with north facing decks.
   Elevated position with hinterland views.
   Large spa with exquisite fi nishes.
   3 bedrooms, 2 bathrooms, cathedral ceilings.
   Close to Byron’s beaches & shops.

$595,000

www.inrealestate.com.au

InRealEstate
90 Robinsons Road, Mullumbimby

(02) 6684 3600
Ernst Reisch 0428 842 387  

Would You Like Living Here?

• 2 bedrooms
• 1bathroom
• New kitchen
• Hi-set, double brick 
• Leafy setting
• Close to shopping centre

Open House Saturday 10–11am.
7/4 Duroon Ct. Ocean Shores

Unit in Ocean Shores

$225,000

Absolutely stunning 17 acre property with grand views from Byron Bay to Pottsville. 2.5 cleared fl at acres on top of 
Coolamon Scenic Drive waiting to be built on. 10 – 12 acres are pristine old growth rainforest and need no mainte-
nance. 
Just walk through and enjoy. Various reports to develop the site are already done, like Bushfi re Management Plan, 
Flora & Fauna Survey, On-site Sewerage Management Report, Geo-Tech Report and SEPP 55 Report.
From here by car it is 7 min to Mullumbimby, 20 min to Byron Bay and 35 min to Coolangatta.
The owners want a quick sale and are ready to negotiate. Seeing is believing, so give us a call, you certainly won’t 
be disappointed. Asking price $1.1 million.
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15 Lawson Street, Byron Bay

Byron Bay
FIRST NATIONAL REAL ESTATE

$365,000

The space 
you deserve

• Level vacant blocks close to Tallow 
Beach

• Land ready to build on
• Excellent value for land in this location
• Quiet, secured locality adjacent to 

Tallow Creek
• Quality neighbourhood of other 

brand new homes
• Walk to beach, local shops and 

licensed tavern
• Average price $387,333

From $299,000

Land in 
beachside

Suffolk Park

$399,000

Spacious
ambience

$389,000

Best priced 
house in 

Byron Bay

6685 8466 
24 hours

www.byronbayfn.com.au

• Surprisingly large 3bed/2bath duplex 
in a popular area

• High raked ceilings, spacious rooms 
and hallways

• Stylish decor, attention to design 
detail

• Extra large, well appointed kitchen
• Sunny private terrace plus private 

garden area
• Garage with internal access 
• Lovely ambience with plenty of living 

space.

• Very spacious 3 bed unit in Cape 
Byron Estate (for over 55’s)

• Third bedroom has been converted 
into an open dining room

• Large kitchen, generous bench space
• High ceilings, halogen lights, air-con, 

extra toilet
• Ceiling fan in main bed, covered 

wrap-around deck,
• Great complex with indoor pool and 

other facilities 
• Local general store nearby, on local 

bus route

• We can’t believe this property has 
not sold

• You won’t get better value than this
• 3bed/2bath master built brick home
• Lovely north-facing yard, garage with 

internal access
• In a family neighbourhood close to 

local park
• A great family home at the best price

ljhooker.com

Brunswick Heads 02 6685 0177
List and Sell Exclusively – Earn 20,000 Reward PointsNew Management of Residential Property – Earn 10,000 Reward Points

Auction 14th July 05  
Ocean Shores Country Club 5.30pm start

The Cutest Cottage and Studio in The Pocket
Peaceful, plenty of birds and native wildlife all at your door 
step in this rural setting in The Pocket. 
You have the best of both worlds with one acre of usable 
land, creek front, ingound pool, studio great for guests, three 
bedroom cottage, baywindow, timber kitchen, high ceilings 
and a large entertainment area.

Ref: 1217

OPEN H
OUSE 

SATURDAY 1
2 N

OON



Something Different

Hints of Mediterranean!
This fabulous Mediterranean style two storey home has just been listed and 
is located in a quiet family estate with easy access to shops, beaches and 
buses. The master bedroom is located on the top level, complete with ensuite 
and walk in robe and is the perfect parents getaway. 
The living and dining areas are open plan and span out onto a great covered 
outdoor entertaining area. Downstairs also offers another two bedrooms and 
bathroom. The well established gardens and stylish exterior give this home 
fantastic street appeal.
Listed for sale through L.J.Hooker Byron Bay at $495,000. Contact Sharon 
McInnes on 0408 659649 for further details on this uniquely styled home.
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Magic in Rosebank
The owners of the famous sound temple are offering for sale this magical 
Rosebank property. Known as ‘Illaya’ the temple accurately representing the 
Golden Mean Spiral is only one of the many features on offer on this 
amazing property. 
Set on fi ve acres of Rainforest, landscaped gardens, assorted fruit trees, 
fl owering plants,  and easement to spring water, the property has it all. The 
original farmhouse features three bedrooms, a renovated kitchen and 
bathroom, a lounge through to sun room and dining. The decks overlook the 
pool and rainwater tanks ensure plenty of water. A 6 metre hexagonal 
wooden pagoda has been built with double composting toilets, which is great 
for functions and guests. 
The sound proofed temple has been used for song recording, yoga, 
meditation, workgroups and lots of laughter. A fabulous artistic retreat for all 
to share. Contact Gail Fuller at Gail Fuller Real Estate on 0418 441675 or 
02 6685 5285 Priced at $695,000.  

To advertise on this page please call Vic or Georgia in Byron on 6685 5222 To advertise on this page please call Vic or Georgia in Byron on 6685 5222 
or Julie or Pete in Mullum on 6684 1777. or Julie or Pete in Mullum on 6684 1777. 

Don’t rent it. Own it!
Just a short stroll to the river, shops, clubs and schools, this three bedroom 
townhouse is not only ideally located in the heart of Ballina, but is priced at a 
low $286,000 as the vendor wants it sold! 
The living area on the ground fl oor consists of an open plan lounge/kitchen 
and dining room, single lock up garage with internal access, laundry and 
second toilet. 
Upstairs you will fi nd three bedrooms all with built-in robes, bathroom and 
separate toilet plus adequate storage space for linen. For added privacy this 
townhouse has both large front and rear courtyards and grill security screens 
throughout.
For a personal showing call David Carney at Century 21 Ballina on                  
02 6686 8333 at anytime. 

Vendors going on holiday, must sell
This special property has been designed with down to earth ‘beachside living’ 
as the main objective. Evidence of this is best illustrated through the open plan 
upstairs area where indoor living fl ows outdoors. The abundant north-east 
facing covered balcony takes in the tranquil sites of our magic unspoilt ‘7 mile’ 
beach.
To complement the design it was decided that ‘only the best would do’ in terms 
of fi nishes and fi ttings. From the Italian indoor/outdoor tiles, ‘Northern Beech’ 
polished timber fl oors to the stainless steel European kitchen appliances and 
granite tops no expense has been spared.
Situated at the doorstep of bustling Lennox Head village. Don’t miss this 
opportunity as the vendors are very motivated to sell.
Address is 2/31 Allens Parade, Lennox Head. Contact Sam Tancred at Lennox 
Head Professionals on 02 6687 7529 or 0410 746 956

Charming Federation home
This is a large Federation home set behind a high picket fence with a 
handsome gazebo at the front gate and a small ‘courtyard style’ front garden. 
However once inside, you realise how spacious and charming the home is. In 
fact it runs the full depth of the site fi nishing with a double garage onto the 
rear lane. Sell your lawn mower, there are no lawns to mow here! The home 
features rich polished timber fl oors throughout and has three separate living 
areas. A long lounge and dining room leads through to a family room with a 
raked ceiling which in turn continues through to an absolutely delightful al 
fresco area under a Laserlite roof. Perfect for breakfast and relaxing in the 
built-in spa. 
There are three large bedrooms, a sunroom at the front and a smartly 
remodelled kitchen. The home is close to both the river and town centre.
For more details call Glenn Mills on 0417 696 459, Christina Nipperess on 
0402 247 841 or Elders Ballina on 6686 8000. 
PRICED at $395,000.
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113A Paterson Street, 
Byron Bay

Saturday 11am

5 Dengha Place,
Baywood Chase
Saturday 11am

30 Beachcomber Drive, 
Byron Bay

Saturday 12pm

27 Beachcomber Drive, 
Byron Bay

Saturday 12pm
118 Lighthouse Road, 

Byron Bay
Saturday 12pm

1/46 Lawson Street, 
Byron Bay

Saturday 12pm

Properties 
Open For Inspection

LILLI PILLI SERENITY
Minutes From Byron Bay CBD
Stroll To Tallow Beach
3 Bedrooms, + study or 4th bedroom.
Expansive Balcony
Set on 630 Sq. Metre Allotment
Beautiful, Mature Tree Setting

 $ 539,000

UNIT 5 @ OASIS RESORT
2 Bedroom, 2 Bathroom Apartment
Fully Furnished & Air Conditioned
Resort Facilities
Pool, Spa, Sauna & Tennis Courts
Central Location, Walk To Beach
Live The Holiday Lifestyle

 $ 395,000

SPACIOUS FAMILY HOME
4 Bedroom, 2 Bathroom Home
2 Separate Living Areas
Wrap-Around, Fully Fenced Yard
Immaculately Maintained
Quiet Street in Quality Neighbourhood
Plenty Of Room To Move

 $ 615,000

OVERLOOKING LAKE
Elevated Block Of Land
North Facing With Escarpment & Lighthouse Views
Elevated 805 Sq. Metre Allotment
Easily Accessible Positioning
Surrounded By Quality Designer Homes
Within Walking Distance Of Beaches & Shops

 $320,000

IN-TOWN POSITION
Fabulous Timber Home
Positioned On Elevated Block
In-Town Living, Walk To Everything
3 Bedroom Anstey Designed Residence
Timber Floors, Spacious Balconies
Private Rear Courtyard & Tropical Gardens

 $ 562,500

118 LIGHTHOUSE ROAD, BYRON BAY
Brand New - Just Completed
2 Exquisite Homes
1 x 3 bedroom + Study, 1 x 4 Bedroom
Stunning Interiors, Private Pools
200m Walk To Beach
Easy Stroll To Town Centre

From $ 2,100,000

OPEN FOR 
INSPECTION

SAT 12PM

THE BRIGHT LIFE
Set In A Complex Of 7 Quality Homes
3 Bedroom, 2 Bathroom Timber Residence
2 Separate Living Areas With Timber Floorboards
Filled With Natural Light
Short Drive To Suffolk Park Beaches
Fresh, Contemporary Exterior And Interior

BRIGHT & SPACIOUS RESIDENCE

 $ 355,000

MASSINGER STREET CLASSIC
Set Just 200m From Clarkes Beachs’ White Sand
Offering A True Beach House
3 Bedrooms, 1 Bathroom With Timber Floors
Great Views Over The Bay & Out To The Mountains
Short Stroll To Byron Bay Township
Great Opportunity To Create Your Own Home By The Sea

 $ 1,300,000

BLOCKS OF LAND
Several Blocks Available
Popular Baywood Chase Estate
Various Sizes
Some With Water Outlook
Quality Neighbourhoods
Build Your Dream Home

 From $ 325,000

PORTHOLE TO YOUR FUTURE
  Located In Lennox Head
3 Bedroom, 2 Bathroom Home
600m To Lennox Head Town & Beach
  DA Approved For Detached Duplex, Plans Available
Great Investment Opportunity
Agent Declares Interest
Live In, Rent Out Or Redevelop  $550,000

INDUSTRIAL OPPORTUNITY
First Time Offered For Sale
Complex Of Four Factories
Located In Byron Bays Arts & Industrial Estate
1142 Sq. Metre Corner Block.
Long Established Tenants
Great Street Frontage

 $490,000

COMMERCIAL FREEHOLD
Complex Of Four Factories
Located In Byron Bay Arts & Industry Estate
1142sqm Corner Block
Long Established Tenants
Great Street Frontage
Fantastic Exposure

 $ 490,000
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One Private Acre

The gently sloping block has a sunny easterly aspect and a timber 
home with a separate garage and studio. The renovated home 
features timber floors, modern kitchen with solid timber slab 
bench-tops, stainless steel oven and gas cooktop. There is a slow 
combustion fireplace in the family/dining room and a separate lounge 
room. The covered rear patio is a lovely spot from which to enjoy 
the peaceful, green environment and the separate studio is ideal 
for working from home, a fourth bedroom 
or teenage retreat. Contact Jamie Wilmen 
of Owner Real Estate on 0422 617 773 or 
02 6676 4553. www.ownerrealestate.com.au 
sales@ownerrealestate.com.au.  $399,000.

Industrial Investment 

An excellent opportunity exists to purchase a brand new industrial 
factory in Byron Bay’s interesting Arts & Industry estate. This 
opportunity presents a choice of two factories, both with fantastic 
frontage. Located in the thriving new section in Centennial Circuit 
with excellent exposure there is a mezzanine level in both factories, 
toilet and hand basin. Ideal as an investment or to set your own 
business up these factories have been finished only recently and are 
ready to move into today! 
Contact Sharon McInnes at L.J.Hooker 
Byron Bay on 0408 659 649.

Byron Bay

Arrive Home To Luxury

OPEN FOR INSPECTION SAT 12PM  30 Beachcomber 
Drive, Byron Bay. For Sale by Auction. On-Site at 11.30am, 
Saturday July 23rd. This home is of the highest quality in every 
way. It features four bedrooms and two-plus bathrooms. It has 
exceptional ocean and reserve views, a secluded saltwater tropical 
pool, sun drenched balconies and extensive landscaped grounds. 
Contact Gareth Donovan on 0417 237 559 or 
Tony Farrell on 0417 212 692 or call 
L.J.Hooker Byron Bay on 02 6685 7300 
for more details on this exclusive home. Byron Bay

AUCTION

Town Centre Beach House

This unique home is superbly positioned in a private lane adjacent to 
National Park and only 400m to main beach. The property features 
five bedrooms 2.5 bathrooms, three living areas, opening onto 
timber decks overlooking the palm filled gardens.The home is split 
into three levels and can include a large private studio for business 
or guests. 
Contact Gail Fuller  at Gail Fuller Real Estate on 
0418 441675 or 02 6685 5285. 
$1,495,000. 

Prime Located Industrial Unit

This unit is undoubtedly one of the best in the industrial estate. 
Situated at the front of the complex adjacent to BP Ozigo with 
three sliding doors, one roller door and large windows for extra 
appeal and light. Strong quality tenants in place with good rental 
returns. Great investment for business with high exposure. 
Contact Gail Fuller at Gail Fuller Real Estate on 0418 441675 or 
 6685 5285. $390,000.

Best Value In Bangalow

Get a daily dose of serenity from your bedroom window. The home 
has three bedrooms, two bathrooms, separate living and lounge plus 
double garage.  Extensive landscaping and sensible plantings have given 
privacy and style to the property.  At this price the home represents 
excellent value in the tightly held Bangalow real estate market.
All enquiries to Todd Buckland at Byron Shire Real Estate on 
02 6685 1754 or 0408 966 421.
Priced to sell at $399,000.

OPEN HOUSE SAT JULY 2ND 1-2PM

Surf  Views

Get a daily surf report from your own balcony. Three bedrooms 
& study, two bathrooms, balconies on three sides and double 
garage/workspace.  You can walk to all amenities but it’s off the main 
thoroughfare so it retains privacy and quietness. 
 All enquiries to Todd Buckland at Byron Shire Real Estate on 
02 6685 1754 or 0408 966 421. 
Meeting the market at $ 559,000.

PRICE REDUCED

Sell Sell Sell

This property must be sold. It is two streets back from Tallows and 
features five large bedrooms and the original timber flooring. It has 
the potential to expand and is a renovator’s delight!  
Call Neil Cameron  0419 274798 or Janice Cameron  0427 807335 
at Ray White Byron Bay 02 6685 6588.
Agent interest declared.

Sunrise Beach  Vacant Land

This is possibly the only vacant land available at Sunrise Beach.
Over 800sqm in size and suitable for a duplex (2 units) this north 
facing block is within walking distance to Belongil Beach and planned 
new shopping centre. Recent sales for homes in the area have been 
achieving over $520,000. This vacant land is ideal for your new four 
bedroom home. Project homebuilders can construct a four bedroom 
home from $140,000. Don’t miss this one. 
Call Neil Cameron  0419 274798 or 
Janice Cameron  0427 807335 at 
Ray White Byron Bay 02 6685 6588.



Backlash

As you snuggle down under 
the doona tonight spare a 
thought for the many home-
less people trying to survive 
the winter temperatures. You 
can do something positive to 
make life slightly better for 
those on the streets of Byron 
Bay by contributing to The 
Echo’s blanket appeal. Drop 
your spare blankets or sleep-
ing bags into our Mul-
lumbimby or Byron Bay 
offices during office hours 
before July 8 and through the 
Uniting Church and other 
services for the homeless your 
donations will reach those in 
need. 

With the international focus 
on whaling, it was perhaps 

unfortunate that travel com-
pany Destination Manage-
ment sent out a story headed 
‘Think nature, think Japan’. 
While Japan offers some 
places of extraordinary scenic 
beauty, its impact on the sce-
nic beauty of the great whales 
migrating is what most con-
cerns many people.

There were many Japanese 
visitors to Cape Byron last 
weekend who will have a 
strong message to discuss and 
take home. Ballina artist Joe 
Stark’s work, ‘Big In Japan’, a 
whale carcass made from 
steel, came complete with a 
bowl and chopsticks. For Sue 
Arnold’s update on the IWC 
meeting, see page 15.

 
Unfortunately not all people 
understand artsCape, prefer-
ring instead to steal bits of it. 
Adam Boyd had fi ve boards 
stolen on Saturday night from 
his Sandala installation of 40 
boards, and Rudi Jass’s beau-
tiful stainless steel ball was 
stolen from his sculpture on 
Friday night. If you have any 
information, call 0417 
665 758   or email merran 
@artscape.net.au  

The next big Live Aid con-
certs, called Live 8, go to air 
this coming Saturday. You can 
find out more at www.
live8live.com and sign the 
petition calling on G8 to dou-
ble the aid sent to the world’s 
poorest countries. AOL will 
be broadcasting the concerts 
for the web-savvy. 

In our effort this week to fi t in 
letters to the editor across a 
range of topics, we had to 
leave out a number of inter-

esting letters which were just 
too long. Correspondents are 
reminded that there is noth-
ing wrong with a short letter.

Last week’s story on Ted Har-
vey’s Led Zeppelin photos 
didn’t take long to spread 
round the world. Diehard 
Zeppelin fans were reading 
the article on the Echo website 
within hours of it being 
posted. Ted received an email 
from London on Tuesday 
night telling him that links 
had already been established 
to direct fans from Zeppelin 
sites to the Echo article. He 
also had an email from the 
author of a new Zeppelin 
book asking him to submit 
sample photos for considera-
tion for the front cover.

If you’re wondering where to 
report the vast fl ood of spam 
which washes through your 
computer, try the federal gov-
ernment on www.spam.aca.
gov.au. 
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Contractors painting the lighthouse last week appealed to tourists 
to heed the signs and keep moving through the area while paint-
ing is in progress to avoid a repeat of last week’s tragic accident 
(see above). Lawyers for the unfortunate pair insist their clients 
should be framed. Photo Jeff ‘Mortarfied’ Dawson

The best organic 
baby products ...

in one store!

call  1300 555 632  www.natureschild.com.au   
Visit us at 2/102 Centennial Circuit, Byron Bay

Eco-disposables
Pregnancy pampers
Fitted-cloth nappies
Baby hammocks
Organic teethers
Natural sunscreen
Swimwear

Organic baby food
Baby carriers
Wooden Toys
Organic breast pads
Organic skin care
Hemp bed linen
Eco detergents

visit our online store!


